# IIT (BHU) VARANASI ANNUAL REPORT 2012-2013

# CONTENTS

CHAPTER		PAGE NO	
1.0	INDIAN INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY (BHU) VARANASI	1	
2.0	ABOUT ORGANIZATION	13	
3.0	MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS (as on 31.03.2013)	14	
4.0	MEMBERS OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE (as on 31.03.2013)	15	
5.0	MEMBERS OF THE BUILDING & WORKS COMMITTEE (as on15 31.03.2013)	15	
6.0	MEMBERS OF 'THE BOARD OF STANDING COMMITTEE (GRIEVANCE) if any (as on 31.03.2013)	16	
7.0	DEPARTMENTWISE SENATE COMPOSITION & OTHER DETAILS (FROM 29.06.2012 TO 31.03.2013 IF ANY)	16	
7.1	SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE COMPOSITION INDETAIL (29.06.2012 TO 31.03.2013 IFANY)	19	
7.2	SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE	20	
7.3	SENATE POSTGRADUATE COMMETTEE	21	
7.4	SENATE UNDERGRADUATE COMMITTEE	21	
7.5	SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE	21	
7.6	ELECTION COMMITTEE	22	
8.0	SENATE STUDENTS' AFFAIRS COMMITTEE	22	
9.0	OTHER INSTITUTE LEVEL COMMITTEES	22	
9.1	INSTITUTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE:	22	
9.2	INSTITUTE FACULTY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE	23	
10.0	HT (BHU) FINANCE	23	
11.0	FACULTY DETAILS (TEACHING, ACADEMIC STAFF & OFFICERS, LIBRARIAN, HT MAIN WORKSHOP) WITH DEIAILS LIKE-SANCTIONED & EXISTING STRENGTHAND POSTIONS THEIR PAYBANDETC	24	
11.1	THE FACULTY	24	
12.0	ACADEMIC PROGRAMMES	32	
12.1	EDUCATIONAL GOALS	32	
12.2	TEACHING PROGRAMMES	33	
12.3	UNDERGRADUATE AND IDD / IMD PROGRAMMES	33	
12.4	POST GRADUATE PROGRAMMES	34	
12.5	PH.D. PROGRAMMES	35	
13.0	DEPARTMENT WISE MAJOR AREAS OF RESEARCH	36	

14.0	ACADEMIC INTERACTION WITH INDUSTRY / R & D ORGANISATIONS	38
14.1	INSTITUTE CENTRAL-FACILITY	38
15.0	INDUSTRIAL CONSULTANCY AND TESTING CENTRE	39
16.0	ALUMNI CELL ACTIVITIES	39
17.0	INDUSTRY-INSTITUTE PARTNERSHIP CELL (IIPC) & TECHNOLOGY BUSINESS INCUBATOR (TBI)	40
18.0	TRAINING AND PLACEMENT CELL	41
19.0	LIBRARY	41
20.0	HOSTELS	42
21.0	GYMKHANA/STUDENT ACTIVITIES	42
21.1	SCIENCE AND TECHNOLGY COUNCIL	43
21.2	CULTURAL COUNCIL	43
21.3	SPORTS AND GAMES COUNCIL	43
21.4	FILM AND MEDIA COUNCIL	43
21.5	TEDXIIT(BHU)	44
21,6	OTHER SUPPORT SERVICES	44
22.0	QIP/CEP/EFIP	44
23.0	IT MAIN WORKSHOP	44
24,0	PUBLICATIONS AND OUTREACH ACTIVITIES	45
24.1	BOOKS & BOOK CHAPTERS PUBLISHED	45
24.2	JOURNAL PAPERS	47
24.3	PAPERS PRESENTED IN SEMINARS/CONFERENCE/WORKSHOPS/SYMPOSIA	91
24.4	INVITED TALKS/LECTURES DELIVERED	110

#### 1.0 INDIAN INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY (BHU) VARANASI

The Indian Institute of Technology (Banaras Hindu University) owes its existence to the far-sighted vision and relentless efforts of the founder of the first residential university of modern India, the Banaras Hindu University, Mahamana Pandit Madan Mohan Malaviyaji. Three engineering and technological institutions were established by Malaviya Ji, viz. the Benaras Engineering College (BENCO) in 1919, the College of Mining and Metallurgy (MINMET) in 1923 and the College of Technology (TECHNO) in 1932, as the constituent units of Banaras Hindu University. The first ever Bachelor's degree courses in Mechanical and Electrical Engineering, Metallurgy, Mining, Ceramics and Pharmaceutics in India were pioneered at the Banaras Hindu University while Pharmaceutics is the first in Asia. After independence, post graduate and doctoral research programmes were also introduced here. These colleges produced outstanding engineers who led various indigenous industries, academic institutions and R&D laboratories both within and outside the country. The Report of the University Education Commission headed by Dr. Sarvepalli Radhakrishnan (1948-1949) submitted to the Government of India states "The credit of first starting degree classes in mechanical and electrical engineering and in metallurgy belongs to the University of Banaras, thanks to the foresight of its great founder Pt. Madan Mohan Malaviya (1917)."

To provide a strong and integrated educational base, BENCO, MINMET and TECHNO were merged to form the Institute of Technology (IT-BHU) in 1968. The IT-BHU has been admitting students through the JEE conducted by the IITs since 1972, and has been consistently ranked amongst the top ten engineering institutions of the country inspite of its meagre funding. A survey of the engineering institutions in the country by "Outlook" magazine placed the Institute at 6<sup>th</sup> rank while that by "India Today" positions it at 7<sup>th</sup> rank for the year 2012.

The Institute has had and continues to have outstanding faculty members and turned out luminary engineers and administrators who served the nation with great distinction. The current faculty strength of the Institute is 237 as against a sanctioned strength of 558 (371 + 187 due to OBC reservation) while the number of technical and non-technical staff is 456. At present, the Institute comprises 13 Departments and 3 interdisciplinary schools one Humanities Section. Central facilities in the Institute include National Electron Microscopy Facility (NELMIF), Institute Main Workshop, Institute Library, Institute Gymkhana, Training and Placement Cell and Industrial Consultancy & Testing Services.

On June 29, 2012, the IT-BHU was converted into Indian Institute of Technology (Banaras Hindu University), Varanasi by an act of Parliament - The Institutes of Technology (Amendment) Act 2012 (Act No. 34 of 2012 dated 21<sup>st</sup> June, 2012). The Indian Institute of Technology (Banaras Hindu University), Varanasi holds a unique status amongst all the IITs as a premier institution with rich legacy that emerged out of an equally outstanding University. The Institute looks forward to strengthening its infrastructure and developing the

right ecosystem that breeds excellence due to the flexibility that the IIT status brings into the system. The Institute is poised to occupy its rightful place among its peers in the international arena in the years to come.

Without any loss of time after change over to IIT, the Institute engaged itself in taking up the mammoth task of putting many of the procedures and practices similar to the IIT. The academic and administrative responsibilities of the Institute are shared by Dean Academic Affairs and four Professors-in-Charge with the Director. Transitory Ordinances governing the UG, PG and PhD Programmes have been drafted and passed by the Senate, by suitably adapting the best practices of IIT Kanpur. One round of PG admissions have been successfully completed under the Transitory Ordinances.

Planning began for the first convocation of the Institute which was to be held on 10<sup>th</sup> July, 2013 within a serene and dignified ceremony. Degrees and medals for the graduands of 2010, 2011 and 2012 years would be given away during this Convocation. Moving towards a new era and traditions, the customary convocation robes and hood have been replaced by the traditional Indian ceremonial costumes of simple nature. The hood would be replaced by an 'Uttariya'.

#### Academic Activities

The Institute offers four year B.Tech./B.Pharm. degree programmes, five year Integrated Dual Degree programmes (B.Tech.-M.Tech./B.Pharm.-M.Pharm.), five year Integrated M.Tech. programmes and M.Tech. M.Pharm. programmes of two years duration. All the departments and the schools also offer Ph.D. programmes in almost of all frontier areas of research in respective branches of engineering. Admissions to UGD/IDD/IMD courses are made through the Joint Entrance Examination (JEE). Admissions to the postgraduate programmes are made through the Graduate Aptitude Test in Engineering (GATE) and Graduate Pharmacy Aptitude Test (GPAT). Ph.D. programmes are open to the candidates who qualify NET/GATE/GPAT. Provision of registration of external candidates for Ph.D., which is meant to promote collaborative R & D work, has allowed candidates from reputed industries and national laboratories to undertake research leading to Ph.D. degree.

The Institute has so far produced over 24,139 B.Tech./B.Pharm., 3,953 M.Tech./M.Pharm. and 787 Ph.D. degree holders.During the Year Four new Hostels have come in function as: (i) Guru RavindraNath Tagore Memorial apartment (32 appartments) (ii) S.N. Bose Boys Hostel (125 rooms) (iii) S. Ramanujam boys hostel (130 rooms) and (iv) Gandhi Smriti Girls hostel extension (72 Rooms).

The syllabi of all academic programmes are regularly revised as per the needs of the changing technological scenario. For the present the existing curriculum structure and syllabi will be followed with slight modifications and adaptations for the underergraduate and postgraduate programmes. The existing system of course stucture, course credits, examination, evaluation and grading will be replaced in the course of next one year to keep in consonance with those practiced by other IITs.

The academic year 2012-13 has had a successful run. The number of students at the postgraduate (IDD+IMD+M.Tech./M.Pharm+Ph.D) level has seen a significant increase in comparison to the admissions in the undergraduate programmes. This shows a welcome trend. The enrollment in the Doctoral programme as well as the publication record of the faculty and students for the academic year has witnessed considerable improvement in the recent past. Faculty and students published a large number research papers in journals and conference proceedings. Books & Book chapters published by the faculty are 10 and 13 respectively. These are listed at the end of this report. Further, faculty members and researchers of the Institute have published over 650 research papers in peer reviewed journals.

#### Research & Development Activities

Sponsored research projects form the life-line of the R&D activities of the Institute. Highly qualified faculty and talented research scholars are active in frontier areas of research and their efforts are supported by sponsoring agencies like, UGC, CSIR, DOE, DST, ARDB, DAE, AICTE, DRDO, RDSO, MRES and many reputed industries such as TISCO, HINDALCO, ONGC, SAIL, BHEL, MECON, UPSEB, FCI, Coal India etc. During this year also, a number of projects have been sanctioned. The total financial support for the ongoing projects in the Departments and Schools are around Rs. 10 crores including FIST/UGC-SAP funding. UGC provided Rs. 2 crores for Infrastructure development to CAS Departments of Metallurgical Engineering, Mining Engineering, Electronics Engineering and Chemical Engineering & Technology.

The projects which are currently in progress are largely in the hi-tech, emerging and thrust areas. It is noteworthy to mention that the Department of Metallurgical Engineering is a participating department in DST supported research project on Nanoscience & Nanotechnology a trans-faculty research centre involving mediacl and physics while the Department of Chemical Engineering and Technology participates in MRES, UGC and AICTE supported research project on hydrogen energy. During the year the Department of Metallurgical Engineering successfully completed an inter-institutional project funded by INDO-French Centre for Promotion of Research, New Delhi. The School of Mines, Nancy, France, Dept. of Met. Engg., IT-BHU, Dept. of Physics, BHU and Department of Physics, IIT, Delhi were participants in this project. During the year the Department of Metallurgical Engineering has been chosen for establishing an Advanced Research Centre for Iron & Steel by the Ministry of Steel. The Department of Chemical Engineering & Technology is being considered for award of EPMA (Electron Probe Micro Analysis) facility by the Department of Science and Technology, Govt. of India under its FIST Level II Scheme.

Major funding agencies such as Board of Research in Nuclear Sciences (BRNS) and Defence Research and Development Organisation (DRDO) made extension presentations regarding their future thrust areas and funding strategies and screened many proposals. In addition to the above, the Departments and Schools of the Institute have also been successful in raising funds to the tune of several lakhs of rupees for organizing seminars and symposia, summer/winter schools and co-curricular and extra-curricular activities of the students, etc. Our alumni have generously contributed in the organization of all such activities. We record and express our gratefulness to all of them. During the last year, we have 34 R&D projects sanctioned to our faculty members in the Institute. The details are listed at the end of the report Extension of our expertise and laboratory facilities to the industries of this region is an important service activity of the Institute. All the major Departments of the Institute have been actively engaged in providing industrial consultancy and testing services to a large number of industries and entrepreneurs of the region and also to large industrial houses. During this year several consultancy and testing projects valued at over approximately Rs. 2 crores were successfully completed.

#### Infrastructure Development

The Institute strives to provide state-of-the-art equipment to its faculty, students and staffs to facilitate cutting edge research and development in the frontier areas of science, engineering and technology. It received a plan grant of Rs. 68.50 crores and a non-plan grant of Rs. 50.80 crores out of which a Central Facility consisting of many sophisticated equipment for research with versatile utility is being created. The Departments/Schools and Units are given moderate grants to revitalize the teaching laboratories

During the year 2012-13, IIT (BHU) strengthened its relations with various National and International institutes and organizations through research projects and collaborations. The Institute also signed five MoUs and four are in progress. During the year, the following institutes/universities/organizations have joined hands with IIT (BHU) Varanasi for joint research work in diverse fields of science and technology:

- Lawrence Technology University, 21000 West Ten Mile Road, Southfield, Michigan, USA.
- Graduate School of Life Science and Systems Engineering, Kyushu Institute of Technology, Kitakyushu, Japan.
- Bhabha Atomic Research Center, Trombay, Mumbai, and Department of Atomic Energy, Government of India.
- Tata Consultancy Services, Chennai.
- Department of Biotechnology, CGO Complex, Lodi Road, New-Delhi

#### In Progress MOUs under construction:

- Power Grid Corporation of India, Gurgaon.
- Hindustan Aeronautics Limited India.
- 3. Cybermotion Technologies Pvt. Ltd., Hyderabad, India.
- 4. Electrical Department, Indian Railways

During the year 2012-13, several Departments have purchased major equipments -Department of Chemical Engg. & Technology has procured X- Ray Photoelectron Spectrophotometer, X-Ray Diffractometer, Thermal analyzer (DTA/TG) and High Performance Liquid Chromatograph. Department of Ceramic Engineering has purchased several equipment which includes Digital temperature programmer/ controller, Magnetic Stirrer cum hotplate, Ultrasonic Bath, Rapid Moisture meter , Aggregate compact tester, slump cone tester, Blains Permeability apparatus, etc. Civil Engg. Department has procured Universal Testing Machine (100 kN Digital), Direct Shear Test Apparatus with Microprocessor loading Unit, Acoustic Doppler Velocity Meter, Fully Automatic Double Beam Atomic Absorption Spectrophotometer, Computerised Multi-stations Hydrostatic Pressure Testing Machine etc. Department of Metallurgical Engg has purchased Hightemperature Calorimeter 96EVO, DSC 404F3 Pegasus Apparatus, and Universal shear Testing Machine. Department of Mining Engg has purchased Sartorius semi microbalance, Water and soil analysis kit, LCD data ball system, Rotop sieve shaker etc. Pharmaceutics Department has procured Binocular microscope, Microtome, HPLC, Distilled water plant and Compound Microscopes. School of Bio-chemical Engg has purchased Bioreactor (2 L), Environmental X control Orbital Shaker, Brookfield Vicometre etc. School of Materials Science & Technology purchased 7 Tonne Cryogen free magnets, UV-Visible Spectrophotometer, Several Departments and School have purchased high-end Computers, Servers and several softwares.

#### Awards and Honours

The Institute has played a significant role in pushing the frontiers of knowledge. Our faculty, students and staff have created a niche for the Institute in the world of science and technology. This has been duly recognised in the form of various awards and honors to the faculty including fellowships of professional societies, editorships of international joirnals and best paper awards to the students. This year 23 Awards and honors, 5 fellowship and 6 editorships have been given to our faculty members and the same are listed at the end of the report.

#### Financial Resource Mobilization

The Institute has a satisfactory financial year during 2012-13. The total grant-in-aid received during the financial year from MHRD, Govt. of India under non-plan was Rs. 50.80 crore, under normal plan Rs. 68.50 crore respectively.

#### Recognitions and Awards

- Prof. M. A. Quraishi (CHM) received Meritorious award instituted by National Corrosion council of India (16<sup>th</sup> National conference on corrosion Control) held at Kalkata.
- Best poster award awarded for paper entitled, "Synthesis of Ag-Cu alloy nanoparticles in presence of starch, PVP and PVA as polymeric stabilizers: Structural and LSPR

- studies", by Manjeet Sinha, I. Sinha, R. K. Mandal at Third International Multicomponent Polymer Conferences 23-25 March 2012, Kottayam, Kerala, India.
- Dr. K.K.Shukla (CSE) Member, Technical Program Committee, Intl Conf Bio-inspired Computing- 2012, Gwalior
- Prof. Ram Pyare (CER) Nominated Chairman, Examination Committee, Indian Institute of Ceramics, Kolkata.
- Dr. S. Das (MATH) Academic Visitor in the Department of Civil and Construction Engineering at City University, Hong Kong, Japan during February 29 - March 10, 2012.
- Dr. S. Das (MATH) Academic Visitor in the Institute of Mathematical Science, University of Malaya, Malaysia during June 15-July 14, 2012.
- Dr. S. K. Shukla (MEC) Nominated as Member, American Chemical Society (ACS) for 2012-2013.
- Prof. V. K. Srivastava (MEC) DFG-INSA EXCHANGE AWARD, Indian National Science Academy, New Delhi, India, (2012).
- Prof. V. K. Srivastava (MEC) Visiting Professor, Dept. of Polymers & Composites Technology and Mechanical Engineering, Ecole Des Mines De Douai, Douai, France, (2012).
- Prof. V.K. Srivastava (MEC) Visited Faculty of Industrials Engineering, Swinburne University of Technology, Hawthorn, Australia under AISRF project from 20th May to 15th June 2013.
- Prof. Santosh Kumar et.al., awarded best paper of the session for the paper 'Recent developments in Hydroforming: A review' in the Int. Conf. on Agile Manifacturing held at IIT (BHU) during Dec. 16-19, 2012.
- Dr. S.K. Singh (PCII) awarded with certificate of merit of Dr. PD Sethi award for one of his research publication in the Journal of Ethnopharmacology in 2012.
- Dr. B. Mishra (PCH) SPER Eminent Teacher Award by Society of Pharmaceutical Education and Research in March 2013 at Delhi.
- Dr. B. Mishra (PCH) Chaired SPIRIT 2013 A National Seminar organized by Pharmaceutical Society of Department of Pharmaceutics, IIT (BHU) during 16-17, March 2013.
- Prof. Nira Misra (BME), Prof. Pralay Maiti (SMST), and Govinda Kapusetti, National award for technology innovation- 2013, in polymers in public health care, presented by Ministry of Chemicals & Petrochemicals, Govt. of India.
- Prof. Nira Misra (BME), Govinda Kapusetti, and Prof. Pralay Maiti (SMST), Research
  article was awarded entailed "Bone cement/layered double hydroxide nanocomposites
  as potential biomaterials for joint implant" for "Best research article in health care" in
  Global Medical Discovery-2012, Canada.
- 17. Prof. Pralay Maiti (SMST) awarded for APA Young Scientist Award.

- Prof. Surendra Kumar (CHE), Indira Gandhi Vidya Gaurav Award 2012.
- Prof. Surendra Kumar (CHE), Bharat Vidya Ratan Award -2012.
- Prof. Surendra Kumar (CHE), Honorary Visiting Professor, SASTRA University, Thanjavur, Tamilnadu.
- Prof. Ram Prasad (CHE) IT BHU Global Alumni -2012 Award for Publications (Cash of Rs. 5000/- and Certificate).
- Prof. P.K. Mishra (CHE) DST-Lockheed Nomination of Indo-US Science Forum for Technology Commercialization at IC2 Institute, University of Texas-Austin, 2012.
- Dr. R.S. Singh (CHE), IT BHU Global Alumni -2012 Award for Publications (Cash of Rs, 5000/- and Certificate).
- Prof. S. N. Ojha (MET), MHRD appointed -member, Board of Governers, NIFFT Ranchi.
- Dr. R.K. Singh (EEE), Received best oral presentation award during the technical session "Digital control of Power Electronics-2" in the IEEE IECON 2012 held at Montreal, Canada.

#### Fellowships

- 1. Dr. S. K. Shukla (MEC), Elected Fellow of Institution of Engineers (India), Kolkata.
- Prof. D.Pandey (SMST) awarded for J.C. Bose Fellowship.
- 3. Prof. S.N. Upadhyay (CHE), DAE Raja Ramanna Emeritus Fellow.
- Prof. G.V.S. Sastry (MET), Elected as Fellow Electron Microscope Society of India (EMSI).
- Prof. N.K. Mukhopadhyay (MET), Elected as Fellow Electron Microscope Society of India (EMSI).

#### Editorships

- Prof. A.S.K. Sinha (CHE)- Member, Editorial Board, Frontier in Energy, Springer.
- Prof. Santosh Kumar (MEC), Member, Editorial Board, Scientific Journal (Journal of Modeling and Simulation in Design and Manufacturing, ISSN -0976-7827), RRL Bhopal.
- Prof. R.K. Mandal (MET), Member, Editorial Board, CMC-Transtech.
- Prof. N.K. Mukhopadhyay (MET), Member, International Advisory Board, Int. Conf. Quasicrystals, (ICQ12) Poland.
- Prof. N.K. Mukhopadhyay (MET), Key-Reader (Editorial Board) Metallurgical and Materials Transactions A (USA), Editor in Jornal of institution of Engineers-Metallurgy and Materilas Series D (Springer)
- Shri Vikas Jindal (MET), Managing Editor, Banaras Mctallurgist.
- Dr Santwana Mukhopadhyay (MATH), Editor in (i) Mathematics and Mechanics of Solids (From August 2012-till date), (ii) International Journal of Thermoelasticity (From August 2012-till date), (iii) Computational Methods in Science and Technology (CMST)-from 2012 till date

#### Students' Activities

IIT (BHU), Varanasi continually strives to encourage an equitable balance between academics and co- & extra- curricular activities among its students. The Institute strongly believes that an abiding social and humane engagement is the hallmark of its student body. To translate such thinking into reality, the Institute nurtures social, cultural and sporting activities pursued by the students' gymkhana and other student groups.

The Institute has selected for the year 2012, Ms. Akanksha Sinha, B.Pharm., for IIT-Blue for Cultural Activities and Mr. Arvind Duhan, B.Tech. (Ceramic Engg.) for IIT-Blue for Basketball. IIT-Blue is the highest recognition that the Gymkhana bestows on its student. Besides these, the Co-Curricular Wing, Sports and Games Wing and Cultural Wing of Gymkhana have chosen to give four, five and three IIT-Colours respectively.

After the conversion of erstwhile IT-BHU into IIT (BHU), Gymkhana has constituted four councils, namely, Science and Technology Council, Cultural Council, Sports Council and Film and Media Council.

#### Science and Technolgy Council

For the first time the Institute has sent a contingent to IIT Bombay Techfest where our team secured many positions and brought various prizes in robotics competitions. Technex, annual Techno- mangement festival of IIT (BHU) hosted 1100 participants from all over the country.

#### Other Significant Achievements for the year 2012-13 are:

- Won First Position in GE Edison Challenge in 2010 and 2012 and 2013.
- Won Second Positions in Google Marketing events.
- Won Second Position in EXL PAN-IIT CASE STUDY COMPETITION.
- Represented IIT (BHU) in 16<sup>th</sup> Readers and Writers Conclave organized by Swedish Consulting Society.

#### Cultural Council

Cultural Council also went to IIT Delhi where they won All India Dance, Dramatics and Literary Competition. Cultural wing brought laurels in dramatics, dance and literary competition in various institutions. Our Quiz Team won the Regional Round-Patna of "Simply Finance Quiz" by Tata Mutual Funds. They also won in TATA CRUCIBLES for year 2012. KASHI YATRA, the cultural extravaganza of IIT (BHU) hosted various cultural events and professional performances.

#### Sports and Games Council

Our Institute sports and athletics team went to Udghosh, annual sports festival of IIT, Kanpur in 2013 where the team won 4 medals in Tae-kwon-do. The team also won medals in cricket and was runner up in Basketball and Cricket.

The team of our Institute also won Gold in cricket in IIT, Delhi in 2012. Sports and Games Council organized SPARDHA for year 2012 which hosted around 1200 participants from various engineering institution.

#### Film and Media Council

Film and Media Council was started for the first time to promote animation and film activities. Film and Media Council has collaborated with Banaras Film Society for organization of Banaras Film Festival. They also organized many events on photography and video animation.

# Tedx-IIT (BHU)

The Institute also organized for the first time, TEDx event which hosted many prominent personalities like Mr. S. P. Shukla, Mr. Arun Anant among others.

#### This year the following fellowships from external agencies have been received.

- ICDS fellowship to Mr. Saurabh Shah by Government of Bihar.
- Ms. Swapanika Nag went to Youth Delegation selected to meet Chinese Premier by MHRD, Government of India.
- Mr. Fuhar Dixit was honored by Mahindra Medal for outstanding contribution in leadership activities.
- Ms. Pakhi Mahwar, Mr. Karan Bajaj, Mr. Nishnat Gupta got full sponsorship for attending Jagrati Yatra.
- Mr. Vibhor Jajoo got full fellowship for attending conference in USA by DST.
- Mr. Vivek Munemanik went to Japan for Tae-kwon-do to represented India.

#### Books Published

- Catalytic Oxidation of Diesel Soot Emissions Control, V.R. Bella and R. Prasad (CHE), LAP Lambert Academic Publishing, Germany.
- A Handbook of Tropical Residual Soil Engineering: (Ed.): Bujang B K Huat, David Toll & Arun Prasad (Taylor & Francis) (CIV).
- Matrix Analysis of Structures, 2013, CENGAGE Learning India Pvt. Ltd., ISBN -13: 978-81-315-1858-8. by Pramod Kumar Singh (CIV).
- Efficient Algorithms for Discrete Wavelet Transform, SpringerBrief Series in Computer Science, DOI: 10.1007/978-1-4471-4941-5\_2 by K. K. Shukla (CSE) and Λ. K. Tiwari.
- Passive building designs & CFD Applications, Lambert Academic Publishing, Germany, 2013, 978-3-659-32692-9 by S.K.Shukla (MEC), Atul Dwivedi, and Ali Abdulruda Farhan.
- Desiccant Cooling System-Performance Studies and Applications, Lambert Academic Publishing, Germany, 2013, 978-3-659-41002-4 by S.K.Shukla (MEC) and Prachi Rai.
- Manufacturing Science-Ist, Katariya Publication, New Delhi, INDIA by S.P.Tewari (MEC).
- Assessment of surface integrity in grinding' Lambert Academic Publishing, Gmbh Germany, ISBN: 978-3-8484-0688-3 by M. Vashista (MEC) and S. Paul.

- Electrical Machines, 2<sup>nd</sup> Revised edition, Cengage (I) Pvt Ltd., Delhi 2013 (in Press) by R. K. Srivastava (EEE).
- Lecture Notes on Maxwell's Equations', by B.N. Dwivedi, LAMBERT Academic Publishing (2013) ISBN: 978-3-659-43561-4. (https://www.morebooks.de/store/gb/ book/lecture-notes-on-maxwell's-equations/isbn/978-3-659-43561-4).

# **Book Chapters Published**

- R.S. Singh, B.N. Rai, Kiran Singh and S.N. Upadhyaya, "Removal of Toluene Vapour from Air Stream Using a Biofilter packed with Polyurethene Foam," Environmental Science and Engineering, Daya Publishing House, 439-456, New Delhi, 2013, ISBN 978-81-7035-4.
- B.N. Rai, Kiran Singh and R.S. Singh, "A Review of Aqueous Phase Catalytic Oxidation for Environmental Application," Environmental Science and Engineering, Daya Publishing House, 439-456, New Delhi, 2013, ISBN 978-81-7035-4.
- Bharavi Mishra K. K. Shukla, Data Mining Techniques for Software Quality Prediction Copyright © 2013.IGI Global (source title: Designing, Engineering, and Analyzing Reliable and Efficient Software).
- Pranab K. Muhuri, K. K. Shukla, Task Scheduling under Uncertain Timing Constraints in Real-Time Embedded Systems (Source Title: Embedded Computing Systems: Applications, Optimization, and Advanced Design, Information Science Reference, USA).
- Sandeep Kumar, R.B. Mishra, "Chapter Title: A Multi agent Negotiation Based approach to Selection and Composition of Semantic Web Services", Book-Title: Agent Based Semantic Web Service Composition, Springer-Verlang, 2012.
- S.K. Upadhyay, "A study of Watson Wavelet transform, A tool of Signal Analysis in multitude measurement of Physical Phenomena", Chapter 12. Book: Inter disciplinary, Advances in Geography, Publishers: R.K. Books New Delhi, 2013.
- Santwana Mukhopadhyay, Shweta Kothari, Roushan Kumar, "Dual phase-lag thermoelasticity", Chapter 706, Encyclopedia of Thermal Stresses, Springer. (in press, 2013).
- Subir Das, "Study of the solution of Swift-Hohenberg equation with fractional order time derivative", World Scientific Review (Accepted, 2013).
- S.K.Shukla, Modern Mechanical Engineering (In Press), Applications of Solar Distillation and Solar Drying Technologies with Phase Change Material Storage, Springer.
- S. Kumar, Metal Forming: Technology and Process Modeling, Edited by U.S. Dixit, R.G. Narayanan (Chapter 5: Metal Extrusion), ISBN: 978-1-25-900734-7, 978-1-25-900734-0 Published by Tata McGraw Hill Education, 2013.
- R. K. Saket and Dr. Saeid Eslamian (2013): "Application of Urban Waste Water for Hydro Electric Power Generation", Hand Book Title: Hand book of urban water reuse,

- Edited by: Dr. Sacid Eslamian (Isfahan University of Technology, Isfahan, Iran), publisher: Taylor and Francis, London, Wit 3jh (uk), Publication Year: 2013 (In Press).
- I. Sinha, "Liquid Phase Synthesis of Ag-Cu Alloy/ Bimetallic Nanoparticles" Chapter 11 pp 311-331 (2012) Vol. 2 (ISBN: 1-62699-002-6) titled "Fundamentals, Synthesis and Characterization" of the 8 Vol. Set on nanotechnology (Series ISBN: 1-62699-000-X), Publisher: Studium Press LLC, P.O. Box 722 200, Houston, TX 77072-USA.
- R. K. Gautam, Manvandra Kumar Singh, Anita Mohan and Sunil Mohan, Development of Copper Based Tungsten Carbide (WC) Nano - Composite and their Mechanical and Tribological Properties in the book Recent Advances in Composite Materials, Ed. V.K. Srivastava, First edition, Bloomsbury Publishing India Pvt.Ltd., pp. 301-09 (2013).

# Major Projects Sanctioned

- To Develop technology for low manufacturing of a series of veneering porcelain powders and liquid products for metal – ceramic frame work, used on mass scale in the dental field of medical, especially for rural area (DST).
- Characterization of Doped Iron-Alumina Nanostructured Metal Matrix Composites (MMC) Synthesized using Powder Metallurgy (P/M) Technique (The Institution of Engineers, India).
- Effect of Processing Parameter on the Properties of Nanostructured Iron -Alumina (Fe-Al<sub>2</sub>O<sub>3</sub>) Metal Matrix Composites (MMC) Produced Using Powder Metallurgy (P/M) Technique (Council of Science and Technology, Uttar Pradesh).
- Exploring the Effect of Processing Parameters on the Corrosion Behavior of Iron Alumina/Zirconia Metal Matrix Nanocomposites (MMNC).
- Development of Air Breathing Microfluidic Fuel Cell for the Direct Use of Ethanol as Fuel for Power Generation (DST).
- Earthquake Resistant 4-Storey Confined Brick Masonry Apartment Type Building Design and Construction (UGC).
- Water Supply & Sanitation Mission (WSSM), GoUP & MoRD (GoI) Monitoring & Management of Rural Water Supply (U.P. State Technical Agency).
- Design and Development of Wide Band Vivaldi Antenna Array for Airborne Applications (DARE, DRDO).
- Development of a methodology for human error classification analysis and reduction to improve safety and productivity for underground coal mines. (CSIR).
- Development and Scaled-up Synthesis of Anionic, Cationic and Nonionic Flocculants Based on Amphoteric Amylopectin for Mineral Industry Effluents & Municipal Waste Water Treatmen. (DST).
- Development of Azidothymidine (Anti HIV Drug) and its reactive Phase-I metabolite electrochemical sensor based on low cost screen printed electrodes (DST).
- Design and Synthesis of novel Matrix Metallo Proteinase (MMP-2 & 9) Inhibitors as therapeutic agents for Alzheimer's disease (DBT).
- 13. Synthesis and characterization of nano-sized powders of BaTi, Sn.O. system for

- multifunctional applications, (DRDO).
- Development of Ferroelectric and Rare Earth Manganite Based Radar Absorbing Materials for Stealth Applications (DRDO).
- Synthesis of Ni-Zn, Co-Zn and Ni-Co-Zn Ferrite and Studies Effect of Shape, Size and Composition on Their Microwave Properties (DRDO).
- DNA based Molecular Electronics (DBT).
- A Strategic Approach to Develop "Ideal" O<sub>2</sub> Sensor Platforms Based on Doped Ormosils (DBT).
- Synthesis and characterization of novel segmented polyurethane-graphene nanocomposites for biomedical applications (CSIR).
- Low temperature magnetic transitions in disordered BiFeO<sub>3</sub> (UGC DAE, CSR).
- Development of Tribological Test Method to Measure Galling Resistance for Various Metal Pairs Under Dry, Lubricated and Water Lubricated Environment (BRNS).
- Development and Dissemination of Low Carbon Technologies in Rural and Urban Areas" Sanctioned by Council of Science and Technology, (CST, UP).
- Vibratory stress relieving of non ferrous welds (UGC).
- To prepare e-content & videos in the area of manufacturing technology for UG and PG students and industry users (MHRD-ICT).
- 24. Development of micro-Sheet hydroforming process for Missile Components (DRDL).
- Technology development and fabrication of table top CNC machine for Micro tubular hydroforming setup (BRNS).
- Study of Cracks in L- support of spider arm of unit 1 &3 of Hydro Generators of Obra Hydel Power Station, Obra (U.P.Jal Vidyut Nigam Limited, Lucknow, India).
- Study of Weibull Statistical Design Criterion for Nuclear Graphite Components (BARC).
- Establishment of new national MEMS Design centres (NPMASS, Aeronautical Development Agency, Bangalore).
- Assessment of surface integrity of different plastically deformed steels using Barkhausen Noise Analysis (DST).
- Study of Weibull Statistical Design Criterion for Nuclear Graphite Components (BRNS).
- Improved operation of distribution network incorporating load modeling (CPRI, MOP).
- Stabilization of AC/DC Network with UPFC (CPRI, MOP).
- Development of new electrolyte materials with optimized electrical / ionic conductivity for Solid Oxide Fuel Cells, Naval Research Board (NRB), Ministry of Defence (DRDO)
- 34. A systematic study on the correlation between structural, magnetic and electrical properties of multiferroic Cd<sub>1-x</sub> A<sub>x</sub>V<sub>z</sub>O<sub>4</sub> and Bi (Mn<sub>1-x</sub> A<sub>x</sub>) O<sub>5</sub> [A=Fe, Co, Ni] both in bulk and nano phases, BRNS, DAE.

#### 2.0 ABOUT ORGANIZATION

#### HT Council (list of all members) (April 2012 to March 2013)

- Shri M. M. Pallam Raju, Hon'ble Minister of HRD
- Smt Vasanthi Stanley, Hon'ble Member of Parliament (Rajya Sabha)
- Shri Janardhana Swamy, Hon'ble Member of Parliament (Lok Sabha),
- Shri Ashok Thakur, Secretary (HE), MHRD, New Delhi
- Dr. Lalji Singh, Chairman, BoG, IIT(BHU) Varanasi
- Dr. Anil Kakodkar, Chairman, BoG, IIT Bombay
- Dr. Vijay P. Bhatkar, Chairman, BoG, HT Delhi
- Prof. M. Anandakrishnan, Chairman, BoG, HT Kanpur
- 9. Prof. M.M. Sharma, Chairman, BoG, IIT Madras.
- 10. Shri Shiv Nadar, Chairman, BoG, IIT Kharagpur
- Shri Ajai Choudhary, Chairman, BoG, IIT Patna.
- 12. Prof. Goverdhan Mehta, Chairman, BoG, HT Jodhpur
- 13. Shri S. K. Roongta, Chairman, BoG, IIT Bhubaneswar
- 14. Shri B. V. R. Mohan Reddy, Chairman, BoG, IIT Hyderabad
- 15. Shri M, Natarajan, Chairman, BoG, IIT Mandi
- 16. Dr. R. P. Singh, Chairman, BoG, HT Guwahati
- 17. Prof. V. S. Ramamurthy, Chairman, BoG, IIT Ropar
- 18. Dr. Baldev Raj, Chairman, BoG, IIT Gandhinagar
- 19. Shri Ajay Piramal, Chairman, BoG, IIT Indore
- 20. Shri Analjit Singh, Chairman, Board of Governors, HT Roorkee
- 21. Prof. Devang V. Khakhar, Director, HT Bombay
- 22. Prof. R.K. Shevgaonkar, Director, IIT Delhi
- 23. Prof. Indranil Manna, Director, IIT Kanpur
- Prof. Damodar Acharya, Director, IIT Kharagpur
- 25. Prof. Bhaskar Ramamurthi, Director, IIT Madras
- Prof. Gautam Barua, Director, IIT Guwahati
- Prof. Pradipta Banerji, Director, HT Roorkee
- 28. Prof. Dhananjai Pandey, Director, IIT (BHU) Varanasi,
- Prof. Sudhir K. Jain, Director, IIT Gandhinagar.
- 30. Prof. Anil K. Bhowmick, Director, IIT Patna
- 31. Prof. U.B. Desai, Director, IIT Hyderabad,
- Prof. M.K. Surappa, Director, IIT Ropar
- 33. Prof. Madhusudan Chakraborty, Director, IIT, Bhubaneshwar
- 34. Prof. Timothy Gonsalves, Director, HT Mandi
- Prof. Pradeep Mathur, Director, IIT Indore
- Prof. Prem Kumar Kalra, Director, IIT Jodhpur
- 37. Prof. Vcd Prakash, Chairman, UGC

- 38. Shri J. Satyanarayana, Secretary, Department of Information Technology
- 39. Dr. S.S. Mantha, Chairman, AICTE
- 40. Prof. Sabyasachi Bhattacharya, Ex-Director, TIFR
- 41. Shri Vincet Joshi, Chairman, CBSE
- 42. Shri Tarun Das, Chief Mentor, CII, Gurgaon
- 43. Shri Ashok Thakur, Secretary, (HE) MHRD
- 44. Smt. Amita Sharma, Addl. Secretary (TE), MHRD
- 45. Shri R. D. Sahay, Joint Secretary, Deptt. of MHRD

# 3.0 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS (as on 31.03.2013)

Presently, in accordance with Clause 10(a) of the Institutes of Technology (Amendment) Act, 2012, thereby inserting Clause (k) in the principal Act – The Institutes of Technology Act, 1961, as amended from time to time, the Executive Council of BHU is functioning as Board of Governors.

#### 1. Prof. Lalji Singh

Vice-Chancellor

Banaras Hindu University

Varanasi-221 005

# Dr. Pushpa Mittra Bhargava

Padma Bhushan

Former & Founder Director of Centre for Cellular and Molecular Biology Hyderabad.

#### Prof. Goverdhan Mehta

Padma Shri

National Research Professor & Lilly-Jubilant Chair Professor University of Hyderabad, Hyderabad.

# 4. Dr. T.V. Ramakrishnan

Fellow of Royal Society, London (FRS)

Distinguished Associate

Centre for Condensed Matter Theory, Bangalore.

#### Prof. Arjula Ramchandra Reddy

Vice-Chancellor

Yogi Vemana University

Kadappa, Andhra Pradesh.

#### Dr. G.N.Qazi

Vice-Chancellor

Jamia Hamdard (Hamdard University)

Chairman of Drugs and Pharmaceutical

Research Programme of Government of India.

# 7. Dr. Naresh Trehan Chairman Medanta - The Medicity Haryana, Dr. D.S. Rathore Former Vice-Chancellor Himachal Pradesh Krishi Vishwavidyalaya Palampur. Dr. P.B. Singh Director, Institute of Urological Sciences Max Super Speciality Hospital, Delhi. 4.0 MEMBERS OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE (as on 31.03.2013): To be constituted 5.0 MEMBERS OF THE BUILDING & WORKS COMMITTEE (as on 31.03.2013) Chairman Prof. Dhananjai Pandey Director, IIT (BHU), Varanasi 2. Prof. A. K. Jain Member Prof. & Head. Department of Civil Engg., IIT Delhi, New Delhi-110016 Prof. Pradeep Bhargawa Member Department of Civil Engg. 4. Prof. Manoj Mathur Member Head Industrial Design SPA and Architect (Nominee of Director, School of Planning & Architecture) 4 Block B, Indraprastha Estate, New Delhi 110002 5. Sri N. Nanjappa Member (Ex-Senior Superintending Engineer, CCMB, Hyderabad) Flat No. 202, "Grand Residency", No. 4-7-102/18 Lane No. 2, Sai Enclave, Habsiguda

6. Prof. R. Mahanty

Hyderabad 500007

Member

Department of Electrical Engg., IIT (BHU), Varanasi

7. Dr. S. P. Mathur

Member Secretary

# 6.0 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF STANDING COMMITTEE (GRIEVANCE) (as on 31.03.2013) Yet to be constituted

# 7.0 DEPARTMENTWISE SENATE COMPOSITION & OTHER DETAILS (FROM 29.06.2012 TO 31.03.2013 IFANY)

#### List of Senate Members of HT (BHU), Varanasi

- Prof. Dhananjai Pandey, Director, IIT(BHU), Chairman
- Professor M.S. Sodha, (Ex-Professor & HoD Department of Physics & Ex-Deputy Director, IIT Delhi) B-113, Nirala Nagar, LUCKNOW-226 020.
- Professor Kripa Shanker, Department of Industrial Management Engg., Indian Institute of Technology, KANPUR-208016.
- Professor H.R. Tewari, Department of Humanities & Social Sciences, Indian Institute of Technology, KHARAGPUR-721 302.
- Prof. S.K. Singh, Dean, Faculty of Management Studies, BHU.
- 6. Prof. S.C. Lakhotia, Professor Emeritus, Department of Zoology, BHU
- 7. Prof. Ritwik Sanyal, Faculty of Performing Arts, BHU
- Dr. Medha Jha, Admin, Warden, GSMC
- 9. Dr. Rajneesh Tyagi, Dept. of Mechanical Engineering
- 10. Dr. D. Giri, Dept. of Applied Physics
- 11. Dr. R. S. Singh, Dept. of Chemical Engg. & Tech.
- 12. Dr. Vikas Jindal, Dept. of Metallurgical Engineering
- 13. Dr. Anurag Ohri, Dept. of Civil Engineering
- 14. Dr. Chandan Upadhyay, SMST
- 15. The Assistant Librarian, Main Library, IIT (BHU) Invited Member
- 16. The Assistant Workshop Superintendent, Main Workshop Invited Member
- Dr. S.P. Mathur, Registrar (Offtg.), Secretary

#### List of Senate Members from various Departments/Schools of HT (BHU), Varanasi

#### Department of Ceramic Engineering

- Prof. Om Parkash (HOD)
- Prof. Devendra Kumar
- Prof. S.P. Singh
- Prof. Ram Pyare

#### Department of Chemical Engineering

- Prof. S. Kumar
- Prof. K.K. Srivastava
- Prof. A.K. Verma
- Prof. A.S.K. Sinha (HOD)
- Prof. Ram Prasad
- 6. Prof. B.N. Rai
- Prof. Pradeep Kumar Mishra
- 8. Prof. Pradeep Ahuja

# Department of Civil Engineering

- Prof. P.K. Singh (HOD)
- Prof. Veerendra Kumar
- 3. Prof. Goutam Banerjee
- Prof. Devendra Mohan
- 5. Prof. Prabhat Kumar Singh
- 6. Prof. Prabhat Kumar Singh Dixit

# Department of Computer Engineering

- Prof. R.B. Mishra (HOD)
- Prof. A.K. Agrawal
- Prof. A.K. Tripathi
- Prof. K.K. Shukla

#### Department of Electrical Engineering

- Prof. Shiva Pujan Singh (HOD)
- 2. Prof. S.C. Gupta
- 3. Prof. S.N. Mahendra
- Prof. D.S. Chauhan
- 5. Prof. S.K. Nagar
- 6. Prof. Arun Kumar Kapoor
- Prof. D. N. Vishwakarma
- 8. Prof. R.K. Pandey
- Prof. Rakesh Kumar Srivastava
- 10. Prof. Rakesh Kumar Mishra
- 11. Prof. Ranjit Mohanty
- 12. Prof. Devender Singh
- Prof. R. S. Gorayan

#### Department of Electronics Engineering

- Prof. S.P. Singh (HOD)
- Prof. P. Chakrabarty
- 3. Prof. Anand Mohan
- Prof. S.K. Balasubramaniam
- Prof. P.K. Jain
- Prof. R.R. Das
- Prof. V.N. Mishra
- Prof. Satyabrat Jit

#### Department of Mechanical Engineering

- Prof. Virendra Pratap Singh (HOD)
- Prof. S.K. Sharma

- Prof. J.P. Dwivedi
- Prof. A.K. Agrawal
- 5. Prof. A.K. Jha
- Prof. Mithileshwar Prasad
- Prof. V.K. Srivastava
- Prof. Santosh Kumar
- 9. Prof. A. Bhattacharya
- 10. Prof. Om Prakash
- 11. Prof. S.P. Tewari
- 12. Prof. K.S. Tripathi
- 13. Prof. A.P. Harsha
- 14. Prof. Sanjay Kumar Sinha
- 15. Prof. Sandeep Kumar

#### Department of Metallurgical Engineering

- Prof. G. V. S. Sastry (HOD)
- Prof. S. N. Ojha
- 3. Prof. T. R. Mankhand
- Prof. R. K. Mandal
- 5. Prof. N. K. Mukhopadhyay
- Prof. Sunil Mohan
- 7. Prof. (Mrs.) N.C. Shanti Srinivas
- Prof. B. Nageswara Sarma

#### Department of Mining Engineering

- Prof. Aarif Jamal (HOD)
- Prof. B. K. Shrivastava
- Prof. Netai Chandra Karmakar
- Prof. Piyush Rai
- 5. Prof. Sanjay Kumar Sharma

#### Department of Pharmaceutics

- Prof. B. Mishra (HOD)
- Prof. R.S. Srivastava
- Prof. S.K. Singh
- Prof. Sanjay Singh
- Prof. S.K. Srivastava

#### Department of Applied Chemistry

- 1. Prof. M.A.Quraishi (HOD)
- Prof. M. M. Singh
- 3. Prof. (Mrs.) R. B. Rastogi

- Prof. Prem Chandra Pandey
- Prof. A.K. Mukherjee
- Prof. (Mrs.) Ranjana Ghosh
- Prof. Syed Hadi Hasan
- Prof. Vandana Srivastava
- 9. Prof. Yogesh Chandra Sharma
- Dr. Dhanesh Tewary, Incharge, UGD/IDD/IMD Part-1

# Department of Applied Mathematics

- Prof. (Mrs.) Rekha Srivastava (HOD)
- 2. Prof. K. N. Rai
- Prof. Shree Ram
- 4. Prof. O. P. Singh
- 5. Prof. Tanmoy Som
- Prof. Lal Pratap Singh
- Prof. Sanjay Kr. Pandey

#### Department of Applied Physics

- Prof. Onkar Nath Singh (HOD)
- Prof. B. N. Dwivedi

#### School of Bio-chemical Engineering

- 1. Prof. (Mrs.) Mira Debnath (Das) (Coordinator)
- Prof. Subir Kundu
- Prof. S. K. Srivastava
- Prof. R.M. Banik

# School of Bio-medical Engineering

- Prof.(Miss) Nira Misra (Coordinator)
- 2. Prof. A. K. Ray
- Prof. (Mrs.) Ranjana Patnaik

#### School of Material Science & Technology

- Prof. Pralay Maiti (Coordinator)
- Prof. Dhananjai Pandey
- Prof. Rajiv Prakash

#### Technical Writing Section

- Prof. Prasant Kumar Panda
- 7.1 SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE COMPOSITION IN DETAIL (29.06.2012 TO 31.03.2013 IF ANY)

Senate Library Committee (Circulated vide notification no. IIT(BHU/ACD/2012-13/490/Ldated 05.01.2013):

- The Librarian/Asstt. Librarian (as the case may be). Main Library, IIT(BHU), Varanasi
- The Conveners from each Department/School:-

Con	vener	Department/School
i.	Prof. K.K. Shukla	Computer Engineering
ii.	Dr. M.R. Majhi	Ceramic Engineering
iii.	Prof. K.K. Srivastava	Ceramic Engineering
ív.	Prof. D.N. Vishwakarma	Electrical Engineering
V.	Prof. P.K. Jain	Electrical Engineering
vi.	Prof. M. Prasad	Mechanical Engineering
vii.	Dr. Vikas Kumar	Pharmaceutics
viii.	Prof. V. Srivastaya	Applied Chemistry
ix.	Dr. P.C. Pandey	Applied Physics
х.	Dr.(Mrs.) Santwana Mukhopadhyay	Applied Mathematics
xi.	Prof. (Mrs.) Mira Debnath (Das)	Bio-Chemical Engineering
xii.	Dr.(Mrs.) Chandana Rath	Materials Science & Technology
xiii.	Prof. Devendra Mohan	Civil Engineering
xiv.	Dr. Necraj Sharma	School of Bio-Medical Engg.
XV.	Dr. K. Challopadhyay	Metallurgical Engineering
xvi.	Prof. Piyush Rai	Mining Engineering

# Members nominated by the Chairman, Senate :-

- (i) Prof. Devendra Kumar, Dept. of Ceramic Engg., IIT(BHU)
- (ii) Prof. R.K. Mishra, Dept. of Electrical Engg., IIT(BHU)
- (iii) Prof. Sandeep Kumar, Dept. of Mechanical Engg., IIT(BHU)
- (iv) Shri Vikas Jindal, Dept. of Met. Engg., IIT(BHU)
- (v) Ms. Nikita Singhal (10102EN043), B.Tech. Part III, Dept. of Chemical Engg. & Technology, IIT(BHU)
- (vi) Mr. Rahul Ajai Deshpandey (10106EN035), B.Tech. Part III, Dept. of Mechanical Engg., IIT(BHU)

# 7.2 SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: (Circulated vide notification no. IIT(BHU)/ACD-Senate/2012-13/392/L dated 23.11.2012)

1.	The Director, IIT(BHU)	<ul> <li>Chairman</li> </ul>
2.	The Dean (Academic Affairs), IIT(BHU)	- Member
3.	The Professor Incharge (R & D), IIT(BHU)	- Member
4.	The Professor Incharge (Student Affairs & Alumni Affairs), IIT(BHU)	- Member
5.	All Heads of the Departments/Coordinators of Schools, IIT(BHU)	- Member
6.	Chairman, JEE, IIT(BHU)	- Member
7.	Prof. Incharge, Main Workshop, IIT(BHU)	- Member
8.	Incharge, UGD/IDD/IMD Part - I, IIT(BHU)	- Member

- The Asstt. Librarian, Main Library, IIT(BHU)
- By Invitation

10. The Registrar, IIT(BHU)

- Member Secretary
- 7.3 SENATE POSTGRADUATE COMMITTEE (Circulated vide notification no. IIT(BHU)/ACD/2012-13/398/Ldated 24.11.2012)
- Prof. K.N. Rai Dept. of Applied Mathematics, IIT(BHU)

- Chairman.

#### Faculty Members

- Prof. Prashant Shukla, Dept. of Mechanical Engg., IIT(BHU)
- Prof. R.S. Singh, Dept. of Chemical Engg., IIT(BHU)
- 4. Prof. R. Manna, Dept. of Metallurgical Engg., IIT(BH
- Dr. Abha Mishra, School of Biochemical Engg., IIT(BHU)

#### Students

- 6. Ms. Amita Sahi, M. Tech. Part -1 (12302EN024), Dept. of Chemical Engg., IIT(BHU)
- Mr. Praveen Kumar Singh, M.Tech. Part I (12306EN004), Dept. of Mechanical Engg., IIT(BHU).
- 8. Mr. Harish Balga, Research Scholar, Dept. of Electrical Engg., IIT(BHU)
- 9. Mr. Pappu Kumar, Research Scholar, School of Materials Science & Tech., IIT(BHU)
- 7.4 SENATE UNDERGRADUATE COMMITTEE (Circulated vide notification no. IIT (BHU) /ACD/2012-13/398/L dated 24.11.2012)
- Prof. A.K. Mukherjee
   Dept. of Applied Chemistry, IIT(BHU)

Chairman,

#### **Faculty Members**

- 2. Prof. A. Mohan, Dept. of Applied Physics, IIT(BHU)
- 3. Prof. S.K. Pandey, Dept. of Applied Mathematics., IIT(BHU)
- Prof. Y.C. Sharma, Dept. of Applied Chemistry, IIT(BHU)
- Prof. S.K. Sharma, Dept. of Mining, IIT(BHU)

#### Students

- Km. Pranjali Sharma, B.Tech. Pt. III (10107EN031), Dept. of Metallurgical Engg., IIT(BHU)
- Mr. Diwakar Agrawal, B.Tech. Pt. III (10105EN024), Dept. of Electronics Engg., IIT(BHU)
- 8. Mr. Adiya Jain, B. Tech. Pt. III (10103EN016), Dept. of Civil Engg., IIT(BHU)
- 9. Mr. Fuhar Dixit, B. Tech. Pt. III (10101EN003), Dept. of Ceramic Engg., IIT(BHU)
- 7.5 SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE (Circulated vide notification no. IIT(BHU)/ACD/2012-13/594/L dated 14/16.02.2013)
- The Director, IFT(BHU)

- Chairman

2. The Dean (Academic Affairs), IIT(BHU)

- Member

3.	The Professor Incharge (R & D), IIT(BHU)	- Member
4.	The Professor Incharge (Student Affairs & Alum	ni Affairs), IIT(BHU) - Member
5.	All Heads of the Departments/Coordinators of So	
6.	Chairman, JEE, IIT(BHU)	- Member
7.	Prof. Incharge, Main Workshop, IIT(BHU)	- Member
8.	Incharge, UGD/IDD/IMD Part I, IIT(BHU)	- Member
9.	The Asstt. Librarian, Main Library, IIT(BHU)	-By Invitation
10.	The Registrar, HT(BHU)	-Member Secretary
	ELECTION COMMITTEE (Circulated vide not n./2013-14/08/L dated 17,08,2013)	tification no. IIT(BHU)/ACD/Elect.
1.	Prof. A.S.K. Sinha, Dept. of Chemical Engg. & To	ech Chairman
2.	Prof. N.K. Mukhopadhyay, Dept. of Metallurgica	
3.	Dr. D. Giri, Dept. of Applied Physics	- Member
8.0	SENATE STUDENTS' AFFAIRS COMMITT	TEE.
	(Gymkhana Committee)	
1.	Prof. S.K.Sharma	- Chief Councillor, Ex-officio
5000	Department of Mechanical Engg., ITT (BHU)	Prof. Incharge (Student Affairs)
2.	Prof. Rajecy Prakash	- Deputy Chief Councillor
201	School of Materials Science & Tech., IIT (BHU)	Dopan's Canti Countino.
3.	Prof. R Mahanty	-Councillor, Science &
	Department of Electrical Engg., IIT (BHU)	Tech.Council
4.	Prof. B.N.Rai	- Councillor, Cultural Council
	Dept. of Chemical Engg. & Tech., IIT (BHU)	
5.	Dr. R.S. Singh	- Councillor, Games &
	Dept. of Chemical Engg. & Tech., IIT (BHU)	Sports Council
6.	Dr. S.S. Mondal	- Councillor, Film &
	Dept. of Mechanical Engg., IIT (BHU)	Media Council
7.	Prof. Sandeep Kumar	- Treasurer, IIT (BHU) Gymkhana
	Dept. of Mechanical Engg., IIT (BHU)	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
9.0	OTHER INSTITUTE LEVEL COMMITTEE	ES:
9.1	INSTITUTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE: (C	Circulated vide notification no.
HT(	BHU)/242/L dated 10.09.2012)	
1.	Director, IIT (BHU)	- Chairman
2.	Dy. Director (as and when appointed)	- Member
3.	All Deans, IIT (BHU)	- Member
4.	All Professor Incharges, IIT (BHU)	- Member
5.	Registrar, IIT (BHU)	- Member
6.	All HoDs/Coordinators of Schools, IIT (BHU)	- Member
7.	Chairman, Academic Coordination Committee	- Member

8.	Teacher Incharge, First Year	-Member
9.	President, IIT (BHU) Gymkhana	- Member
10.	Chairman, Library Committee (as and when elected by Senate)	- Member
11.	Chairman, Council of Wardens	- Member
12.	Senate Nominees to BoG	- Member
13.	Student Advisor	- Member
14.	Chairman, JEE	- Member
15.	Registrar	-Member & Convenor
9.2	INSTITUTE FACULTY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE: (Circulated	vide notification no.
HT(	BHU)/242/L dated 10.09.2012)	
1.	Director, IIT (BHU)	- Chairman

1.	Director, HT (BHU)	- Chairmar
2.	Dy. Director (as and when appointed)	- Member
3.	Dean, Faculty Affairs	- Member
4.	Dean, Research & Development	- Member
5	Concerned Head of the Department	- Member

#### 10.0 HT (BHU) FINANCE

The Ministry of Human Resources Development has released Rs.50.00 Crores as Non Plan Grant, Rs.68.50 Crores as Plan Grant in the financial year 2012-13.

#### Non Plan

The total receipt under Non Plan during the F.Y. 2012-13 from Ministry of Human Resource Development, Government of India is Rs. 50.00 Crores. The Internal Receipt of Institute is Rs. 80.00 Lacs.

The total Non Plan expenditure during the F.Y. 2012-13 comes out to Rs. 32.00 crores.

#### Plan

A total receipt under Plan during the F.Y. 2012-13 is of Rs. 68.50 Crores which was released by the MHRD, Government of India.

The total expenditure under Plan is Rs.2.69 Crores. The expenditure includes Rs.2.63 Crores on Academic Expenses and Rs.0.06 Crore on Administrative & General Expenses.

Income & Expenditure for the F.Y. 2012-13 under Major heads are given below.

SL, No.	Particulars		Expenditure (Rs. in Crore)
1.	Non Plan	50,80	32.00
2.	Plan	68.50	2.69
3.	JEE	5.18	5.02
4.	Special Fund	4.95	Nil
5.	Dress Materials	0.24	0.34
6.	Sponsored Project fund	0.19	Nil

# 11.0 FACULTY DETAILS (TEACHING, ACADEMIC STAFF & OFFICERS, LBRARIAN, IIT MAIN WORKSHOP) WITH DEIAILS LIKE-SANCTIONED & EXISTING STRENGTH AND POSTIONS THEIR PAYBANDETC.

# Total Faculty members - 238

SI.No.	Teaching Staff	Total Sanctioned Post	Existing	Pay Band
1	Professor	94	31	37400-67000 (PB-4)
2	Associate Professor	178	89	37400-67000 (PB-4)
3	Assistant Professor	285	118	15000-39100 (PB-2)
	Total	557	238	

SI. No.	Posts	Total Sanctioned Post	Existing	Pay Band
1	Deputy Registrar (Working as Registrar (Offtg.)	1	1	37400-67000 (PB-4)
2	Assistant Registrar	2	2	15600-39100 (PB-3)
3	Assistant Librarian	1	1	15600-39100 (PB-3)
4	Workshop Superintendent	1	1	15600-39100 (PB-3)
5	Other Research Associate	8	8	15600-39100 (PB-4)

# Non-faculty members:

Total		547
Hostels	7.	71
Cafeteria	2	13
Library Sector	+	16
Technical Staff		320
Ministerial & Secretarial Staff	-	127

#### II.I THE FACULTY

There are ten Engineering departments, three Science departments and three interdisciplinary schools offering degrees at various levels in the Institute.

The faculty strength of the Institute as on March 31, 2012 was 237. There were also 15 Research Engineers/Scientific Officers/Design Engineers and Library staff on March 31, 2012. The Institute also had a number of Visiting Faculty members. There are several Visiting/Distinguished/ Adjunct Faculty members to contribute significantly and they also get an opportunity to know the Institute.

# Ceramics Engineering

#### Professor AGP-10000-PB-4(37400-67000)

- 1. 13690 DEVENDRA KUMAR
- 13695 OM PRAKASH
- 13694 RAMPYARE
- 13689 SARJOO PRASAD SINGH

#### Associate Professor AGP 9000-PB-4(37400-67000)

- 13693 AMAR NATH
- 16730 ANII KUMAR
- 18361 KALYANI MOHANTA
- 17365 VINAY KUMAR SINGH

#### Assistant Professor AGP 6000-PB-3(15600-39100)

18295 MANAS RANJAN MAJHI

# Chemical Engineering

#### Professor AGP-10000-PB-4(37400-67000)

- 1. 13744 A.K.VERMA
- 13741 AKHOURY SUDHIR KUMAR SINHA
- 13746 B.N.RAI
- 13736 K.K SRIVASTAVA
- 13748 PRADEEP AHUJA
- 13747 PRADEEP KUMAR MISHRA
- 13737 RAMPRASAD
- 13732 SURENDRA KUMAR

#### Associate Professor AGP 9000- PB-4(37400-67000)

- 1. 13749 MANOJ KUMAR MONDAL
- 16729 RAM SARAN SINGH
- 18210 SATYAVIR SINGH
- 4. 13743 VIJAY LAXMI YADAV

#### Assistant Professor AGP 7000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 1. 13742 ANAND CHANDRA MOHAN
- 2. 17500 HIRALAL PARMANIK
- 18479 PRADEEP KUMAR.

#### Assistant Professor AGP 6000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 18152 BHAWANA VERMA
- 18151 DURGA PRASAD A.

# Applied Chemistry

- 13669 A.K.MUKHERJEE
- 13734 M.M.SINGH
- 17360 MUMTAZ AHMAD OURAISHI
- 12106 PREM CHANDRA PANDEY

- 13675 RANJANA GHOSE
- 13738 RASHMI BALA RASTOGI
- 13674 SYED H.HASAN
- 8. 17040 VANDANA SRIVASTAVA
- 9. 17326 YOGESH CHANDRA SHARMA

- 17328 DHANESH TIWARY
- 17327 KAMDEO MANDAL
- 18364 SUNDARAM SINGH

#### Assistant Professor AGP 7000- PB-3(15600-39100)

1, 17329 INDRAJIT SINHA

#### Assistant Professor AGP 6000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 18408 ABHILASHA DURGBANSHI
- 18365 MANISHA MALVIYA

# Civil Engineering

#### Professor AGP-10000 PB-4(37400-67000)

- 13766 DEVENDRA MOHAN
- 2. 17178 GAUTAM BANERJEE
- 17063 PRABHAT KUMAR SINGH
- 4. 18398 PRABHAT KUMAR SINGH DIKSHIT
- 13760 PRAMOD KUMAR SINGH
- 13759 VEERENDRA KUMAR

#### Associate Professor AGP 9000-PB-4(37400-67000)

- 1. ANHAY NATH SINHA
- 17053 ARUN PRASAD
- 3. 18383 KAMLESH KUMAR PANDEY
- 4. 17051 RAJESH KUMAR
- 16811 SASANKA SHEKHAR MANDAL.
- 18387 SHYAM BIHARI DWIVEDI.

#### Assistant Professor AGP 7000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 1. 16816 BRIND KUMAR
- 2. 16727 KESHEO PRASAD
- 17185 MEDHA JHA
- 17052 PABITRA RANJAN MAITI
- 18329 S.K. GUPTA

#### Assistant Professor AGP 6000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 1. 17065 ANURAG OHRI
- 18571 P. BALA RAMUDU
- 18477 SURESH KUMAR

#### Computer Engineering

#### Professor AGP-10000 PB-4(37400-67000)

1. 13771 A.K. AGRAWAL 2. 13770 A.K.TRIPATHI

- 13772 K.K. SHUKLA
- 13769 RAVIBHUSHAN MISHRA

- 1. 18363 RAJEEV SRIVASTAVA
- 2. 18362 SANJAY KUMAR SINGH

#### Assistant Professor AGP 7000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 16832 BHASKAR BISWAS
- 17184 RAVISHANKAR SINGH

#### Electrical Engineering

#### Professor AGP-10000 PB-4(37400-67000)

- 1. 16750 A.K. KAPOOR.
- 17094 DEVENDRA SINGH
- 13789 DEVENDRA NATH VISHWAKARMA.
- 13788 R.K. SRIVASTAVA
- 13782 R.S. GORAYAN
- 6. 16623 RAJENDRA KUMAR PANDEY
- 13791 RAKESH KUMAR MISHRA
- 8. 13792 RANJIT MAHANTY
- 13787 S.C. GUPTA
- 10. 13776 S.N. MAHENDRA
- 11. 13783 SHIV PUJAN SINGII
- 12. 13780 SHAYAM KRISHNA NAGAR

#### Associate Professor AGP 9000-PB-4(37400-67000)

- 13779 GOPAL SHARMA
- 17590 MITRESH KUMAR VERMA
- 17548 RAM KHELAWAN SAKET

#### Assistant Professor AGP 7000-PB-3(15600-39100)

1. 16629 KALPANA CHAUDHARY

#### Assistant Professor AGP 6000-PB-3(15600-39100)

- 1. 17538 JEEWAN CHANDRA PANDEY
- 17101 MANISH KUMAR
- 3. 17464 RAJEEV KUMAR SINGH
- 17446 SANTOSH KUMAR SINGH
- 17589 SOBHITA MEHER
- 17549 VIVEK NANDAN LAL.

# Electronics Engineering

- 1. 13802 P.K. JAIN
- 13801 R.R. DAS
- 16563 S.K. BALASUBRAMANIAM
- 4. 13804 SATYABRATA JIT
- 16809 SURYA PAL SINGH
- 6. 10389 VISHWAMBHAR NATH MISHRA

- 14161 PRADEEP KUMAR MUKHERJEE
- 2. 13799 RAHAMAT ULLAH KHAN
- 13796 RAMASHRAY DWIVEDI

#### Associate Professor AGP 8000- PB-4(37400-67000)

16800 NAVIN SINGH RAJPUT

#### Assistant Professor AGP 7000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 18360 AMRITANSHU PANDEY
- 16628 MANOJ KUMAR MESHRAM
- 13806 MANOJ KUMAR SINGH

#### Assistant Professor AGP 6000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 18299 AMIT KUMAR SINGII
- 18358 M. THOTTAPPAN

# Applied Mathematics

#### Professor AGP-10000 PB-4(37400-67000)

- 1. 13660 K.N.RAI
- 17162 LAL PRATAP SINGH
- 13670 OMPRAKASH SINGH
- 16728 PRASHANT KUMAR PANDA
- 13662 REKHA SRIVASTAVA
- 17315 SANJAY KUMAR PANDEY
- SHRIRAM
- 8. 18386 TANMOY SOM

#### Associate Professor AGP 9000-PB-4(37400-67000)

- 18409 SANTOSH KUMAR UPADHYAY
- 17180 SANTWANA MUKHOPADHYAY
- 18373 SUBIR DAS

#### Assistant Professor AGP 7000-PB-3(15600-39100)

- 17179 ASHOKJI GUPTA
- 17745 RAJEEV

# Mechanical Engineering

- 16722 A.P. HARSHA
- 2. 17339 AMITAVA BHATTACHARYA
- 13819 ANIL KUMAR AGRAWAL.
- 4. 13829 ARUN KANTIJHA
- 13815 JAI PRAKASH DWIVEDI
- 13821 K.S. TRIPATHI
- 17361 MITHILESHWAR PRASAD

- 13814 OM PRAKASH
- 14343 SANDEEP KUMAR
- 10. 14364 SANJAY KUMAR SINHA
- 11. 13831 SANTOSH KUMAR
- 12. 13817 SATYA PRAKASH TIWARI
- 13. 13826 SUSHIL KUMAR SHARMA
- 14. 13811 VIJAY KUMAR SRIVASTAVA
- 13818 VIRENDRA PRATAP SINGH

- 16720 PRABHAS BHARDWAJ
- 16801 PRADYUMNA GHOSH
- 16723 PRASHANT SHUKLA
- 17318 RAJESH KUMAR
- 17341 RAJNESH TYAGI
- 17390 SAROJA KANTA PANDA
- 18130 SHAILENDRA KUMAR SHUKLA
- 8. 13822 SHARDENDU KUMAR SHAH

#### Assistant Professor AGP 7000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 16657 MOHD, ZAHEER KHAN YUSUFZAI
- 16798 CHARAIAN SAMUEL.
- 17388 JAHAR SARKAR
- 4. 16724 JEEWAN VACHAN TIRKEY
- 16721 MEGHANSHU VASHISTA
- 6. 17253 NILANJAN MALIK
- 17339 SWASTI SUNDAR MONDAL

#### Assistant Professor AGP 6000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 17268 AMIT TYAGI
- 17252 ARNAB SARKAR
- 18139 DEBASHISH KHAN
- 18214 PRAKASH CHANDRA MANI
- 5. 18239 RAKESH KUMAR GAUTAM
- 17335 RASHMI REKHA SAHOO
- 17269 UPPU SRINIVAS RAO

# Metallurgical Engineering

- 1. 13855 VAKIL SINGH
- 13841 A.K.GHOSH
- 13848 S.N.OJHA
- 13847 G.V.S SHASTRY
- 13842 T.R. MANKHAND
- 13849 R.K. MANDAL

- 13853 N.K.MUKHOPADHYAY
- 13857 SUNIL MOHAN
- 13851 (SMT) N.C.S SRINIVAS
- 10. 13852 B.N.SHARMA

- 11. 18188 K.K.SINGH
- 12. 18218 O.P.SINHA
- 18242 I. CHAKRABORTY

#### Assistant Professor AGP 7000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 14. 16732 C.K.BEHERA
- 15. 16805 R. MANNA

# Assistant Professor AGP 6000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 16. 18194 J.K.SINGH
- 17. 18221 N.K.PRASAD
- 18. 18229 VIKAS JINDAL.
- 18241 K.CHATTOPADHYAY
- 18287 G.S.MAHOBIA

# Mining Engineering

#### Professor AGP-10000 PB-4(37400-67000)

- 13869 AARIF JAMAL
- 13862 BAL KRISHNA SRIVASTAVA
- 3. 17282 NETAI CHANDRA KARMAKAR
- PIYUSH RAI
- 5. 13871 SANJAY KUMAR SHARMA

#### Associate Professor AGP 9000- PB-4(37400-67000)

- 1. 13867 RAMPRATAP SINGH
- 13872 SUPRAKASH GUPTA

#### Assistant Professor AGP 6000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 18148 AMRENDRA KUMAR
- 18149 ASHOK JAISWAL
- 18197 GAURI SANKAR PRASAD SINGH
- 18150 RAJESH RAI
- 18237 SANJAY KUMAR PALBI
- 18230 SURESH KUMAR SHARMA
- 18147 TARUN VERMA

# Pharmacy

- 1, 13882 B. MISHRA
- 13876 RADHEY SHAYAM SRIVASTAVA
- 16840 SANJAY SINGH

- 4. 16826 SUSHANT KUMAR SRIVASTAVA
- 5. 13880 SUSHIL KUMAR SINGH

- 1. 13879 ANAND KUMAR SRIVASTAVA
- 16827 S. HEMALATHA
- 17684 SAIRAM KRISHNAMURTHY
- 4. ? VIKAS KUMAR

#### Assistant Professor AGP 6000 - PB-3(15600-39100)

- 18548 RUCHI CHAWLA
- 18367 SUNII. KUMAR MISHRA
- 17514 ALAKH NIRANJAN SAHU
- 16828 SENTHIL RAJA A.

# Applied Physics

#### Professor AGP-10000 PB-4(37400-67000)

- 1. 13672 B.N.DWIVEDI
- 13665 O.N. SINGH

#### Associate Professor AGP 9000- PB-4(37400-67000)

- 17048 DEBA PRASAD GIRI
- 18366 PRABHAKAR SINGH
- 17276 RAJENDRA PRASAD
- 4. 18478 SANDEEP CHATTERJE

#### Assistant Professor AGP 7000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- I. 17041 ANITA MOHAN
- 18359 PRAVEEN CHANDRA PANDEY
- 18536 SAHIL UPADHYAY

# School of Bio-Chemical Engineering

#### Professor AGP-10000 PB-4(37400-67000)

- 1. 13889 MIRA DEBNATH
- 13890 S.K. SRIVASTAVA
- 13888 SUBIR KUNDU
- 4. 13887 RATHINDRA MOHAN BANIK

#### Associate Professor AGP 9000- PB-4(37400-67000)

1. 16831 PRADEEP SRIVASTAVA

#### Assistant Professor AGP 7000- PB-3(15600-39100)

1. 16830 ABHA MISHRA

# School of Bio-Medical Engineering

# Professor AGP-10000 PB-4(37400-67000)

- 13884 AMIT KUMAR RAY
- 13886 NIRA MISHRA
- 13885 RANJANA PATNAIK

#### Associate Professor AGP 9000- PB-4(37400-67000)

16812 NEERAJ SHARMA

#### Assistant Professor AGP 7000- PB-3(15600-39100)

- 18117 SANJAY KUMAR RAI
- 16829 SHIRU SHARMA

#### School of Material Science

#### Professor AGP-10000 PB-4(37400-67000)

- 1. 13891 DHANANJAI PANDEY
- 2. 17337 PRALAY MATTI
- 17100 RAJIV PRAKASH

#### Assistant Professor AGP- 6000 PB-3(15600-39100)

- 18438 CHANDAN UPADHYAY
- 17387 AKHILESH KUMAR SINGH
- 17280 CHANDANA RATH

#### 12.0 ACADEMIC PROGRAMMES

#### 12.1 EDUCATIONAL GOALS

Education in the Engineering stream should produce trained maintaining and advancing technological growth. The scope education should evolve based on the evaluation of technological usefulness and relevance to the prosperity of the country. The education in this context should help to develop a knowledge industry and the systems involved in this endeavour should strive for furtherance of knowledge.

The academic goals of the Indian Institute of Technology (BHU)Varanasi from the viewpoint of its teaching programme are as the following:

To prepare the students for the highest level of excellence in science and Technology and to produce competent, creative and imaginative scientists and engineers.

To promote a spirit of free and objective inquiry in different fields amongst the students and to motivate them for higher studies and research.

To foster inter disciplinary approach. To promote the concept of virtual research departments by bringing together faculty and students into activities of mutual interest.

#### 12.2 TEACHING PROGRAMMES

The Institute offers instruction in various disciplines of science and engineering, both at the undergraduate (UG) and the postgraduate (PG) levels. These programmes are planned and implemented by the Academic Senate of the institute. Micro-management and these programmes are carried out by the Senate Undergraduate Committee (SUGC) and the Senate Post-graduate (SPGC) respectively.

#### Undergraduate Programme

The four-year undergraduate programme consists of two parts having four semesters each. The first part is the Core programme common to all students, and is carefully planned to give the students a strong base of basic Mathematics/ Physics, Chemistry, Engineering Sciences, Technical Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences. The second part of the undergraduate programme consists of the Professional courses and a project in the chosen branch of specialization. At the Bachelor's level, the Institute offers four years B.Tech./B.Pharma programs in Ceramics, Chemical Engineering, Civil Engineering, Computer Engineering, Electrical Engineering, Electronics Engineering, Mechanical Engineering, Metallurgical Engineering, Mining Engineering and Pharmaceutical Engineering.

#### Postgraduate Programme

The postgraduate programme is intended to prepare students to prepare students to enter their professions with a perspective and breadth of knowledge related to the principal divisions of their respective fields of specialization through courses and specialized research experience. A postgraduate student is typically three or four courses each semester until the student advances to a point where the principal requirements of the programme left to be fulfilled are research and thesis.

#### M. Tech. Programme

The Institute offers M. Tech. Programmes in all the Engineering Branches, as mentioned above. In addition, there are M. Tech. Programmes in the interdisciplinary areas, such as, Industrial Engineering and management, Bio-Chemical, Bio-Medical engineering, Materail science. The M. Tech. students are chosen through an all-India examination known as GATE.

The Institute offers 4-Year B.Tech./B.Pharm., 2-Year M.Tech./M.Pharm., 5-Year B.Tech. & M.Tech./B.Pharm. &M.Pharm. Dual Degree and 5-Year Integrated M.Tech. Degree programmes in different disciplines. Institute also offers research programmes in all sixteen disciplines.

#### 12.3 UNDERGRADUATE AND IDD / IMD PROGRAMMES

#### Four-Year B. Tech. Programmes

B. Tech. (Ceramic Engineering)

B.Tech. (Chemical Engineering)

B.Tech. (Civil Engineering)

B. Tech. (Computer Engineering)

B. Tech. (Electrical Engineering)

B.Tech. (Electronics Engineering)

B.Tech. (Mechanical Engineering)

B. Tech. (Metallurgical Engineering)

B.Tech. (Mining Engineering)

#### Four-Year B.Pharm. Programme

B. Pharm.

# Five-Year Dual Degree (B. Tech. & M. Tech.) Programmes in Engineering

B.Tech. & M.Tech. (Ceramic Engineering)

B. Tech. & M. Tech. (Computer Science & Engineering)

B. Tech. (Civil Engg.) & M. Tech. (Structural Engineering)

B. Tech. (Electrical Engg.) & M. Tech. (Power Electronics)

B.Tech. & M.Tech. (Mechanical Engineering)

B. Tech. & M. Tech. (Metallurgical Engineering)

B. Tech. (Mining Engineering)

B. Tech. & M. Tech. (Biochemical Engineering & Biotechnology)

B. Tech. (Bioengineering) & M. Tech. (Biomedical Technology)

B. Tech. & M. Tech. (Materials Science & Technology)

#### Five-Year Dual Degree (B.Pharm and M.Pharm.) Programme in Pharmaceutics

B.Pharm and M.Pharm.

#### Five-Year Integrated Programmes in Applied Sciences

M. Tech, in Industrial Chemistry

M. Tech. in Mathematics and Computing

M. Tech. in Engineering Physics

#### 12.4 POST GRADUATE PROGRAMMES

The Institute offers following 2-Year programmes leading to the degree of M.Tech./ M.Pharm, with or without specialization.

# Programme Specialization

M.Tech. Ceramic Engineering M.Tech. Chemical Engineering

M.Tech. Civil Engineering Hydraulics and Water Resources Engg.

Geotechnical Engineering Structural Engineering Environmental Engineering Transportation Engineering M.Tech. Electrical Engineering Power Systems

Electrical Machines and Drives

Control Systems
Power Electronics

M.Tech. Electronics Engineering Microwave Engg.

Digital Techniques and Instrumentation

Microelectronics

Communication System Engg.

M.Tech. Mechanical Engineering Machine Design

Heat Power Engineering Production Engineering

M.Tech. Metallurgical Engineering Extractive Metallurgy

Metals and Materials Processing

Alloy Technology

M.Tech. Mining Engineering Mine Environment

Rock Mechanics Mine Planning

M.Tech. Systems Engineering M.Tech. Biochemical Engineering M.Tech. Industrial Management M.Tech. Biomedical Engineering M.Tech. Materials Sci. & Tech.

M.Pharm. Pharmaceutics

Pharmaceutical Chemistry
Pharmacology Pharmacognosy

#### 12.5 Ph.D. PROGRAMMES

2- Year and/3-Year Ph.D. programme is offered by all academic departments and schools of the Institute. All Ph.D. programmes are with course work of specified credits.

"Knowledge is knowing facts; wisdom is knowing what to do with the facts you know."

#### Admission

Admission to Four-Year B.Tech./B.Pharm, programmes, Five-Year Dual Degree programmes and Five-Year Integrated Masters Degree programmes for Indian and Foreign Nationals are made through the Joint Entrance Examination (JEE) conducted jointly by the seven IITs, Institute of Technology, Banaras Hindu University and the Indian School of Mines University, Dhanbad, For admission to 4-Year B.Pharm, programme 50% seats are filled through JEE and 50% through PMT I PAT conducted by the University.

Admission to Two-Year M.Tech./M.Pharm. programmes is made on the basis of GATE score. In addition, there is provision for admitting sponsored candidates from academic institutions, industries and R & D organizations.

Admission to Ph.D programmes is made on the basis of GATE/NET scores & through sponsorship by the employer.

## Admission of Foreign Nationals

Foreign nationals residing in India or abroad are admitted to the post graduate and Ph.D. programmes under (a) self-financing scheme, and (b) cultural exchange fellowship programme. Under the self-financing scheme, some seats are filled by direct admission of eligible qualified foreign nationals, under cultural exchange fellowship programmes of Govt, of India and sponsored candidates from their home countries.

## Scholarships/financial Assistance

The Institute offers Merit-cum-Means scholarships to 25% undergraduate students. Besides, there are several endowment scholarships offered by the Institute. Some other facilities are also provided to the undergraduate students in the form of Institute free studentship, scholarship, re-imbursement of mess charges and pocket allowances to the students belonging to the Scheduled Castes and Scheduled Tribes.

All the students (non-sponsored) admitted to M.Tech./M.Pharm. programmes are provided financial assistance equivalent to the Junior Research Fellowship.

The Institute offers a large number of Junior/Senior Research Fellowship to students admitted to Ph.D. programmes. Efforts are being made to offer scholarships to all eligible candidates admitted to Ph.D. programmes.

#### 13.0 DEPARTMENT WISE MAJOR AREAS OF RESEARCH

Ceramic Engineering: White Wares, Oxide Refractory, Glass, Electrical and Electronic Ceramics, Glass Ceramics.

Chemical Engineering & Technology: Transport Phenomena, Catalysis and Reaction Engineering, Environmental Engineering, Biochemical Engineering, Process Control, Corrosion, Process Development, Materials Technology, Polymer Technology, Energy Engineering.

**Civil Engineering:** Environmental Engineering, Soil Engineering, Structural Engineering, Water and Wasterwater Management, Corrosion of Concrete, Reinforced Concrete, Low Cost Housing.

Computer Science & Engineering: Artificial Intelligence, Visual Computing, Parallel and Distributed Systems, Software Engineering.

**Electrical Engineering:** Control Systems, Electrical Machines and Drives, Power Systems, Power Electronics & Its Application, Electrical Energy, Management & Simulation, Microprocessor and Microcomputer Engineering, Systems Engineering.

**Electronics Engineering:** Microelectronics, Microwave Engineering, Microprocessor Applications, Communication Systems.

Mechanical Engineering: Heat and Mass Transfer, IC Engines, Tribology, Vibrations and Noise; Mechanisms, TQM and Training Programme. Bulk Metal forming & Processing (Sintering and Forging, Composites, Extrusion etc.), Manufacturing Automation & Robotics, Welding and joining technology, Unconventional and modern machining technology, Casting & allied processes, CAD/CAM/CIM and Mechatronics, Rapid prototyping, reverse engineering & concurrent engineering, Micro/nano and miniature manufacturing, Manufacturing simulation and product design development, Industrial Metrology (including micro-nano metrology) & CMM, Virtual Manufacturing & production planning, Hydraulics & pneumatics

**Metallurgical Engineering:** Deformation and Fracture, Rapid Solidification, Phase Stability and Phase Transformations, Process Metallurgy, Kinetics of Heterogeneous Reactions, Thermodynamics of Materials, Development of Materials, Tribology, Corrosion and Its Inhibition.

Mining Engineering: Rock Mechanics and Ground Control, Mineral Beneficiation and Coal Preparation, Mine Planning and Designing, Exploration, Mine Machinery, Mine Environment Engg.

Pharmaceutics: Pharmaceutical Chemistry, Pharmacology, Pharmaceutics, Pharmaceutical Analysis.

Applied Chemistry: Water Pollution and Hydro-metallurgy, Coordination Chemistry, Coordination Polymers, Bio-inorganic Chemistry, Corrosion and Its Inhibition, Biologically Active Heterocyclic Compounds, Synthesis of Anti-AIDS Compounds, Tribology and Lubricant Additive Development, Superoxide Chemistry, Electro-organic Synthesis, Computational Chemistry.

**Applied Mathematics:** Optimization, Operations Research, General Relativity and Cosmology, Combinatorial Analysis, Probability and Statistics, Pseudo-differential Operators, Control Theory, Modern Algebra, Fuzzy Topology, Automate and Discrete Mathematics.

Applied Physics: Fibre Optics, Opto-electronics, Integrated Optics, Photonics and Smart Materials, Space Physics and Plasma Physics, Solid State Physics, Non-Conventional Energy Studies, Microwave Remote Sensing

**Biochemical Engineering:** Transfer Processes in Microbial Systems, Bio-conversion, Bioinformatics, Genomics, Enzyme Technology, Food Engineering, Solid State Fermentation, Biological Waste Water Treatment, Drug Delivery Techniques.

**Bio-Medical Engineering:** Artificial Neural Network, Electrophysiological Signal Processing, Polymeric Materials, Composites, Bio-effects of Microwaves.

Materials Science & Technology: PZT and other Smart Ceramics, Electronic Ceramics, Relaxor Ferroelectrics, Phase Transformations, Computer Simulation, Self Assembly, Biomaterials, Radiation Effect on Materials, Biosensors, Smart Gels, Nanocomposites, Conducting Polymers, Nanomagnetics, Dilute Magnetic Semiconductor.

# 14.0 ACADEMIC INTERACTION WITH INDUSTRY / R & D ORGANISATIONS

The institute always maintains and strives for close interaction with industry and R&D organizations. In order to ensure that the teaching programmes and the curricula meet the changing needs of the industry, senior professionals from industry are invited as expert members of the Board of Studies and other academic bodies which vet changes in curricula as well as new academic programmes. It also interacts with industry to provide real-life exposure of the industrial world to its students through educational tour and vocational training programmes.

The experts from Industry and R & D organizations are also frequently invited to deliver extension lectures and interact with faculty and students. In addition, departments and centres of the institute regularly organize seminars, conferences and workshops for such interactions.

The departments/schools also have a programme for industrial exposure of the faculty. The institute is attempting to broaden the scope of the existing procedure by having built-in provisions of incentives as well as appointment of adjunct faculty from the industry.

The Institute is also making efforts to strengthen the scheme of having Honorary Visiting Professors/Faculty, both from Industry and R&D organizations as a regular feature.

In order to foster greater and stronger bonds with the industry and R&D organizations, the running of tailor-made M. Tech programmes suiting the specific needs of a particular sector of industry/R&D organization are also under consideration.

#### 14.1 INSTITUTE CENTRAL FACILITY

The IIT (BHU) has taken a new initiave in the year to start a new central facility for all the faculty members and students of the Institute. In this year following instruments are being planned to be procurred. The process of procurement is still in process.

- 500 MHz NMR Spectrometer
- Analytical Transmission Electron Microscope
- 3. Bench top Powder X-Ray Diffractometer
- CNC Simulator & Machine (Production)
- CNC Simulator & Machine (Trainer)
- Integrated High Resolution Field Emission Scanning Electron Microscope With EDS and EBSD
- High Resolution Rotating Anode X-Ray Diffractometer
- Ultra High Resolution Liquid Chromatograph Mass Spectrometer Time of Flight System (LC MS/MS)
- SQUID Magnetometer (Magnetic Property Measurement System; MPMS)

- 10. Friction and Wear Testing Machine (Multi Function Tribometer)
- 11. Physical Properties Measurement System (PPMS)
- 12. Scanning Electron Microscope With EDS
- 13. Scanning Probe Microscope

## 15.0 INDUSTRIAL CONSULTANCY AND TESTING CENTRE

All the major Departments/Schools of the Institute provide industrial consultancy and testing services to a large number of small and medium industries of the region and a few large industries. Major beneficiaries include several small industries of Varanasi and Mirzapur districts as well as Obra Thermal Power Plant, NTPC, Diesel Locomotive Works, DMRL, Renusagar Power Company, Singrauli Coal Fields, HINDALCO Industries Ltd., RDSO, Lucknow, Steel Authority of India Ltd., UP State Electricity Board, State PWDs, Fertilizer Companies, Coal India, Power Grid Corporation Ltd., NEERI, etc., The funds generated through testing and consultancy services in 2012-13 has been about 2.0 Crore. The Institute provides administrative support to the faculty for testing and consultancy services through a full fledged Industrial Consultancy Cell.

#### 16.0 ALUMNI CELL ACTIVITIES

The Institute lays great emphasis on interaction between the alumni and their alma mater and supports the activities of the IIT (BHU) Alumni Association through its Alumni Cell. It maintains an excellent interaction with its alumni who are spread throughout the world. The parent IIT (BHU) Alumni Association is based at Varanasi and it has branches in Delhi, Mumbai, Bangalore and Pune. In addition there are overseas branches in USA and UK. The Institute is proud of its alumni and their achievements. The Institute has a separate website (www.itbhuglobal.org) created with the help of its alumni.

The alumni with active participation of the faculty organize several meetings and discussions on topical issues for enhancing the interactions of IIT(BHU) with other organizations. The alumni assist the Institute by direct personal contribution or through interaction with their parent organizations. There are two chairs sponsored by the alumni. The alumni have also sponsored a hostel exclusively for IT-Girls and Gandhi Technology Alumni Centre (GTAC) exclusively for the Institute. The alumni have also sponsored computerization of IT Main Library and networking of rooms in the hostels. They are also going to help in several other projects.

The Institute confers the "Distinguished Alumnus Award" to recognize the outstanding contributions made by the alumni in their respective professional career. Besides this some of the departments e.g. Chemical Engineering and Technology and Metallurgical Engineering also have the long tradition of honoring their alumni with the conferment of the Distinguished Alumnus Award. These are considered equivalent to the Institute level awards.

s well as new academic programmes. It also interacts with industry to provide real-

life exposure of the industrial world to its students through educational tour and vocational training programmes.

The experts from Industry and R & D organizations are also frequently invited to deliver extension lectures and interact with faculty and students. In addition, departments and centres of the institute regularly organize seminars, conferences and workshops for such interactions.

The departments/schools also have a programme for industrial exposure of the faculty. The institute is attempting to broaden the scope of the existing procedure by having built-in provisions of incentives as well as appointment of adjunct faculty from the industry.

The Institute is also making efforts to strengthen the scheme of having Honorary Visiting Professors/Faculty, both from Industry and R&D organizations as a regular feature. In order to foster greater and stronger bonds with the industry and R&D organizations, the running of tailor-made M. Tech programmes suiting the specific needs of a particular sector of industry/R&D organization are also under consideration.

# 17.0 INDUSTRY-INSTITUTE PARTNERSHIP CELL (IIPC) & TECHNOLOGY BUSINESS INCUBATOR (TBI)

The Institute takes keen interest in entrepreneurship development programmes. Many short term courses are being organized regularly and infrastructural facilities are provided by the institute for this purpose, Such activities are managed by II PC and TBI.

Technology Business Incubator (TBI) has been functional under NSTEDB of DST, for incubation of technologies and start-up in the fields of ICT, biotechnology, food and agriculture.

Both, IIPC & TBI have taken lot of initiatives towards working in tandem with the requirements of industry and the society in general and have initiated various entrepreneurship development programmes for the students and faculty. Various initiatives taken till date include Open Learning Programme in Entrepreneurship (OLPE) under affiliation with Entrepreneurship Development Institute, Ahmedabad. Few other programmes, which are operational include E-Cell, Techno Entrepreneurship Promotional Programme (TePP) of Department of Science and Technology and Entrepreneurship Development Cell (IEDC) of AICTE. The activities of the cell also include PRAGYAN lecture series, creation of Forum for Public Knowledge and Malaviya Centre for Incubation and Entrepreneurship (MCIE).

The IIPC also liaisons between the institute and industry for taking up collaborative work in the areas of mutual interest. In recent years, the Institute has signed memoranda of cooperation with the Gas Authority of India Limited, New Delhi, Alchem Industries, Mumbai, Moser-Baer, Noida, C-DAC Pune, DST, etc.

The IIPC has planned to initiate various visionary collaborative programmes which

are being planned with various utilities/industries in a manner that all departments and schools are involved in a way to provide linkage of HR and Training professionals in a bidirectional mode.

#### 18.0 TRAINING AND PLACEMENT CELL

The Institute has a full fledged training and placement cell. It arranges industrial training of the students as a part of their curriculum. The cell also provides placement opportunities to students through campus recruitment.

Every year about 75-80 reputed industries and blue chip companies visit the campus for the recruitment of students. Some of the companies which visited last year include, Microsoft, Yahoo, Google, Shell, Schlumberger TCS, Trilogy, Infosys, De Shaw, IBM, Mentor Graphics, Wipro, Cognizant Technologies, Kanbay, nVidia, Iflex, Globallogic, HCl, Bharat Forge, Hughes, Patni Computers, Samsung, Sapient, Tata Elxsi, HP Global, Tata Steel, Tata Motors, ABB, 1 & T, ST Microelectronics, Motorola, Reliance Communications, Reliance Industries, Reliance Energy, Amsoft, ANZ Bank etc. and also many public sector companies like SAil, IOCl, BHEl, GAil, Maruti, DRDO, BEL, NTPC etc. During the past 4 years number of firm offers has exceeded the number of B. Tech/B. Pharm. students eligible for placement. Number of offers to M. Tech./ M. Pharm. Degree holders is also steadily increasing.

#### 19.0 LIBRARY

The IT Main Library has a collection of 1, 27,969 (books + bound volumes of periodicals) volumes covering all disciplines of applied sciences, engineering, technology, etc. Besides this several other departments (Ceramic, Chemical, Electronics and Metallurgical Engineering, etc.) also have their own specialized departmental libraries.

Main Library, IT BHU is providing access to more than 8000 online Journals, Bibliographic databases and standards through UGC-Infonet and AICTE-INDEST Consortia. Some of important online resources are:

Science Direct, Web of Science, IEE/IEEE, ASCE, ASME, ACM Digital Library, Springer Linck, DEL, ASTM Standards etc. Besides this, library is also subscribing those print journals which are not available online.

The library has two general servers, one NAS Server, 74 PCs and other accessories adequate to cater to the needs of users. 58 pcs are meant for user's to access OPAC, data bases, e-books, e-journals and other e-resources. All the sections of the library are connected with computer network. Reading and reference sections have been wi-fi enabled to provide wireless access to the internet.

The Central Library of the University, and other libraries are also accessible to the faculty, staff and students of the Institute, Membership of the library is open to all students, faculty members, administrative and supporting staff members and to alumni and others who specifically apply to this effect.

## 20.0 HOSTELS

It is compulsory for all the students to reside in the hostels. The institute has 12 boys hostel (2000 rooms) and two girls hostel (120 rooms). The hostels provide all the facilities, viz, internet, mess, common room, indoor games etc. for comfortable stay of the students and appropriate environment for their academic excellence and personality development.

## 21.0 GYMKHANA/STUDENTACTIVITIES

The IIT (BHU) Gymkhana organizes and provides infrastructural facilities for a large number of activities through its cultural, sports & games and co-curriculas activities wings. The Gymkhana also has a well equipped fitness centre. The artistic and creative talents of students are encouraged through various competitions like dramatics, debates, music, visual arts etc. and clubs like Radio, Audio, Photography, Automobile, Aero-Modelling, Cine and Computer Club.

Besides the Institute's Gymkhana, the Banaras Hindu University Sports Board also provides excellent opportunities and facilities for all games and sports. Special mention may be made of the Indoor Squash Courts, Swimming Pool, Flying Club, Mountaineering and Boating facilities, Hobby Centre etc. which are open to the entire University community.

About 5000 students use this central facility of the IIT (BHU) Gymkhana. It conducts around 18 games and holds several Inter-Hostel, Inter-year, IIT-Open competitions every year besides holding 'SPARDHA', the All India Sports Festival. It also provides basic facilities for Indian and Western music, Theatre activities, Model making and Exhibition, Aero-modeling.

The Gymkhana sends its teams of all the four councils for external participation in Games and Sports Activities, technical Activities and Cultural Activities.

#### HT (BHU) Gymkhana has its vision like:

"To provide world class facilities for games and sports, co-curricular and extracurricular activities that helps in all round personality development of students of the Indian Institute of Technology at large".

# The vision is planned to be realized by following missions stated below.

- Establishment of world class infrastructure for games and sports, co-curricular and extracurricular activities.
- Organization of Inter IIT/National/International competitive events.
- Rural outreach programme as a part of extracurricular activities for the awakening of the mass related to health, education, sanitation, etc.

#### IIT (BHU) team (2012-13) consist of:

Prof. S. K. Sharma Chief Counselor

Prof. Rajiv Prakash Deputy Chief Counselor

Prof. R. Mahanty Counselors, Science and Technology Council

Prof B. N. Rai Counsellor, Cultural Council

Dr. R. S. Singh, Sports Council

Prof. S. S. Mondal, Film and Media Council

Prof. Sandeep Kumar, Treasurer

After the conversion of erstwhile IT BHU into IIT, Gymkhana has constituted four council namely Science and Technology Council, Cultural Council, Sports Council and Film and Media Council.

#### 21.1 SCIENCE AND TECHNOLGY COUNCIL

For the first time the institute has sent a contingent to IIT Bombay Techfest where our team secured many positions and brought various prizes in robotics competitions. Technex, annual Techno-mangement festival of IIT (BHU) hosted 1100 participants from all over the nation.

# Other Significant Achievements for the year 2012-13 are:

- Won First Position in GE Edison Challenge in 2010 and 2012 and 2013.
- Won Second Positions in Google Marketing events.
- Won Second Position in EXL PAN IIT CASE STUDY COMPETITION.
- Represented IIT (BHU) in 16<sup>th</sup> Readers and writers conclave organized by Swedish Consulting Society.

Technex annual Techno-Management festival of IIT BHU which witnessed more than thousand participants from all over the country and across discipline.

#### 21.2 CULTURAL COUNCIL

Cultural Council also went to IIT Delhi where they won All India Dance, Dramatics and Literary Competition. Cultural wing brought laurels in dramatics, dance and literary competition in various institutions. Quiz Team were winners at Regional Round Patna of Simply Finance Quiz by Tata Mutual Funds. They also won in TATA CRUCIBLES for year 2012. KASHI YATRA the cultural extravaganza of IIT (BHU) hosted various cultural events and professional performances.

#### 21.3 SPORTS AND GAMES COUNCIL

Our institute sports and athletics team went to Udghosh, Annual sports festival of IIT, Kanpur in 2013 where we won 4 medals in Tak-wan-doo. Team also won medals in cricket and was runner up in Basketball as well as in runner up in Cricket.

#### Significant Achievements

Won Gold in cricket in IIT, Delhi in 2012

Sports and Games Council organized SPARDHA for year 2012 which hosted around 1200 participants from various engineering institution.

#### 21.4 FILMAND MEDIA COUNCIL

Film and Media Council was started for the first time to promote animation and film activities.

Film and Media Council has collaborated with Banaras Film Society for

organization of Banaras Film Festival. They also organized many events on photography and video animation.

#### 21.5 TEDXIIT (BHU)

Institute also organized first TEDx event which hosted many prominent personalities like Mr. S. P. Shukla, Mr. Arun Anant etc.

This year following fellowships from outside Agencies have been received.

- ICDS fellowship to Mr. Saurabh Shah by Government of Bihar.
- Ms. Swapanika Nag went to Youth Delegation selected to meet Chinese Premier by MHRD, Government of India.
- Mr. Fuhar Dixit was honored by Mahindra Medal for outstanding contribution in leadership activities.
- Ms. Pakhi Mahwar, Mr. Karan Bajaj, Mr. Nishnat Gupta got full sponsorship for attending Jagrati Yatra.
- Mr. Vibhor Jajoo full fellowship for attending conference in USA by DST.
- Mr. Vivek Munemanik went to Japan for Tae-kwon-do to represented India.

#### 21.6 OTHER SUPPORT SERVICES

The Institute, being a constituent unit of the Banaras Hindu University, avails all the support services of the University. Some of them are medical services, university works department, horticulture department, electric and water supply, sanitary services, residential accommodation of staff and faculty, guest houses, auditorium, sports, games & cultural activity facilities, computer centre, library, internet etc.

## 22.0 QIP/CEP/EFIP

Quality Improvement Programme (QIP) is one of the effective programmes for upgrading the qualifications and training of teachers from other engineering colleges. Under this programme they can be sponsored for master and doctoral level degrees. At present only two departments of the Institute, Department of Metallurgical Engineering and Department of Mining Engineering are recognized as the QIP centres. Efforts are being made to get other departments also recognized for this purpose.

Under Continuing Education Programme (CEP) the departments/ schools of the Institute organize short term courses for the benefit of teachers of degree level engineering colleges and technical personnel of R&D and Industrial Organizations.

The Institute has also been identified as one of the host institutions for training teachers of engineering colleges under the Early Faculty Induction Programme (EFIP) of the All India Council for Technical Education, New Delhi.

#### 23.0 IT MAIN WORKSHOP

Functioning of Main-Workshop started in 1919. It has a strong vision to act as a resource base for technical knowledge and training engineers to attain excellence in technology and to develop world-class incubation center for design, planning and realizing

the innovative ideas generated by young engineering students. The main objective of the workshop is to develop a modern workshop for the training of students/technical staff of university and regional level and to strengthen its facilities to meet the challenges of future research and consultancy. It is run by a chairman and workshop superintendent and 136 sanctioned staff. The main activities of the workshop involve academics (training of UG and PG students and staff and Job work), consultancy, R & D, Gymkhana — co-curricular activities and organizing Seminars & Conferences of national importance.

#### 24.0 PUBLICATIONS AND OUTREACH ACTIVITIES

#### 24.1 BOOKS & BOOK CHAPTERS PUBLISHED

## Chemical Engineering.

- V.R. Bella and R. Prasad, Catalytic Oxidation of Diesel Soot Emissions Control, LAP Lambert Academic Publishing, Germany, 2012.
- R.S. Singh, B.N. Rai, Kiran Singh and S.N. Upadhyaya, "Removal of Toluene Vapour from Air Stream Using a Biofilter packed with Polyurethene Foam," Environmental Science and Engineering, Daya Publishing House, 439-456, New Delhi, 2013, ISBN 978-81-7035-4.
- B.N. Rai, Kiran Singh and R.S. Singh, "A Review of Aqueous Phase Catalytic Oxidation for Environmental Application," Environmental Science and Engineering, Daya Publishing House, 439-456, New Delhi, 2013, ISBN 978-81-7035-4.

# AppliedChemistry

 I.Sinha, "Liquid Phase Synthesis of Ag-Cu Alloy/ Bimetallic Nanoparticles" Chapter 11 pp 311-331 (2012) Vol. 2 (ISBN: 1-62699-002-6) titled "Fundamentals, Synthesis and Characterization" of the 8 Vol. Set on NANOTECHNOLOGY (Series ISBN: 1-62699-000-X), Publisher: Studium Press LLC, P.O. Box 722 200, Houston, TX 77072-USA.

## Civil Engineering

- B K Huat Bujang, David Toll & Arun Prasad A handbook of Tropical Residual Soil Engineering (Ed.), (Taylor & Francis). (2012).
- Pramod Kumar Singh, "Matrix Analysis of Structures", CENGAGE Learning India Pvt. Ltd., 2013, ISBN -13: 978-81-315-1858-8.

## Computer Engineering

- K.K. Shukla and A.K. Tiwari, Efficient Algorithms for Discrete Wavelet Transform, Springer Brief Series in Computer Science, DOI: 10.1007/978-1-4471-4941-5\_2, © 2013.
- Bharavi Mishra, K. K. Shukla, Data Mining Techniques for Software Quality Prediction Copyright © 2013. IGI Global (source title: Designing, Engineering, and Analyzing Reliable and Efficient Software).

- Pranab K. Muhuri, K. K. Shukla, Task Scheduling under Uncertain Timing Constraints in Real-Time Embedded Systems (Source Title: Embedded Computing Systems: Applications, Optimization, and Advanced Design, Information Science Reference, USA).
- Sandeep Kumar, R.B. Mishra, "Chapter Title: A Multi agent Negotiation Based approach to Selection and Composition of Semantic Web Services", Book-Title: Agent Based Semantic Web Service Composition, Springer-Verlang, 2012.

# **Electrical Engineering**

- R.K. Srivastava, "Electrical Machines", 2<sup>st</sup> Revised edition, Cengage (I) Pvt Ltd., Delhi 2013.
- R.K. Saket and Saeid Eslamian, "Application of Urban Waste Water for Hydro Electric Power Generation", Hand Book Title: Hand Book of Urban Water Reuse, Edited by: Saeid Eslamian (Isfahan University of Technology, Isfahan, Iran), Publisher: Taylor And Francis, London, W1T3JH (UK), Publication Year: 2013.
- R. K. Saket and Sacid Eslamian, "Application of Urban Waste Water for Hydro Electric Power Generation", Hand Book Title: HAND BOOK OF URBAN WATER REUSE, Edited by: Sacid Eslamian (Isfahan University of Technology, Isfahan, Iran), Publisher: Taylor And Francis, London, W1T3JH (UK), Publication Year: 2013.

## Electronics Engineering

- B.R. Vishvakarına, R. U. Khan, and M. K. Meshram, Microwave Circuits Theory and Applications, AXIOE Books, India, 2012-13. ISBN: 978-93-82355-17-5.
- B.R. Vishvakarma, R. U. Khan, and M. K. Meshram, Introduction to Microwave Measurements, AXIOE Books, India, Aug 2012. ISBN: 978-93-81124-44-4.
- S. Jit, "Advances in Electrical Engineering" Nova Science Publisher, New York, USA.

#### Applied Mathematics

- S.K. Upadhyay, "A study of Watson Wavelet transform, A tool of Signal Analysis in multitude measurement of Physical Phenomena", Chapter 12, Book: Inter disciplinary, Advances in Geography, Publishers: R.K. Books New Delhi, 2013.
- Santwana Mukhopadhyay, Shweta Kothari, Roushan Kumar, "Dual phase-lag thermoelasticity", Chapter 706, Encyclopedia of Thermal Stresses, Springer, 2013.
- Subir Das, "Study of the solution of Swift-Hohenberg equation with fractional order time derivative", World Scientific Review, 2013.

#### Mechanical Engineering

- S.K.Shukla, Atul Dwivedi, and Ali Abdulruda Farhan, Passive building designs & CFD Applications, LAP Lambert Academic Publishing, Germany, 2013, 978-3-659-32692-9
- S.K.Shukla and Prachi Rai, Desiccant Cooling System-Performance Studies and Applications, LAP Lambert Academic Publishing, Germany, 2013, 978-3-659-41002-4
- S.P.Tewari, Manufacturing Science-Ist, Katariya Publication, New Delhi, INDIA, 2012.

- M. Vashista and S. Paul, Assessment of surface integrity in grinding' Lambert Academic Publishing, Gmbh Germany, 2012, ISBN: 978-3-8484-0688-3.
- S.K.Shukla, Modern Mechanical Engineering (In Press), Applications of Solar Distillation and Solar Drying Technologies with Phase Change Material Storage, Springer.
- S. Kumar, Chapter 5: Metal Extrusion in (Metal Forming: Technology and Process Modeling, Edited by U.S. Dixit, R.G. Narayanan, ISBN: 978-1-25-900734-7, 978-1-25-900734-0 Published by Tata McGraw Hill Education, 2013)

# Mining Engineering

 S.K. Palei, S. Gupta, N.C. Karmakar, A. Jamal, A. Kumar, B.K. Shrivastva (Eds.), "Present Technology and safety Scenario in Mining and Allied Industries".

## School of Bio-Chemical Engineering

 R. M., Banik, D.K. Verma, Biopolymers of microbial - origin for healthcare Recent Advances in Microbiology, Volume I, Nova fyblication, 2013, pp. 195-214.

## School of Materials Science & Technology

- Narendra K. Singh and Pralay Maiti, Eds: Ashutosh Tiwari, Murugan Ramalingam, Hisatoshi Kobayashi and Anthony P.F. Turner, "Polycaprolactone based Nanobiomaterials" in "Biomedical Nanomaterials and Diagnostic Devices", Publisher: Wiley-Scrivener Publishing LLC.
- Abhinay Mishra and Pralay Maiti, Eds: Vijay K. Thakur and Amar Singh, "Selfassembly in Polyurethanes: Effect of Two Dimensional Nanoparticles" in 'Nanotechnology in Polymers', Publisher: Studium Press (USA).

#### 24.2 JOURNAL PAPERS

#### Ceramic Engineering

- Pallav Gupta, Devendra Kumar, Om Parkash and A. K. Jha, "Hardness and Wear Behavior of CoO doped Fe-Al<sub>2</sub>O<sub>3</sub> Metal Matrix Composite (MMC) Synthesized via Powder Metallurgy (P/M) Technique" published in Journal of Advanced Materials Research (Trans. Tech. Publishers), 585 (2012), 584-589.
- Pallav Gupta, Devendra Kumar, M.A. Quraishi, and Om Parkash, "Corrosion behavior of Al<sub>2</sub>O, reinforced Fe Metal Matrix Nanocomposites Produced by Powder Metallurgy Technique" published in Advance Science Engineering and Medicine (American Scientific Publishers), 5(4) (2013), 366-370.
- V.K. Singh, B. Ravindra Reddy, "Synthesis and characterization of bioactive zirconia toughened alumina doped with HAp and fluoride compounds", Ceramic International, 38 (2012), 5333–5340.
- Abhinav Srivastav, Vijay Kumar & V.K.Singh, "A review on the Implementation of High Carbon Binders in Refractories Technology", The Indian Journal of Research Anvikshiki (Engineering and Technology), 6(2) (2012), 58-62.

- Vijay Kumar, Abhinav Srivastav & V.K.Singh, "An Overview on High Alumina Cements castable Bonding System", The Indian Journal of Research Anvikshiki (Engineering and Technology), 6(2) (2012), 63-71.
- Vijay Kumar, Vinay Kumar Singh, Abhinav Srivastava, and Gokul Nath Agrawal, "Low Temperature Synthesis of High Alumina Cements by Gel-Trapped Co-Precipitation Process and Their Implementation as Castables", 1–7 (2012) Article first published online: 8 OCT 2012 | DOI: 10.1111/j.1551-2916.2012.05453.x Journal of the American Ceramic Society
- Nitish kumar Singh, Prabhakar Singh, Devendra kumar, Om Parkash, "Electrical conductivity of undoped, singly doped, and co-doped ceria", Ionics 2012, 18(1-2), 127-134.
- M.R. Majhi, R. Pyare and S.P.Singh "Preparation and characterization of 45S5 bioglass ceramics substituted with Al<sub>2</sub>O<sub>3</sub>, TiO<sub>2</sub> and ZrO<sub>2</sub>" Jour. of Biomaterials & Tissue Engg. 2 (2012), 154-169.
- Ankesh Kumar Srivastava and Ram Pyare, "Characterization of CuO substituted 45S5
  Bioactive Glasses and Glass ceramics", International Journal of Scientific &
  Technology Research: 1(2) (2012), 28-41...
- Nandini Jaiswal, Nitish Kumar Singh, Devendra Kumar and Om Parkash, "Effect of Sr doping on the conductivity of ceria", J. of Power Source 2012, 202 (2012), 78-84.
- Namarata Singh, Nitish Kumar Singh, Om Parkash and Devendra Kumar "Preparation and characterization of co-doped (Ce<sub>n su</sub>La<sub>n,15</sub>Al<sub>n,05</sub>O<sub>1,00</sub>) and multiple-doped (Ce<sub>n su</sub>Sm<sub>0,15</sub>Gd<sub>0,05</sub>Al<sub>0,05</sub>O<sub>1,90</sub> and Ce<sub>n,05</sub>Gd<sub>0,10</sub>Sm<sub>0,05</sub>Al<sub>0,05</sub>O<sub>1,90</sub>) ceria" Ionics 2012, 18(5) (2012), 473-478.
- Om Parkash, Namarata Singh, Nitish Kumar Singh and Devendra Kumar, "Preparation and characterization of ceria co-doped with Ca and Mg" Solid State Ionics, 212 (2012), 100–105.
- Namrata Singh, Nitish Kumar Singh, Om Parkash and Devendra Kumar, "Effect of codoping of Mg and La on conductivity of ceria" J. Alloys and Compounds, 519 (2012), 129–135.
- Ankesh Kumar Srivastava and Ram Pyare, "Characterization of ZnO substituted 45S5 Bioactive Glasses and Glass - ceramics", Journal of Materials Science Research: 1(2) (2012), 207 - 220.
- Ankesh Kumar Srivastava, Ram Pyare and S. P. Singh, "In Vitro Bioactivity and Physical - Mechanical Properties of Fe<sub>2</sub>O<sub>3</sub> substituted 45S5 Bioactive Glasses and Glass - ceramics", International Journal of Scientific & Engineering Research: 3(2) (2012), 1-14.
- Ankesh Kumar Srivastava, Ram Pyare and S. P. Singh, "Elastic Properties of substituted 45S5 Bioactive Glasses and Glass - ceramics", International Journal of Scientific & Engineering Research: 3(2) (2012), 1-13.

- Ankesh Kumar Srivastava, Ram Pyare and S. P. Singh, "In Vitro Bioactivity and Physical - Mechanical Properties of MnO<sub>2</sub> substituted 45S5 Bioactive Glasses and Glass - ceramics", Journal of Biomaterials and Tissue Engineering: 2(3) (2012), 249-258
- A.K. Singh, S. Singh, D. Kumar, D.K. Rai, S.B. Rai, and K. Kumar, "Light-into-heat conversion in La<sub>2</sub>O<sub>5</sub>:Er<sup>2</sup>-Yb<sup>3</sup> phosphor: an incandescent emission," Opt. Lett. 37 (2012), 776-778.
- Vijay K. Mishra, Sunil K. Srivastava, Birendra P. Asthana, and Devendra Kumar "Structural and Spectroscopic Studies of Hydroxyapatite Nanorods Formed via Microwave-Assisted Synthesis Route", J. Am. Ceram. Soc., (2012); DOI: 10.1111/j.1551-2916.2012.05134.x
- R.K. Gangwar, S.P. Singh and D. Kumar, "SAR distribution in a bio-medium in close proximity with dual segment cylindrical dielectric resonator antenna", *Journal of Medical Engineering & Technology*, 2012; Early Online: 1-6, DOI: 10.3109/03091902.2011.619626.

## Chemical Engineering

- A.Jazie Ali, H. Pramanik, A.S.K. Sinha, "Egg shell waste-catalyzed transesterification of mustard oil: optimization using response surface methodology (RSM)," 2012 2nd International Conference on Power and Energy Systems (ICPES 2012), DOI: 10.7763/IPCSIT.2012.V56.10, IPCSIT vol. 56 (2012) © IACSIT Press, Singapore, 2012.
- A. Jazie Ali, H. Pramanik, A.S.K. Sinha, "Egg shell as eco-friendly catalyst for transesterification of rapeseed oil: optimization for biodiesel production," International Journal of Sustainable Development and Green Economics, 2(1) (2013), ISSN No.: 2315–4721.
- A. Jazie Ali, H. Pramanik, A.S.K. Sinha, "Transesterification of peanut and rapesheed oils using waste of animal bone as cost effective catalyst", Mater Renew Sutain Energy 2:1 (2013), DOI 10.1007/s40243-013-0011-4
- Bhawna Verma, V.L. Yadav, K.K. Srivastava, "Experimental studies on thermal performance of a pulsating heat pipe with methanol/DI Water," Journal of Electronic Control and Thermal Cooling, (accepted), 2013
- S.K. Dubey, Alpana Singh, R.S. Singh and S.N. Upadhyay, "Changes in methanogenic population size and CH<sub>4</sub> production potential in response to crop phenology in tropical rice field," Soil Biology and Biochemistry, 57 (2013), 972-978.
- S. Singh, S.S. Sombhatla, B.N. Rai, and R.S. Singh, "Removal of MEK, Toluene and Xylene (MTX) from Air Using Modified Wood Charcoal Beads as Biofilter Media," World Journal of Environmental Biosciences, 2(1) (2013).
- 27. Raisul Hasan1, Pradyumna Ghosh1, R.S. Singh, "Viscous fingering through two

- dimensional porous layer in microgravity environment," International Journal of Astrophysics and Space Science, 1(1) (2013), 1-6.
- S. Narang, R. Mehta, and S.N. Upadhyay, "Polythylene Glycol and Montmorillonite Clay Anchored Schiff Base Ligand-metal Complexes," Industrial and Engineering Chemistry Research, 52 (2013), 3967-3973.
- M.K. Sahu, A.S.K. Sinha, "Oxidative Steam Reforming of Vacuum Residue for Hydrogen Production," International J Hydrogen Energy, 37(2) (2012) 1425.
- R.N. Singh, M. Kumar, A.S.K. Sinha, "Novel Fe<sub>x</sub>Cr<sub>2.x</sub>(MoO<sub>4</sub>), Electrocatalysts for Oxygen Evolution Reaction," 37(20) (2012), 1511.
- R. Prasad, Pratichi Singh, "A Review on CO oxidation over Copper Chromite catalyst," Catal. Rev.: Sci. and Eng., 54 (2012), 224.
- K. Maya, R.S. Singh, S.N. Upadhyay, and S.K. Dube, "Degradation Kinetics of Chloropyrofos and 1,3,6-trichloro-2-pyridinol (TCP) Fungal Communities," Bioresource Technol, 126 (2012), 216.
- P. Singla, R. Mehta, and S.N. Upadhyay, "Ring Opening Polymerization of Lactide Using Microwave and Conventional Heating," Procedia Chem, 315 (2012), 106.
- P. Kaur, R. Mehta, D. Berek, and S.N. Upadhyay, "Synthesis of Polylactide Inert Atmosphere and Vacuum," Macromol Symp, 315 (2012), 106.
- B. Singh, A.Birla, S.N. Upadhyay, Z. Yaakob, and Y.C. Sharma, "Synthesis of Biodiesel Using a New Heterogeneous Catalysts, POtassium Fluoride (KF) Supported Hydrotalcite and Process Optimization by Box-Bennken Design," Biomass Conv. Bioref., 2 (2012), 317.
- A. Singh, R.S. Singh, S.N. Upadhyay, A. Tripathi, C. Joshi, and S.K. Dube, "The Community Structure of Methanogenic Archea and Methane Production of Associated with Compost Treated Tropical Rice Field Soil," FEMS Microbiol Ecology, 82 (2012), 118.
- P. Nair, B. Singh, S.N. Upadhyay, and Y.C. Sharma, "Synthesis of Biodiesel from Low FFA Waste Frying Oil Using Calcium Oxide Derived from Mereterix mereterix as a Heterogeneious Catalyst," J Cleaner Production, 82 (2012), 29-30.
- P. Singla, R. Mehta, and S.N. Upadhyay, "Clay Modification by the Use of Organic Cations," Green and Sustainable Chem, 21 (2012), 2.
- A. Birla, B.Singh, Y.C. Sharma, and S.N. Upadhyay, "Kinetics Studies of Synthesis of Biodiesel from Waste Frying Oil Using a Heterogeneous Catalyst Derived from Snail Shell," Bioresource Technol, 95 (2012), 106.
- R. Prasad, Monika Pandey, "Rice Husk Ash as a Renewable Source for the Production of Value Added Silica Gel and its Application: An Overview," Bull. Chem. React. Eng. & Catal., 7 (1) 2012, 1.
- 41. G. Rattan, R. Prasad, R.C. Katyal, "Effect of Preparation Methods on Al<sub>2</sub>O<sub>3</sub> Supported

- CuO-CeO<sub>2</sub>-ZrO<sub>2</sub> Catalysts for CO Oxidation," Bull. Chem. React. Eng. & Catal., 7 (2) 2012, 112.
- Loh Wai Man, Pradeep Kumar, Tjoon Tow Teng, Kailas L. Wasewar., "Design of experiments for malachite green dye removal from wastewater using thermolysis – coagulation – flocculation," J Desalination and Water Treatment., 40 (2012), 260.
- Pradeep Kumar, Ruchika Agnihotri, Kailas L. Wasewar, Hasan Uslu and Chang Kyoo Yoo., "Status of Adsorptive Removal of Dye from Textile Industry Effluent," J Desalination and Water Treatment, 50 (2012), 226.
- Ashok Kumar Yadav, Satya Vir Singh, "Osmotic dehydration of fruits and vegetables: a review," J Food Sci Technol (India) (2012).
  - 45. Anjali Verma and Satya Vir Singh, "Spray Drying of Fruit and Vegetable Juices-AReview," Critical Rev Food Sci Nutrition (2012).
- Susmit Ilme, Satya Vir Singh, "Application of Membrane Separation in Fruit and Vegetable Juice Processing: A Review," Critical Rev Food Sci Nutrition (2012).
- Satya Vir Singh, A.K. Verma, "A mathematical expression for prediction of sugar loss in fresh produce during its storage by using a respiratory model during its storage by using a respiratory model," International J Eng Res Dev. 2(5) (2012) 60.
- Bhawna Verma, V.L. Yadav, K.K. Srivastava, "Nano-fluid- An alternative fluid in Pulsating Heat Pipe/ Oscillating Heat Pipe," IOSR J Electronics Commun Eng. 3(3) (2012),28.
- Bhawna Verma, V.L. Yadav, K.K. Srivastava, "Experimental studies on thermal performance of a pulsating heat pipe with methanol/DI Water," J Electronic Control Therm Cooling, (2012).
- Kamal K. Gupta, Akshay Kundan Pradeep K. Mishra, Pradeep Srivastava, Sujata Mohanty, Narendra K. Singh, Abhinay Mishra, Pralay Maiti, "Polycaprolactone composites with TiO, for Potential Nanobiomaterials: Tunable properties using different phases," Phys Chem Chemical Phy. 14 (2012), 12844.
- Somprakas Basu, Rupesh Priya, Tej Bali Singh, Pradeep Srivastava, Pradeep K. Mishra, Vijay K. Shukla, J Digestive Diseases, 13 (2012), 536.
- P. Agarwal, P.K. Mishra, P. Srivastava, "Statistical optimization of the electrospinning process for chitosan/ polylactide nanofabrication using response surface methodology," J Mater Sci, 47 (2012), 4262.
- A. Jazie Ali, H. Pramanik, A.S.K. Sinha, "Transesterification of low grade edible oil mixtures: mustard oil, rapeseed oil and peanut oil," J Sustainable Ener Environ (2012).

# Applied Chemistry

- Dileep Kumar Yadav, D.S. Chauhan, I. Ahamad and M.A. Quraishi, "Electrochemical behavior of steel/acid interface: adsorption and inhibition effect of oligomeric aniline", RSC Advances (RSC Publication) 3 (2013), 632

  –646.
- 55. Sudheer, M.A. Quraishi, "Electrochemical and theoretical investigation of triazole

- derivatives on corrosion inhibition behavior of copper in hydrochloric acid medium". Corrosion Science **70** (2013), 161–169.
- Priyanka Singh, Ambrish Singh, M.A. Quraishi, "Inhibition effect of 1,3,5-tri-p-tolyl-1,3,5-triazene on the corrosion of brass in 0.5 M HCl solution", Research on Chemical Intermediates, (2013) 1-10.
- Ambrish Singh and M.A. Quraishi, "Inhibition of mild steel corrosion in HCl solution using Pipali (piper longum) fruit extract", A. J. Engg. of Sc., 38 (2013), 85-97.
- Sudheer and M.A. Quraishi, "Thermodynamic and electrochemical investigation of Pantoprazole: {(RS) -6- (difluoromethoxy) -2-[(3, 4-dimethoxypyridin-2-yl) methylsulfinyl] -1 H-benzo [d] imidazole} as corrosion inhibitor for mild steel in hydrochloric acid solution", AJSc Engg 38 (2013), 99-109.
- Farhat A. Ansari, M. A. Quraishi, U. S. Lal, A. Singh, "Corrosion and Corrosion Control of Copper by N-BTA in Storage and Atmospheric Environment by Electrochemical Technique", J. Mater. Environ. Sci. 4(4) (2013), 409-416.
- Dileep Kumar Yadav and Mumtaz Ahmad Quraishi, "Application of Some Condensed Uracils as Corrosion Inhibitors for Mild Steel: Gravimetric, Electrochemical, Surface Morphological, UV-Visible, and Theoretical Investigations", Ind. Eng. Chem. Res. (ACS Publication) 51 (2012), 14966–14979.
- Dileep Kumar Yadav and M. A. Quraishi, "Electrochemical investigation of Substituted Pyranopyrazoles Adsorption on Mild Steel in Acid Solution", Ind. Eng. Chem. Res. (ACS Publication), 51 (2012), 8194–8210.
- Pallav Gupta, Devendra Kumar, M. A. Quraishi, and Om Prakash, "Corrosion Behavior of Al2O3 Reinforced Fe Metal Matrix Nanocomposites Produced by Powder Metallurgy Technique", Advanced Science, Engineering and Medicine (American Scientific Publishers), 5 (2012), 1–5.
- D.K. Yadav, M.A. Quraishi, B. Maiti, "Inhibition effect of some benzylidenes on mild steel in IM HCl: An experimental and theoretical correlation", Corrosion Science, 55 (2012), 254-266.
- Priyanka Singh, Ambrish Singh, M.A. Quraishi, Eno E. Ebenso, "Cetirizine: A New and Effective Corrosion Inhibitor for Mild Steel in 1 M HCl solution", Int. J. Electrochem. Sci., 7 (2012), 7065–7079.
- A. Singh, I. Ahamad, D.K. Yadav, V.K. Singh, M.A. Quraishi, "The effect of environmentally benign fruit extract of Shahjan (Moringa oleifera) on the corrosion of mild steel in hydrochloric acid solution", Chemical Engineering Communications, 199(1) (2012), 63-77.
- A. Dandia, S. L. Gupta, Sudheer, M. A. Quraishi, "Microwave Assisted Economic Synthesis of 4-amino-3-alkyl-5-mercapto-1, 2, 4-triazole Derivatives as Green Corrosion Inhibitors for Copper in Hydrochloric Acid", J. Mater. Environ. Sci. 3 (5) (2012), 993-1000.

- Peter C. Okafor, Eno E. Ebenso, Ali Y. El-Etre, and M.A. Quraishi, "Green Approaches to Corrosion Mitigation", International Journal of Corrosion, 2012, Article ID 908290, 2 pagesdoi:10.1155/2012/908290.
- M. A. Quraishi, Sudheer, K. R. Ansari, Eno E. Ebenso, "3-Aryl Substituted Triazole Derivatives as New and Effective Corrosion Inhibitors for Mild Steel in Hydrochloric Acid Solution", Int. J. Electrochem. Sci., 7 (2012), 7476-7492.
- Laxman Singh, U.S. Rai and K.D. Mandal, "Dielectric Properties of Zinc Doped Nanocrystalline Calcium Copper Titanate synthesized by Different Approach", Materials Research Bulletin 48 (2013), 2117-2122.
- K.D. Mandal, Laxman Singh, Sunita Sharma, U. S. Rai and M. M. Singh, "Dielectric and ac impedance studies of Ultra-fine CaCu<sub>2</sub>Ti<sub>2.90</sub>Ce<sub>0.10</sub>O<sub>12</sub> perovskite synthesized by citrate-gel route", J. Sol-gel Science & Technology, 66 (2013), 50-58.
- Laxman Singh, U. S. Rai, Alok Kumar Rai and K. D. Mandal, "Effects of sintering duration on microstructure and dielectric properties of Zn doped CaCu<sub>3</sub>Ti<sub>4</sub>O<sub>12</sub> synthesized by semi-wet route", Electronic Material Letters 9 (2013), 107-113.
- Laxman Singh, U.S. Rai and K. D. Mandal, "Dielectric, Modulus and Impedance spectroscopic studies of nanostructured CaCu<sub>1.70</sub>Mg<sub>0.30</sub>Ti<sub>4</sub>O<sub>17</sub> electro-ceramic synthesized by modified sol-gel route", J. Alloys & Compounds 555 (2013), 176-183.
- Laxman Singh, U.S. Rai, K. D. Mandal and Alok Kumar Rai, "Effect of processing routes on microstructure, electrical and dielectric behaviour of Mg doped CaCu<sub>3</sub>Ti<sub>4</sub>O<sub>1</sub>, electro-ceramic", J. Applied Phys. A (Published online, 29 Nov. 2012)
- Alok Kumar Rai, Nitish Kumar Singh, Susant Kumar Acharya, Laxman Singh, K. D. Mandal, "Effect of Tantalum Substitutions on Microstructures and Dielectric Properties of Calcium Copper Titanate (CaCu,Ti,O<sub>12</sub>) Ceramic" Materials Sci. Engg. B, 177 (2012), 1207-1212.
- K.D. Mandal, Alok Kumar Rai, Laxman Singh and Om Parkash, "Dielectric properties of CaCu<sub>29</sub>Co<sub>0.1</sub>Ti<sub>4</sub>O<sub>12</sub> and CaCu<sub>3</sub>Ti<sub>49</sub>Co<sub>0.1</sub>O<sub>12</sub> ceramics synthesized by semi-wet route" Bulletin of Mater. Sci., 35 (2012), 433-438.
- Laxman Singh, U.S. Rai and K.D.Mandal, "Influence of Zn-doping on the Microstructures and Dielectric Properties in CaCu<sub>3</sub>Ti<sub>4</sub>O<sub>2</sub> Ceramic Synthesized by Semi-wet route" Advances in Applied Ceramics, 111 (2012), 374-380.
- Laxman Singh, U.S. Rai, K.D. Mandal and Madhu Yashpal, "Dielectric Properties of ultrafine Zn-doped CaCu, Ti<sub>4</sub>O<sub>12</sub> Ceramic", J. Advanced Dielectrics, 2 (2012), 1250007.
- K.D. Mandal, Laxman Singh, Alok Kumar Rai and U. S. Rai, "Dielectric behavior of CaCu3Ti4O12 electro-ceramic doped with La, Mn, and Ni synthesized by modified citrate-gel route", J. Advanced Ccramics (Accepted 2013).
- R.B. Rastogi, K. Singh and J.L. Maurya, "Synthesis and characterization of organotin (IV) thiobiurets", 42 (2012), 616-620.

- R.B. Rastogi, J.L. Maurya, V. Jaiswal, "Phosphorous free antiwear formulations: Zinc thiosemicarbazones-borate ester mixtures", 227 (2012), 220-233.
- R.B. Rastogi, J.L. Maurya, V. Jaiswal, "Lanthanum dithiocarbamates as potential extreme pressure lubrication additives", 3 (2012), 32-41.
- R.B. Rastogi, J.L. Maurya and V. Jaiswal, "Low sulfur, phosphorus and metal free antiwear additives: Synergistic action of salicylaldehyde N(4)phenylthiosemicarbazones and its different derivatives with Vanlube 289 additive", 297 (2013), 849-859.
- R.B. Rastogi, J.L. Maurya, V. Jaiswal, "Zero SAPs and ash free antiwear additives: Schiff bases of salicylaldehyde with 1,2-phenylenediamine; 1,4-phenylenediamine and 4,4'-diaminodiphenylenemethane and their synergistic interactions with borate ester", 56 (2013), 592-606.
- R.B. Rastogi, J.L. Maurya, V. Jaiswal, "Studies on Lanthanum complexes of 1-aryl-2, 5-dithiohydrazodicarbonamides in paraffin oil as extreme pressure lubrication additives", 2013 (Accepted).
- S.K. Verma, A.K. Mukherjee and I. Sinha, "Simulating interactions between nanoparticles in Lennard-Jones liquids", Chemical Physics Letters 572 (2013) 85–89. DOI: 10.1016/j.cplett.2013.04.031
- I. Sinha and A.K. Mukherjee, "Monte Carlo simulation of a surface oxide models of CO oxidation", Chemical Physics Letters 553 (2012) 30–35 DOI: 10.1016/j.eplett.2012.09.073.
- I. Sinha and A.K. Mukherjee, "Effect of droplet size on the first order Ziff-Gulari-Barshad (ZGB) phase transition", Journal of Statistical Physics J Stat Phys 147 (2012) 707–715. DOI: 10.1007/s10955-012-0508-8.
- I. Sinha and A.K. Mukherjee, "First order phase transition in a modified Ziff-Gulari-Barshad model with self-oscillating reactant coverages", Journal of Statistical Physics 146 (2012), 669-686. DOI 10.1007/s10955-011-0414-5.
- P.C. Pandey and D.S. Chauhan, "3-Glycidoxypropyltrimethoxysilane mediated in situ synthesis of noble metal nanoparticles: application to hydrogen peroxide sensing", Analyst, 137 (2012), 376-385.
- P.C. Pandey and D.S. Chauhan, "Calcium ion-sensor based on polyindolecamphorsulfonic acid composite", J. Appl. Poly.Sci., 125 (2012) 2993-2999.
- P.C. Pandey, D.S. Chauhan and V. Singh, "Effect of processable polyindole and nanostructured domains on selective sensing of dopamine", Material Science and Engineering: C, 32 (2012), 1-11.
- P.C. Pandey and Ashish K. Pandey, "Size-dependence enhancement in electrocatalytic activity of NiHCF-goldnanocomposite: potential application in electrochemical sensing", Analyst, 137 (2012), 3306-3313.

- P.C. Pandey, D.S.Chauhan and Ashish K. Pandey, "Nanocomposite of Prussian blue based sensor for l-cysteine: Synergetic effect of nanostructured gold and palladium on electrocatalysis", Electrochimica Acta, 74 (2012), 23-31.
- P.C. Pandey and Ashish K. Pandey, "Electrochemical Behavior of Hydrogen Peroxide at Nanocomposite of Prussian Blue with Palladium of Variable Nanogeometery Modified Electrode", J. Electrochem Soc., 159(2012), G128-G136.
- P.C. Pandey and Ashish K. Pandey, "Size-dependence enhancement in electrocatalytic activity of NiHCF-goldnanocomposite: potential application in electrochemical sensing, Analyst", 137 (2012), 3306-3313.
- P.C.Pandey and Ashish K. Pandey, "Surface Modification Using Prussian Blue–Gold (I)–Palladium Nanocomposite: Towards Bioelectrocatalytic Probing of Hydrogen Peroxide", BioNanoScience, 2(2012), 127-134.
- P.C. Pandey, Richa Singh and Digvijay K Pandey, "Extraction and Purification of Purple Membrane for Photochromic Thin Film Development: Application in Photoelectrochemical Investigation" Appl. Biochem. Biotechnol. 168(2012), 138-146.
- P.C. Pandey, D.S. Chauhan and Ashish K Pandey, "Novel synthesis of Prussian blue nanoparticles and nanocomposite sol: Electro-analytical application in hydrogen peroxide sensing" Electrochimic Acta, 87 (2013), 1-8.
- P.C. Pandey and Ashish K. Pandey, "Cyclohexanone and 3aminopropyltrimethoxysilane mediated controlled synthesis of mixed nickel-iron hexacyanoferrate nanosol for selective sensing of glutathione and hydrogen peroxide", Analyst, 138(2013), 952-968.
- P.C. Pandey and Ashish K. Pandey, "Novel synthesis of super peroxidase mimetic polycrystalline mixed metal hexacyanoferrates nanoparticles dispersion", Analyst, 138 (2013), 2295.
- 101. Praful Nair, B. Singh, SN Upadhyay, YC Sharma, "Synthesis of biodiesel from waste frying oil using calcium oxide derived from Mereterix mereterix as a heterogeneous catalyst", Journal of Clean Production, Elsevier Pub., 29-30 (2012),82-90.
- 102. Prabhat K. Singh, Arun L. Srivastav, Deepak K. Ghosh, Yogesh C. Sharma, "Preparation and properties of hydrous bismuth oxides for nitrate removal from aqueous solutions", Desalination and Water Treatment, 40(2012), 144–152.
- Bhaskar Singh, John Korrstad, Yogesh C. Sharma, "A critical review on corrosion of compression ignition (C.I.) engine parts and its inhibition by biodiesel and biodiesel blends", Renewable and Sustainable Energy Reviews, Elsevier Pub, 16 (2012), 3401 3408.
- M.A. <u>Hubbe</u>, K.R. <u>Beck</u>, W.G. <u>O'Neal</u>, Yogesh C. <u>Sharma</u>, "Cellulosic substrates for removal of pollutants from aqueous systems: A review", 2. Dyes, <u>Resources</u>, 7(2) (2012),2592-2687.

105. A. Birla, B. Singh, Y.C. Sharma, S.N. Upadhyay, "Kinetics studies of synthesis of biodiesel from waste frying oil using a heterogeneous catalyst derived from Snail shell", Bioresoure Technol., Elsevier Pub, 106(2012), 95-100.

## Civil Engineering

- P.K. Singh, V. Khatri, P.R. Maiti, and A. Kar, "Study on effect of skew angle in skew bridges", Int.J. of Engineering Research and Development, e-ISSN: 2278-067X Research/ISSN:2250-3005, 2(12), Aug. 2012.
- P.K. Singh, V. Khatri, P.R. Maiti, and A. Kar, "Analysis of Skew bridges using computational methods", Int.J. of Computational Research/ISSN:2250-3005, 2(3), May-June 2012.
- Vikash Khatri, P.R. Maiti and Pramod Kumar Singh, "Steel Concrete Composite Bridges", International Journal of Engineering Research and Development, Nov-2012.
- Vikash Khatri, P.R. Maiti and Pramod Kumar Singh, "External Post-Tensioning of Steel – Concrete Composite Bridges", International Journal of Engineering Research & Technology, Nov-2012.
- Vikash Khatri, P.R. Maiti and Pramod Kumar Singh, "Live Load Deflection Criteria for Steel-Concrete Composite Bridges", International Journal of Modern Engineering Research, Nov-2012
- 111. Vikash Khatri, P.R. Maiti and Pramod Kumar Singh, "High Performance Steel for Steel-Concrete Composite Girder Bridge", International Journal of Emerging Technology & Advanced Engineering, 2(11), November-2012.
- 112. Vikash Khatri, P. R. Maiti and Pramod Kumar Singh, "Shrinkage Effect and Transverse Cracking in Steel-Concrete Composite Bridge Deck", International Journal of Emerging Technology & Advanced Engineering, 2(11), November-2012.
- 113. Vikash Khatri, P.R. Maiti and Pramod Kumar Singh, "Comparative Study of Economical Design Aspect of Steel-Concrete Composite Bridge with MS, HPS and Hybrid Steel", International Journal of Engineering Research and Development, 4(6), October-2012, 62-68.
- 114. Vikash Khatri, P.R. Maiti and Pramod Kumar Singh, "Comparative study of prestressed steel – concrete composite bridge of different span length and girder spacing", International Journal of Modern Engineering Research, 2(5), Sep-Oct. 2012, 3917-3922.
- 115. Vikash Khatri, P.R. Maiti and Pramod Kumar Singh, "Economical Design of Steel-Concrete Composite Bridge with MS and HPS", International Journal of Engineering Research & Technology, 1(7), September 2012.
- 116. Vikash Khatri, P. K. Singh and P. R. Maiti, "Comparative Study for Different Girder Spacing of Short Span Steel-Concrete Composite Bridge with MS and HPS", International Journal of Emerging Technology & Advanced Engineering, 2(9), September-2012.

- 117. G. Banerjee, "Adsorption of Methylene Blue using Green Peas Peels (Pisum Sativum): A Cost-Effective Option for Dye-Based Wastewater Treatment", Journal Biotech. & Bioprocess Engineering, Springer & KSBB (MS # BBEN-D-11-00614), (2012), In press, (Impact Factor; 1,278).
- 118. G. Banerjee, "Groundwater abstraction through river-bed collector well: a case study based on geophysical and hydrological investigation", J. Clean Tech. & Env. Policy, Springer-Verlag, Germany, 14(4) (2012), (Impact Factor: 1.753).
- V. Ghiasi, S. Ghiasi, and A. Prasad, "Evaluation of Tunnels under Squeezing Rock Condition", Journal of Engineering, Design and Technology, 10(2) (2012), 168-179.
- 120. S.K. Gupta, V.P. Singh, V.B. Mishra, "Design and testing of a flow measurement system for an urban sewage drain", Journal of Irrigation and Drainage Engineering, American Society of Civil Engineers (ASCE), doi: 10.1061/(ASCE)IR.1943-4774.0000445, 2011, (2012) In press, Journal impact factor: 1.6.
- 121. S.K. Gupta, V.P. Singh, V.B. Mishra, "Discussion of temporal development of scour holes around submerged stream deflectors", Journal of Hydraulic Engineering, American Society of Civil Engineers (ASCE), doi: 10.1061/(ASCE)HY.1943-7900.0000513, 2011, (2012) In press, Journal impact factor: 1.4.
- 122. S.K.Gupta, V.P. Singh, "Discussion of most hydraulically efficient riprap-lined drainage channels", Journal of Irrigation and Drainage Engineering, American Society of Civil Engineers (ASCE), doi: 10.1061/(ASCE)IR.1943-4774.0000447, 2011, (2012), In press, Journal impact factor: 1.6.
- 123. S.K.Gupta, V.P. Singh, "Discussion of enhanced predictions for peak outflow from breached embankment dams", Journal of Hydrologic Engineering, American Society of Civil Engineers (ASCE), doi: 10.1061/(ASCE)HE.1943-5584.0000470, 2011, (2012), In press, Journal impact factor: 1.28.
- 124. S.K. Gupta, V.P. Singh, S.K. Shukla, "Discussion of iterative formulas and estimation formulas for computing normal depth of horseshoe cross-section tunnel", Journal of Irrigation and Drainage Engineering, American Society of Civil Engineers (ASCE), doi:10.1061/(ASCE)IR.1943-4774.0000370, 2011, (2012) In press, Journal impact factor: 1.6.
- S.K. Gupta, V.P. Singh, U. Mishra, "Discussion of scour due to crossing jets at fixed vertical angle", Journal of Irrigation and Drainage Engineering, American Society of Civil Engineers (ASCE), doi: 10.1061/(ASCE)IR.1943-4774.0000390, 2011, (2012). In press, Journal impact factor: 1.6.
- 126. S.B. Dwivedi, and K.Thenuo, "Petrology and Geochemistry of Metapelites and basic granulites from Sonapahar Region of Shillong Meghalaya Gneissic Complex", North cast India. Journal Geological Society of India (Springer), (2012), in Press.
- 127. S.B. Dwivedi, and K.Thenuo, "Petrogenetic evolution of the basic granulites of the

- Sonapahar, West Khasi Hills District", Meghalaya International Journal of Advances in Earth Sciences, 1 (2012), 1-5.
- 128. S.B. Dwivedi, and K.Thenuo, "Petrology and Geochemistry of Metapelites and basic granulites from Sonapahar Region of Shillong Meghalaya Gneissic Complex, North east India", Journal Geological Society of India (Springer), 81 (2013), 755-766.
- K. Narayan, P.K.S. Dikshit, and S.B. Dwivedi, "GIS supported geomoephologic instantaneous unit Hydrograph (GIUH) of Varuna river basin using geomorphological characteristic", International Journal of Advances in Earth Sciences, 1 (2012), 68-76.
- 130. S.N. Lal, D. Prakash, and S.B. Dwivedi, "A computer program for estimation of pressure condition in metamorphic rocks: Thermodynamic basis and uncertainties", International Journal of Basic and Applied Sciences, 1(1) (2012), 38-44.
- 131. K. Narayan, S.M. Singh, and P.K.S. Dikshit, "Runoff Estimation from SCS-CN: A Critical Review", Indian Journal of Research, Engineering and Technology, 6(2), March-April, (2012), 24-31, ISSN 0973-9777.
- Rajesh Kumar, "Non-Linear Transient Vibration Analysis of Plates using Modified Linearization Technique", I'mangers, Journal of Structural Engineering, 1(2) (2012), June-August 2012.
- Rajesh Kumar, "Cost Optimization of Industrial Building using Genetic Algorithm", International Journal of Scientific Engineering and Technology, 2(3) (2013), March 2013.
- 134. B.K. Patra, Rajesh Kumar and V. Kumar, "Analysis of Skew deck slab bridge by Analytical methods", I'mangers, Journal of Structural Engineering, (2013), (accepted for publication).
- 135. Rajesh Kumar, R.K. Sahoo, K.R.R. Kumar and V. Kumar, "Plastic/Limit Design of Circular Slabs". International Journal of Engineering Technology and Advanced Engineering, IJETAE, (2013), (Accepted for publication).
- 136. K. Narayan, S.M.Singh, and P.K.S. Dikshit, "Runoff Estimation From SCS-CN: A Critical Review" Indian Journal of Research, Engineering and Technology, 6(2) (2012), 24-31, March April, ISSN 0973-9777.
- 137. P.R. Maiti, Medha Jha and Sabita Madhvi Singh, "Comparative analysis of performance of neural network and neuro-fuzzy model in prediction of ground water table fluctuation", International Journal of Hydrology Science and Tech., 2(3) (2012).
- 138. Abhishek Verma and P.R. Maiti, "Push over analysis of un-stiffened steel plate shear wall", International Journal of Engg. Research and Development, 1 (2012), 41-49.
- Rohit Saha and P.R. Maiti, "Buckling of Simply Supported FGM Plates under Uniaxial Load", International Journal of Civil and Structural Engg., 2(4) (2012), 1035-1050.
- Sahita Madhvi Singh and P.R. Maiti, "Local Scouring around a Circular Pier in Open Channel", International Journal of Emerging Technology and Advanced Engineering, 2(5) (2012), 454-458.

- 141. Sabita Madhvi Singh, K. Narayan, P.R. Maiti & Vigya Singh, "Influence of climate change on crop yield: A case study", International Journal of Civil, Structural, Environmental & Infrastructure Engg. Research and Development, 2(1) (2012), 57-72.
- Serajuddin Ahmed and P.R. Maiti, "Analysis of lattice steel towers using Staad Pro", International Journal of Applied Engineering Research, 7(10) (2012), 1123-1130.
- 143. Sabita Madhvi Singh and P.R. Maiti, "Prediction of average annual discharge in a river, a neural network approach", International Journal of Civil Engg., 1(1) (2012), 67-78.

# Computer Engineering

- 144. Abhishek Pandeya, R. Prasada, V.P. Singh, S.K. Jha, K.K. Shukla, "Crop parameters estimation by fuzzy inference system using X-band scatterometer data", Advances in Space Research, Elsevier.
- Madhushi Verma, K. K. Shukla, A Greedy, "Algorithm for Fuzzy Shortest Path Problem", International Journal of Fuzzy System Applications, 3(2), April-June 2013, 55-70.
- Abhijeet Kumar Sinha, K.K. Shukla, "A Study of Distance Metrics in Histogram Based Image Retrieval", International Journal of Computers & Technology, 4(3), March-April, 2013, 69-78, ISSN 2277-3061.
- 147. Himani Arora, K.K. Shukla, Luc Duong, "Stent Fitting using Cylindrical Affine Transformation Model for Pulmonary Artery", International Journal of Computer Applications, 70(19), May 2013, 36-41, (0975 – 8887), ISBN: 973-93-80875-09-1.
- Nalin Goel, K. K. Shukla, "Modified Evolutionary Autonomous Agents Approach to Image Feature Extraction", International Journal of Computer Applications, 70(25), May 2013, 13-18, (0975-8887), ISBN: 973-93-80875-15-9.
- S. Sah, K.K. Shukla, "Construction and maintenance of virtual backbone in wireless Network", Wireless Networks, Springer, Jan 2013.
- 150. Shahnawaz and R.B.Mishra, "Statistical Machine translation system for English to Urdu", International Journal of Advanced Intelligence paradigms (IJAIP), Inderscience Publishers, 2012(In Press).
- 151. H.A. Al-Dois, A.K. Jha, R.B.Mishra, "Application of Industrial Robots for Producing Cores in a Foundary: Task Time Optimization", Journal of Applied Science Engineering, Taiwan, O(Accepted), (2012).
- H.A. Al-Dois, A.K.Jha, R.B.Mishra, "Task-Based design optimization of serial Robot Manipulator", Engineering optimization, (2012), Taylor & Francis. DOI: 10.1080/0305215x.2012.704027.
- H.A. Al-Dois, A.K.Jha, R.B.Mishra, "Dynamic Manipulability of 3-RRR Planner Manipulator", Journal of Institution of Engineers, India, Ser. C, 93(3) (2012), 257-267, Springer.
- 154. H.A. Al-Dois, A.K. Jha, R.B. Mishra, "Modeling and Simulation Package for Serial

- Robot manipulators", International Journal of engineering Research & Technology (IJERT) 5(2) (2012), 131-146.
- 155. H.A. Al-Dois, A.K. Jha, R.B. Mishra, "Design of Serial Robot Manipulators for Optimal Agility in a Manufacturing Cell", International Journal of Agile Manufacturing (Old Dominion Univ., USA), 12(1) (2012).
- 156. Mohit Gangwar, R.B. Mishra and R.S. Yadav, "Intelligent Computing Method for the Interpretation of Neuropsychiatric Diseases", International Journal of Computer Applications 55(17), 23-31, October 2012. Published by Foundation of Computer Science, New York, USA.
- 157. Babita Pandey, R.B. Mishra, "Performance index assessment of intelligent computing methods in EMG-based neuromuscular diseases", Int. J. Knowledge Engineering and Soft Data Paradigms, 4(1), 42-71, Inderscience, (In Press).
- Shahnawaz and R.B. Mishra, "A neural network based approach for English to Hindi machine translation". International Journal of computer applications, IJCA, 2012(Accepted).
- 159. Shahnawaz and R.B. Mishra, "English to Urdu and hindi machine translation system using translation rules and neural network", International Journal of Artificial Intelligence and Computational Research (IJICR), 2012 (accepted).
- Shahnawaz and R.B. Mishra, "A statistical machine translation model for English to Urdu machine translation", Computer Trendz Journal, 2012 (accepted).
- Al-Radaei, S.A.M. & R.B. Mishra, "Learners performance Evaluation based on knowledge extracting and ontology", International journal of computer application (0975-8887), 54(3), Sept. 2012.
- Al-Radaei, S.A.M. & R.B. Mishra, "Assessment of lerning content in courseware using computational semantic values", International journal of Knowledge management and E-learning, (July-Dec 2012) (accepted).
- Al-Radaei, S.A.M. & R.B. Mishra, "Learners performance Evaluation and Knowledge extracting using ontology reasoning", International Journal of advances in engineering and technology, (IJEAT), 4(2)391, Sept 2012, 383-391, ISSN: 2231-1963.
- A.D. Dubey, R. B. Mishra, A.K. Jha, "Designing and path Planning of a Pick and Place task oriented mobile robot", International Journal of computer science and technology (IJCST), 3(2)1, April-June 2012.
- 165. A.D. Dubey, R. B. Mishra, A.K. Jha, "Task time optimization of a robot manipulator using artificial neural network and genetic algorithm", International journal of computer application, 51(13), (ISBN:973-93-80869-96-4).
- 166. A.D. Dubey, R. B. Mishra, A.K. Jha, "Path planning of mobile robot using reinforcement based artificial neural network", International journal of advances in engineering and technology, (IJEAT), 2012 (accepted).

- A.D. Dubey, R. B. Mishra, "Comparative analysis of image segmentation method", Computing Trendz, ISSN 2230-9152, 2012 (Accepted).
- 168. Vimal Mishra and R.B. Mishra, "Performance Evaluation of English to Sanskrit Machine Translation System", International Journal of Computer Aided Engineering and technology (IJCAET) Inder Science Publishers, 4(4) (2012), 340-359.
- 169. S. Srivastava, Rajeev Srivastava, N. Sharma, et. al., "A nonlinear complex diffusion based filter adapted to Rayleigh's speckle noise for de-speckling ultrasound images", International journal of Biomedical Engineering and Technology (IJBET), Inderscience Publication, UK, 10(2) (2012), 101-117.
- 170. S. Srivastava, Rajeev Srivastava, N. Sharma et. al., "A Fourth-order PDE based Nonlinear Filter for Speckle Reduction from Optical Coherence Tomography (OCT) Images", Inderscience Publications, UK, 10(1) (2012), 55-69.
- 171. Himanshu Singh and Bhaskar Biswas, "High level Abstractions for configuration of Wireless Sensor Networks", Monograph, Lambert Academic Publishing House, Germany, 2012.

## Electrical Engineering

- 172. R.K Singh and Santanu Mishra, "A Magnetically Coupled Feedback-Clamped Optimal Bi-directional Battery Charger," IEEE Trans. on Ind. Electronics, 60(2) Feb. 2013, 422-432.
- 173. F. Guédon, S.K. Singh, R.A. Mc Mahon, and F. Udrea, "Boost Converter with SiC JFETs Comparison with CoolMOS and Tests at Elevated Case Temperature", IEEE Transaction of Power Electronics, 28(4) April 2013, 1938-1945.
- S.P. Singh and A.R. Rao, "Optimal allocation of capacitors in distribution systems using particle swarm optimization", Electrical Power and Energy Systems, 43 (2012), 1267–1275.
- 175. Pratima Walde and S.P. Singh: "Management of power transactions using particle swarm optimisation", Int. J. Power and Energy Conversion. 3(3/4) (2012), 184-205.
- Brijesh Singh, R. Mahanty and S.P. Singh, "Optimal Rescheduling of Generators for Congestion Management and Benefit Maximization in a Decentralized Bilateral Multi-Transactions Power Network", Int. J. Emerging Electric Power Systems, 14 (1), April 2013, 1-7 (ISSN: Online 1553-779x, ISSN: Print 2194-5756, DOI: 10.1515/ijeeps-2013-0024, April 2013).
- 177. R.N. Chaubey and R. K. Saket, "Development of a Cost Effective Wind Power Generation System: An Overview", International Journal of Research and Review in Applied Sciences, Arpa press Journal, ISSN: 2076-734X, EISSN: 2076-7366, 10(03) (2012), 472-480; Publication Year: March 2012.
- Deepak Kumar, Ashutosh Srivastava & S. C. Gupta, "Performance Comparison of DSDV and AODV Routing Protocols in MANETs" in IJECCT, 2(3), May 2012.
- 179. D. K. Tanti, M. K. Verma, Brijesh Singh and O. N. Mehrotra: "Optimal placement of

- custom power devices to mitigate voltage sag under faults", International Journal of Power Electronics and Drive System (published by In
- 180. Tarun Martolia and M. K. Verma, "Voltage stability based formation of voltage control areas considering impact of contingencies", International Journal of Applied Power Engineering (published by Institute of Advanced Engineering and Science, Malaysia), 1(3) December 2012, 115-122.
- 181. D.K. Tanti, M.K. Verma, Brijesh Singh and O. N. Mehrotra, "Optimal placement of custom power devices in power system network for load and voltage balancing", International Journal of Electrical Engineering & Technology (published by International Association of Engineering and Management Education), 3(3) October-December 2012, 187-199.
- 182. R.K. Saket, Bharat Bhushan Sagar and Col. Gurmit Singh, "ATM Reliability and Risk Assessment Issues Based on Fraud, Security and Safety", International Journal of Computer Added Engineering and Technology, Inderscience Publishers (United Kingdom), 04(03) (2012), 272-293. 3DOI: 10.1504/IJCAET.2012.046637. Year: 2012.
- 183. R.K. Saket and Lokesh Varshney, "Self Excited Induction Generator and Municipal Waste Water Based Micro Hydro Power Generation System", International Journal of Engineering and Technology, Published by: International Association of Computer Science and Information Technology Press (IACSIT), Singapore, 04(03) (2012), 282-287, ISSN: 1793-8244 (Online Version); 1793-8236 (Print Version).
- R.K. Pandey, "Electricity Regulation and System Operation in Open Access Regime", Electrical India, 52(1) (2012).
- R.K. Pandey, "State Predominant Concept of PPS Design", Trends in Electrical Engineering, 2(2), Aug. 2012, 11-22.
- 186. R.K. Pandey, "Balance Mechanism should be evolved to Encourage the Indian Players", An Article in Electrical & Power Review, 1(1), Nov. 2012, 19.
- 187. R.K. Pandey, "Need to Make Proper Monitoring System for Project Execution" An Article in Electrical & Power Review, 1(4), Feb. 2013, 15.
- R.K. Pandey, "Captive Power in Network Security" Electrical & Power Review, 1(7), May 2013, 26-27.
- D. Singh and R.K. Mishra, "Load Type Impact on Distribution System Reconfiguration", International Journal of Electrical Power & Energy Systems, 42(1), November 2012, 583 592.
- 190. Rajendra Prasad Payasi, Asheesh K. Singh and Devender Singh, "Effect of Load Models and voltage step constraints on distributed generation operated at unity and variable power factors," International Review of Electrical Engineering, 7(6) (2012), 6296-6305.

- 191. Manish Kumar, Lalita Bhasin and V.K. Tripathi, "Beat excitation of Terahertz radiation in a semiconductor slab in a magnetic field", Journal of Physics and Chemistry of Solids, 73 (2012), 269-274.
- Amrita Sinha, D.N. Vishwakarma and R.K. Srivastava, "Modelling and Simulation of Faults in Synchronous Generators for Robust Numerical Protection", International Journal of Power and Energy Conversion, 3(1/2) (2012), 111-126.
- 193. R.N. Chaubey and R.K. Saket, "Development of a Cost Effective Wind Power Generation System: An Overview", International Journal of Research and Review in Applied Sciences, Arpa press Journal, ISSN: 2076-734X, EISSN: 2076-7366, 10(03) (2012), 472 - 480; Publication Year: March 2012.
- 194. R.K. Saket, Bharat Bhushan Sagar and Col. Gurmit Singh, "ATM Reliability and Risk Assessment Issues Based on Fraud, Security and Safety", International Journal of Computer Added Engineering and Technology, Inderscience Publishers (UK), 04(03) (2012), 272-293. 3DOI: 10.1504/IJCAET. 2012.046637. Year: 2012.
- 195. Jitendra Singh Shakya, R. K. Saket and Gurmit Singh, "Power Quality and Reliability issues of Induction Generator for wind Power Applications", International Journal of Research and Review in Applied Sciences, Arpa press Journal, ISSN: 2076-734X, EISSN: 2076-7366, 11(03) (2012), 546-555; Publication Year; June 2012.
- 196. R.K. Saket and Lokesh Varshney, "Self Excited Induction Generator and Municipal Waste Water Based Micro Hydro Power Generation System", International Journal of Engineering and Technology, Published by: International Association of Computer Science and Information Technology Press (IACSIT), Singapore, Volume. 04(03) (2012), 282-287, ISSN: 1793-8244 (Online Version); 1793-8236 (Print Version), publication year: 2012.
- 197. Lokesh Varshney, R. K. Saket and Sacid Eslamian "Power Estimation and Reliability Evaluation of MWW and SEIG Based Micro Hydro Power Generation System", International Journal of Hydrology Science and Technology, Inderscience Publishers (UK), (2013), In Press.

## Electronics Engineering

- 198. A. Gupta, R. K. Gangwar and S.P. Singh, "Three element dual segment triangular dielectric resonator antenna for X-band Applications," Progress in Electromagnetic Research C, 34 (2013), 139-150.
- 199. Ravi Kumar Gangwar, S.P. Singh, Meenakshi Choudhary, D. Kumar, G. Lakshmi Narayana Rao and K. C. James Raju, "Experimental study on LTCC glass-ceramic based dual segment cylindrical dielectric resonator antenna," Journal of Ceramics, 2013, Article ID 906748, 8 pages, 2013. doi:10.1155/2013/906748.
- 200. Saba Sahin, Vincet Prakash Singh, Ritesh K. Shukla, Alok Dhawan, Ravi Kumar Gangwar, Surya Pal Singh, Chandra Mohini Chaturvedi, "2.45 GHz microwave

- irradiation—induced oxidative stree affects implantation or pregnancy in mice, Mus musculus," Appl Biochem Biotechnol, 169(5) (2013), 1727-1751.
- 201. Ravi Kumar Gangwar, S. P. Singh, Devendra Kumar, "Cylindrical dielectric resonator antenna terminated in a phantom muscle medium," Wireless Personal Communications (Springer peer-reviewed open access journal), Published online: 14 Feb 2013, DOI 10.1007/s11277-013-1045-8.
- 202. Ravi Kumar Gangwar, S.P. Singh, D. Kumar, "Four element wideband rectangular dielectric resonator antenna terminated in a bio-medium," Wireless Personal Communications (Springer peer-reviewed open access journal), Published online:11 May 2013, DOI 10.1007/s11277-013-1209-6.
- 203. Manoj K. Meshram, Reza K. Animeh, Ankur T. Pimpale, and Natalia K. Nikolova, "A Novel Quad-Band Diversity Antenna for LTE and Wi-Fi Applications with High Isolation", *IEEE Trans. on Antennas and Propag.*, 60(9), Sept. 2012, 4360-4371.
- 204. Yifan Zhang, Natalia K. Nikolova, and Manoj K. Meshram "Design Optimization of Planar Structures Using Self-adjoint Sensitivity Analysis", *IEEE Trans. on Antennas* and Propag., 52(7), June 2012, 3060-3066.
- 205. Gaurav Kumar Pandey, Hari Shankar Singh, Pradutt Kumar Bharti, and M. K. Meshram, "Design of WLAN Band Notched Monopole Antenna with Stepped Geometry Using Modified EBG Structure" Progress In Electromagnetics Research B, 50 (2013), 201-217.
- Pradutt K. Bharti, H.S. Singh, G.K. Pandey, and M.K. Meshram, "Slot Loaded Microstrip Antenna for GPS, Wi-Fi, and WiMAX Applications Survey" International Journal of Microwavec and Applications, 2(2) (2013), 45-50.
- Pradutt K. Bharti, H S Singh, G K Pandey, and M K Meshram, "Slot Loaded Tri-Band Microstrip Antenna for Wireless Applications" International Journal of Microwave and Optical Technology, 8(3) (2013), 120-128.
- Ashutosh and P.K. Jain, "FDTD Analysis of the Dispersion Characteristics of the Metal PBG Structures," Progress in Electromagnetics Research B (PIER B), 39, Feb. 2012, 71-88.
- S. Maurya, VVP Singh and PK Jain, "Characterization of Resonant structure of Relativistic Magnetron", IET Microwaves, Antenna and Propagation, 6(8), March 2012, 841-845.
- Smrity Dwivedi and P.K. Jain, "Electromagnetic Analysis of a Disk-Loaded Coaxial Waveguiding Structure for MILO", IEEE Trans. on Plasma Sciences, 40(4), Apr. 2012, 1032-1041.
- Shivendra Maurya, VVP Singh and PK Jain, "Study of Output Performance of Partially Dielectric loaded A6 Relativistic Magnetron", IEEE Trans. on Plasma Sci., 40(4), April 2012, 1070-1074.
- 212. Ashutosh, B. Ravi Chandra, and P. K. Jain, "Multimode Behavior of a 42GHz,

- 200kW Gyrotron," Progress in Electromagnetics Research B (PIERB), 42, June 2012, 75-91.
- Smrity Dwivedi and P.K. Jain, "Beam-wave interaction analysis of a magnetically insulated line oscillator," Phys. of Plasmas, 19, Aug. 2012, 82110(1-9).
- 214. Shivendra Maurya, VVP Singh and PK Jain, "Three-Dimensional particle-in—cell simulation of fast oscillation startup and efficiency improvement in a relativistic magnetron with electric priming", IEEE Trans. on Plasma Sciences, 40(10), Oct. 2012, 2686-2692.
- Smrity Dwivedi and P.K. Jain, "Eigenvalues and Ohmic Losses in a Disc-Loaded Coaxial Cylindrical Waveguiding Structure for MILO."International Journal of Microwave and Optical Technology, 7(6), Nov. 2012, 411-418.
- Ashutosh and P.K. Jain, "Design and Analysis of Metallic Photonic Band Gap Cavity for a Gyrotron," Journal of Microwave, Optoelectronics and Electromagnetic Applications, 11, Dec. 2012, 242-251.
- 217. M.Thottappan and P.K. Jain, "PIC Simulation of a Gyro-TWT Amplifier to Study its Beam-Wave Interaction Behavior", International Journal of Microwave Applications, 1(1), Dec. 2012, 13-19.
- 218. D.S. Nagarkoti, Rajeev Sharma, R.L. Dua, and P.K. Jain, "Analysis of Nonlinear Cylindrical Waveguide Taper Using Modal Matching Technique", International Journal of Microwaves Applications, 1(1), Dec. 2012, 5-12.
- M. S. Chauhan, M. V. Swati and P. K. Jain, "Estimation of the electronic efficiency of a gyroklystron amplifier," International Journal of Microwaves Applications, 2(1), Mar. 2013, 23-27.
- Shivendra Maurya, V.V.P. Singh and P.K. Jain, "Performance Improvement Study of Relativistic Magnetron Primings," International Journal of Microwaves Applications, 2(1). Mar. 2013, 32-35.
- M.Thottappan and P.K.Jain, "Analysis, Design and Simulation of Metal PBG Waveguide," International Journal of Microwave and Optical Technology, 8(2), Mar. 2013, 61-68.
- Smrity Dwivedi and P. K. Jain, "Design Expressions for the Magnetically Insulated Line Oscillator", IEEE Trans. on Plasma Sciences, 41(5), May. 2013, 1549-1556.
- 223. Gufran Ahmed, Chandan Kumar Rai and S K Balasubramanian, "multi-V<sub>th</sub> single supply level converter and embedded logic design for multi-V<sub>th</sub> systems" international Journal of contemporaray research in engineering and Technology(IJCREAT), 2(1), Jan-June 2012.
- 224. Mirgender Kumar, Sarvesh Dubey, Pramod Kumar Tiwari and S. Jit, "Two-Dimensional Modeling of Subthreshold Current and Subthreshold Swing of Double-Material-Gate (DMG) Strained-Si (s-Si) on SGOI MOSFETs," Journal of Computational Electronics, 12 (2013), 275-80.

- Shantanu Sarangi, Shiv Bhushan, Abirmoya Santra, Sarvesh Dubey, Pramod Kumar Tiwari, and S. Jit, "A rigorous simulation based study of gate misalignment effects in gate engineered double-gate (DG) MOSFETs," Superlattices and Microstructures, 60 (2013), 263-279.
- Gopi Krishna S., Abirmoya Santra, Sarvesh Dubey, S. Jit, and Pramod Kumar Tiwari,
   "An analytical threshold voltage model for a short-channel dual-metal-gate (DMG)
   recessed-source/drain (Re-S/D) SOI MOSFET" Superlattices and Microstructures, 60
   (2013), 580-595.
- Sarvesh Dubey, P.K.Tiwari and S. Jit, "On-Current Modeling of Short-Channel Double-Gate (DG) MOSFETs with a Vertical Gaussian-like Doping Profile," Journal of Semiconductors, 34(5) (2013), 054001:1-8.
- 228. Mirgender Kumar, Sarvesh Dubey, Pramod Kumar Tiwari and S. Jit, "An Analytical Model of Threshold Voltage for Short-Channel Double-Material-Gate (DMG) Strained-Si (s-Si) on Silicon-Germanium-on-Insulator (SGOI) MOSFETs," Journal of Computational Electronics, 12 (2013), 20-28.
- Shweta Tripathi and S. Jit, "Analytical Modeling of the Current (I)-Voltage (V)
   Characteristics of Sub-Micron Gate-Length Ion-Implanted GaAs MESFETs under
   Dark and Illuminated Conditions," IET Circuits, Devices & Systems, 7 (2012), 42-50.
- 230. Shiv Bhushan, Santunu Sarangi, Abirmoya Santra, Mirgender Kumar, Sarvesh Dubey, S. Jit and P. K. Tiwari, "An analytical surface potential model for s-Si on SiGe MOSFET including the effects of interface charges," Journal of Electron Devices, 15 (2012), 1285-1290.
- 231. A. B. Yadav, C. Periasamy, P. Chakrabarti, and S. Jit, "Hydrogen gas sensing properties of Pd/nanocrystalline ZnO thin films based Schottky contacts at room temperature," Adv. Sci. Eng. Med., 5 (2013), 112-118.
- 232. Divya Somvanshi and S. Jit, "Fabrication and Characterization of ZnO Nanowires by Thermal Oxidation," Advanced Materials Research, 585 (2012), 124-128,
- Deepak Mishra, K. S. Dasgupta and S. Jit, "Efficient QPSK Burst Demodulator for Onboard Application", International Journal of Computer Science and Information Technologies, 3(3) (2012), 4053-4058.
- Deepak Mishra, K S Dasgupta and S. Jit, "Concatenated Convolutional Codes for Deep Space mission", International Journal of Information and Communication Technology Research," 2(6), June 2012, 512-518.
- 235. Deepak Mishra, K S Dasgupta and S.Jit, "Software Simulation of Unequal Error Protection Based Demodulator (Burst Mode) for Onboard Application", International Journal of Computer Science and Information Technologies, 3(4) (2012), 4670–4673.
- 236. Pramod Kumar Tiwari, Sarvesh Dubey, Sarvesh Dubey, Kunal Singh, and S. Jit, "Analytical modeling of subthreshold current and subthreshold swing of short-channel

- triple-material double-gate (TM-DG) MOSFETs," Superlattices and Microstructure 51 (2012), 715-724.
- 237. R. Prasad, A. Pandey, K.P. Singh, R.K.Mishra and D. Singh, Retrieval of Spinach crop parameters by microwave remote sensing with back propagation Artificial Neural Network: A comparison of different transfer functions, Journal of Advances in Space Research, 50 (2012), 363-370.
- A.K. Tripathi, R.P. Singhal, K.P. Singh, O.N. Singh II, Pitch angle diffusion by whistler mode waves in the Jovian magnetosphere and diffuse auroral precipitation, ICARUS (UK), 225 (2013), 424-431.
- A.K. Tripathi, R.P. Singhal, K.P. Singh, O.N. Singh II, Diffuse auroral precipitation by resonant interaction with electron cyclotron harmonic and whistler mode waves, J Atmos. & Solar Terres. Phys. (UK), 97 (2013), 125-134.
- A.K. Tripathi, R.P. Singhal, K.P. Singh, O.N. Singh II, Electron pitch-angle diffusion by ECH waves in Earth and Jupiter magnetospheres: Contribution ito diffuse auroral precipitation, Earth Mooon Planets, 110 (2013), 11-27.
- Meenakshi Choudhary, V. N. Mishra, R. Dwivedi, "Pd-doped tin oxide based thick film sensor array for detection of H<sub>2</sub>, CH<sub>4</sub> and CO", Journal of Electronic Material (2013), (DOI: 10.1007/s11664-013-2663-3)
- 242. Meenakshi Choudhary, V. N. Mishra, R. Dwivedi, "Solid-state reaction synthesized Pd-doped tin oxide thick film sensor for detection of H<sub>2</sub>, CO, LPG and CH<sub>a</sub>", Journal of Material Science: Materials in Electronics (2013) (DOI 10.1007/s10854-013-1178-2).
- 243. Meenakshi Choudhary, V. N. Mishra, R. Dwivedi "Effect of Temperature on Palladium-doped Tin oxide (SnO<sub>2</sub>) Thick Film Gas Sensor", Advanced Science, Engineering and Medicine, 5 (2013) 932–936.
- Meenakshi Choudhary, V. N. Mishra, R. Dwivedi, "Effect of processing on the particle size of Tin Oxide nano-powders", Journal of Material Science: Materials in Electronics, 24 (2013) 752-757.

## Applied Mathematics

- P.K. Gupta, A. Yildirin and K.N. Rai, "Application of He's homotopy perturbation method for multi-dimensional fractional Helmholtz equation", Numerical method for Heat and Fluid Flow, 22 (2012), 3-4.
- 246. Praveen Kumar Gupta, Jitendra Singh, K.N. Rai and S.K. Rai, "Solution of the heat transfer problem in tissues during hyperthermia by finite difference decomposition method", Applied Mathematics and Computation, 219 (2013) 6882-6892.
- 247. Surjan Singh, Dinesh Kumar and K. N. Rai, "Wavelet collocation solution for convective radiative continuously moving Fin with temperature-dependent thermal

- conductivity", International Journal of Engineering and Advanced Technology (IJEAT), 2(4), April 2013, 10-16.
- Amit Kumar Singh and Rekha Srivastava, "Separation Axioms in Intuitionistic Fuzzy Topological Spaces", Advances in Fuzzy Systems, (2012) Article ID 604396, doi:10.115/2012/604396.
- S. Dixit, Om P. Singh and S. Kumar, "A stable numerical inversion of generalized Abel's integral equation", Applied Numerical Mathematics, 62(5) (2012), 567-579.
- 250. Ram K. Pandey, Vipul K. Baranwal, Manoj P. Tripathi, Om P. Singh, "Generalized differential transform based analytic algorithm for fractional advection-dispersion equation", Journal of Advanced Research in Scientific Computing, 4(2) (2012), 14-35.
- Ram K. Pandey, Om P. Singh, Vipul K. Baranwal, Manoj P. Tripathi, "Semi-Analytical solution for space-time fractional advection-dispersion equation", Computer Physics Communications, 183 (2012), 2098-2106.
- 252. Vipul K. Baranwal, Ram K. Pandey, Manoj P. Tripathi, Om P. Singh, "An analytic algorithm for time fractional nonlinear reaction diffusion equation based on a new iterative method", Communication in Nonlinear Science Numerical Simulation, 17 (2012), 3906-3921.
- 253. Manoj P. Tripathi, Vipul K. Baranwal, Ram K. Pandey, Om P. Singh, "A new numerical algorithm to solve fractional differential equations based on operational matrix of generalized hat functions", Communications in Nonlinear Science and Numerical Simulation, 18 (2013), 1327–1340.
- 254. Vipul K. Baranwal, Ram K. Pandey, Manoj P. Tripathi, Om P. Singh, "An analytic algorithm of Lane-Emden-type equations arising in astrophysics a hybrid approach", Journal of Theoretical and Applied Physics, 6:22, (2012).
- Ram K. Pandey, Vipul K. Baranwal, Chandra S. Singh, Om P. Singh, "Semi-analytic algorithms for the electrohydrodynamic flow equation", Journal of Theoretical and Applied Physics, 6:45, (2012).
- Manoj P. Tripathi, Ram K. Pandey, Vipul K. Baranwal, Om P. Singh, "Generalized Abel Inversion Using Extended Hat Functions Operational Matrix", International Journal of Analysis, dx.doi.org/10.1155/2013/652541.
- Shri Ram, M.K.Singh and M.K. Verma, "Totally Anisotropic Cosmological Models with Bulk Viscosity for Variable G and", Journal of Modern Physics, 3(9) (2012).
- M.K.Singh, M.K.Verma and Shri Ram, "Anisotropic Cosmological models with Conformally Invariant Scalar Fields and Constant Deceleration Parameter", Advanced Studies in Theoretical Physics, 6(117) (2012).
- 259. M.K.Verma, M.K.Singh and Shri Ram, "Anisotropic Bulk Viscous Fluid Cosmological Model with Zero-Rest-Mass Scalar field and Time-Dependent Cosmological Term", International Journal of Theoretical Physics, 51 (2012), 1729.

- M.K.Singh, M.K.Verma and Shri Ram, "Two-Fluid Cosmological Model of Bianchi
  Type-V with Negative Constant Deceleration Parameter", International Journal of
  Theoretical Physics, DOI 10.1007/s10773-012-1323-3 (2012).
- S. Chandel, M.K. Singh and Shri Ram, "Hypersurface-Homogeneous Bulk Viscous Fluid Models with Decaying Cosmological Term", Advanced. Studies in Theoretical. Physics 6(2012), 1189.
- Priyanka, S. Chandel, M. K. Singh and Shri Ram, "On Isotropic Dark Energy Cosmological models of Bianchi type-III", International Journal of Theoretical and Applied Physics 2 (2012), 147.
- Priyanka, S. Chandel, M.K. Singh and Shri Ram, "Bianchi Type-VI0 Dark Energy Cosmological Models in General Relativity", Global Journal of Science Frontier Research 12 (2012), 83.
- M. K. Singh, M. K. Verma and Shri Ram, "Two fluid cosmological model of Bianchi type-III", International Journal of Theoretical and Applied Physics 2 (2012), 89.
- Priyanka, M. K. Singh and Shri Ram, "Anisotropic Bianchi Type-III Bulk Viscous Fluid Universe in Lyra Geometry", Advances in Mathematical Physics, 2013, Article ID 416294, 5 pages.
- T. Som, Lokesh Kumar, "Generalized Conditional Convergence and Common Fixed Point Principle for Operators on Metric Spaces", Internat. Math. Forum, 7(2) (2012), 57-64.
- T. Som, A. Choudhury, "Common fixed points for two self maps under strongly partially commuting condition", J. Adv. Res. Pure Math. 4(2) (2012), 21-31.
- T. Som, A Choudhury, "Fixed and coincidence point results on metric space", International Journal of Advanced Scientific and Technical Research, 4(2) (2012), 543-554.
- T. Som, R. Chakravarty, "Gravitational Potential of an Ellipsoidal Mass of Prolate shape at any point outside the prolate", American Journal of Mathematics and Statistics, 2(3) (2012), 27-32. (doi: 10.5923/j.ajms.20120203.03)
- T. Som, D K Patel and M K Singh, "Improving the Recognition of Handwritten Characters using Neural Network through Multiresolution Technique and Euclidean Distance Metric", International Journal of Computer Applications, 45(6) (2012), 38-50. (doi:10.5120/6787-9097).
- 271. T. Som, D K Patel, S K Yadav and M K Singh, "Handwritten Character Recognition using Multiresolution Technique and Euclidean Distance Metric", J. of Signal & Info Processing, 3(2) 2012, 208 214. (DOI: 10.4236/jsip.2012.32028).
- T. Som, H. Rajput, "An Approach for identification of numerals using Vector Contour", ARPN Journal of Systems and Software, 2(7) (2012), 228-235.
- T. Som, L Kumar and N Metia, "Extension of Caristi's Theorem to Cone Metric Space",

- International Journal of Function Analysis, Operator Theory and Application 4(2) (2012), 97-107.
- 274. T. Som, B S Choudhury, A Kundu and L Kumar, "Common fixed point results for family of mappings under t-weak reciprocal continuity", Annali dell'Università di Ferrara (appeared online) DOI 10.1007/s11565-012-0167-3.
- T. Som, P Singh, "Fractional Ecosystem Model and Its Solution by Homotopy Perturbation Method", International Journal of Ecosystem, 2(5) (2012), 140-149. (doi: 10.5923/j.ije.20120205.06).
- T. Som, Lokesh Kumar, "Extension of Caristi's Theorem to Cone Metric Space", International Journal of Functional Analysis, Operator Theory and Applications, 4(2) (2012), 97-107.
- 277. T. Som, A Choudhury, "Some fixed point results in 2-metric spaces", American Journal of Mathematics and Statistics, 2(6) (2012), 213-216. (doi: 10.5923/j.ajms.20120206.08).
- T. Som, Lokesh Kumar, "Common Fixed Point Results in Cone Metric Spaces Using Altering Distance Function", American Journal of Mathematics and Statistics, 2(6) (2012), 217-220. (doi:10.5923/j.ajms.20120206.09).
- T. Som, A. Choudhury, "Common fixed point results for weakly commuting maps and mappings under strict inequality condition", Adv. Appl. Res. 4(2) (2012), 126-130.
- T. Som, A Choudhury, "Few common fixed point results for weakly commuting mappings", J. Math. Comp. Sci. 6 (2013), 27-35.
- 281. T. Som, B.S.Choudhury, Lokesh Kumar, N.Metiya, "The point of coincidence and common fixed point results in cone metric space", Advances in Fixed Point Theory, 3(1) (2013), 77-92.
- L. P. Singh, Raghwendra Singh, S. D. Ram, "Growth and decay of acceleration waves in non-ideal gas flow with radiative heat transfer", Central European Journal of Engineering 2(3) (2012), 418-424.
- M. Singh, L. P. Singh and A. Husain, "Converging Shock wave in a dusty gas through nonstandard analysis", Ain Shams Engineering Journal, 3(3) (2012), 313-319.
- 284. L.P. Singh, Raghwendra Singh, S.D. Ram, "Evolution and Decay of Acceleration Waves in Perfectly Conducting Inviscid Radiative Magnetogasdynamics", Astrophysics & Space Science, 342 (2012), 371-376.
- L.P. Singh, S.D. Ram, D.B. Singh, "The influence of magnetic field upon the collapse of a cylindrical shock wave", Meccanica 48(4) (2013), 841-850.
- Shikha Gaur and L. P. Singh, "Wavelet based adaptive solution of elliptic operator equations", International Journal of Advancements in Research and Technology, 2(5) (2013), 88-93.
- 287. Shikha Gaur, L. P. Singh, Vivek Singh, P. K. Singh, "Wavelet based multiscale

- scheme for two-dimensional advection-dispersion equation", Applied Mathematical Modeling, **37** (2013), 4023-4034.
- 288. Dharmendra Tripathi, S K Pandey, Abdul Siddiqui and O. Anwar Bég, "Non-steady peristaltic propulsion with exponential variable viscosity: A study of transport through the digestive system", Computer Methods in Biomechanics and Biomedical Engineering, (2012), 1-13.
- 289. S.K. Pandey and D. Tripathi, "Unsteady peristaltic transport of a Maxwell fluid through finite length tube: application to oesophageal swallowing", Applied Mathematics and Mechanics (English Edition), 33(1) (2012), 15-24.
- Dharmendra Tripathi, S K Pandey and O. Anwar Bég, Mathematical modelling of heat transfer effects on swallowing dynamics of viscoelastic food bolus through the human ocsophagus, International Journal of Thermal Sciences, 70 (2013) 41-53.
- Shweta Kothari and Santwana Mukhopadhyay, "On the Representations of Solutions in the Linear Theory of Generalized Thermoelastic Diffusion", Mathematics and Mechanics of Solids, 17(2) (2012) 120-130.
- 292. Santwana Mukhopadhyay, Rajesh Prasad and Roushan Kumar, "Comments on the article "On the propagation of harmonic plane waves under the two-temperature theory" (P. Puri and P.M. Jordan, Int. J. Eng. Sci., 44 (2006)1113-1126", International Journal of Engineering Science, 51 (2012) 344-347.
- Shweta Kothari and Santwana Mukhopadhyay, "Study of harmonic plane waves in rotating thermoclastic media of type III", Mathematics and Mechanics of Solids, 17(8), 2012, 824-839.
- 294. R. Prasad, S. Das and S. Mukhopadhyay, "Boundary integral equation formulation for coupled thermoelasticity with three phase-lags", Mathematics and Mechanics of Solids, 18(1), 2013, 44-58.
- 295. R. Prasad, S. Das and S. Mukhopadhyay, "A two dimensional problem of a mode-I crack in a type III thermoelastic medium", Mathematics and Mechanics of Solids, Published online-June 18, 2012, doi:10.1177/1081286512443237.
- 296. R. Prasad and S. Mukhopadhyay, "Propagation of harmonic plane wave in a rotating elastic medium under two-temperature thermoelasticity with relaxation parameter", Computational Methods in Science and Technology, 18(1) (2012) 25-37.
- 297. Shweta Kothari and Santwana Mukhopadhyay, "A study of influence of diffusion inside a spherical shell under thermoclastic diffusion with relaxation times", Mathematics and Mechanics of Solids, Published online, doi: 10.1177/1081286512446829.
- S.K. Upadhyay, R.N. Yadav and Lokenath Debnath, "On Continuous Bessel wavelet transformation associated with the Hankel Hausdorff Operator", Integral Transform and Special function, 23(5) (2012), 315-323.

- S. K. Upadhyay, and Alok Tripathi, "Continuous Watson Wavelet Transform, Integral Transform and Special function", 23(9) (2012), 639-647.
- 300. S.K. Upadhyay, R.N. Yadav and Debnath Lokenath, "Infinite Pseudo Differential Operators on W<sub>M</sub>(R<sup>7</sup>) space", Analysis, **32(2)** (2012), 1001-1012.
- S.K. Upadhyay, R.N. Yadav and Debnath Lokenath, "Properties of Hankel Hausdorff operator on Hardy Space H¹ (0,∞)," 217. Analysis, 32(3) (2012), 221-230.
- S.K. Upadhyay, Ravi Shankar Pandey, Alok Tripathi, "The Spectrum of Hausdorff operator on subspace of L<sup>2</sup>(R)", Analysis, 33(1) (2013), 25-33.
- S.K. Upadhyay, "Pseudo Differential Operators on -space", Bulletin of Pure and Applied Mathematics, 5, 2012.
- 304. P. Ghosh, A. Sarkar and S. Das, "Analysis of film condensation along a vertical flat plate under sinusoidal G-Jitter, Microgravity", Science and Technology, DOI 10.1007/s12217-012-9328-3 (2012).
- S. Das, "Approximate Solution of Fractional Diffusion Equation Revisited", International Review of Chemical Engineering, 4 (2012), 501-504.
- S.K. Agrawal, M. Srivastava and S. Das, "Synchronization of fractional order chaotic systems using Active control", Chaos, Solitons & Fractals, 45 (2012), 737-752.
- S.K. Agrawal, M. Srivastava and S. Das, "Synchronization between fractional order Ravinovich-Fabrikant and Lotka-Volterra system", Nonlinear Dynamics, 69 (2012), 2277-2288.
- A.J. Gupta (with V. Kumar, B. M. Pandeya and M. K. Patel), "M-SP-Injective modules", Asian European Journal of Mathematics, 5(1) (2012), 1-11.
- S.K. Choubey, B.M. Pandeya, A.J. Gupta, "Amply weak rad-supplemented modules", International Journal of Algebra, 6(27) (2012), 1335-1341.
- A. J. Gupta (with B. M. Pandeya and A. K. Chaturvedi), "SP-Injectivity of Modules and Rings", Asian European Journal of Mathematics, 5(4) (2012), 1-7.
- Rajeev, M. S. Kushwaha, "An apprpoximate Approach for a Stefan Problem with Periodic Boundary Condition", Journal of Engineering, Computers & Applied Sciences, 1 (2012), 66-73.
- Rajeev, M. S. Kushwaha, "Homotopy perturbation method for a limit case Stefan problem governed by fractional diffusion equation", Appl. Math. Modell., 37 (2013), 3589–3599.
- Rajeev, "Homotopy perturbation method for a Stefan problem with variable latent heat", Thermal Science (2012).
- 314. Rajeev, M S Kushwaha, Ajay Kumar, "An approximate solution to a moving boundary problem with space-time fractional derivative in fluvio-deltaic sedimentation process", Ain Shams Engg. J., (2013).

## Mechanical Engineering

- 315. Pradeep Patanwar and S.K.Shukla, "Mathematical Modelling and Experimental Investigation of Hybrid Desiccant Cooling System", International Journal of Sustainable Energy, (2012). [Taylor Francis Publications] (http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/14786451.2012.751915)
- Pradeep Patanwar and S.K.Shukla, "Parametric Studies of Hybrid Desiccant Cooling System", International Journal of Energy Engineering, 2(5) (2012), 253-258. (SAP, USA)
- 317. Ali A. F. Al-Hamadani, S.K. Shukla and Alok K. Dwivedi, "Experimental Performance Analysis of a Solar Distillation System with PCM Storage", International Journal of Research in Engineering and Technology (IJRET), 1(6) (2012), 307-311.
- Bhoopendra Kumar, S.K. Shukla and Mukesh Kumar Singh "An Improved Wood Cook Stove model and Its Validation", International Journal of Engineering Studies. 4(3) (2012), 179-194.
- Prachi Rai and S.K.Shukla, "Analysis of PCM storage unit for Night Heating using heat of the day during Winter season", International Journal JMPERD, 2(3) (2012), 1-9.
- 320. Ali A. F. Al-Hamadani and S. K. Shukla, "Performance of Single Slope Solar still with Solar Protected Condenser", International Journal of Distributed and Alternative Energy, 28(1) (2013), 6-27, [Taylor Francis Publications].
- A.Gupta and S.K.Shukla, "Analysis of Solar Drying Unit with PCM Storage Systems", International Journal of Agile System and Management, 6(2) (2013), 164-174 [ Inderscience Publications, UK].
- S.K.Shukla and S.K.Singh, "Effect of Roughness Geometry on Characteristics of Phase Change Material Storage Unit for Night Coolness Storage in Summer Season", Thermal Science, 17(2) (2013), 365-375.
- 323. Prachi Rai and S.K.Shukla, "Performance Evaluation of a Desiceant Dehumidifier using Different Desiceants", International Journal of Distributed Generation and Alternative Energy, 28(3), 53-73, [Taylor Francis Publications].
- J. Sarkar, "Ejector Enhanced Vapor Compression Refrigeration and Heat Pump Systems - A Review", Renewable & Sustainable Energy Reviews, 16(9) (2012), 6647-6659.
- AK Tiwari, P Ghosh, J. Sarkar, "Investigation of thermal conductivity and viscosity of nanofluids", Journal of Environmental Research and Development, 7(2) (2012), 768-777.
- J. Sarkar, "Transcritical CO<sub>2</sub> Refrigeration systems: comparison with convensional solutions and applications", International Journal of Air-Conditioning & Refrigeration, 20(4) (2012), 1250017.
- 327. J. Sarkar, S. Bhattacharyya, "Operating characteristics of transcritical CO, heat pump

- for simultaneous water cooling & heating", Archives of Thermodynamics, 33(4) (2012), 23-40.
- 328. J. Sarkar, "Performance optimization of transcritical CO<sub>2</sub> refrigeration cycle with thermoelectric subcooler", International Journal of Energy Research, 37(2) (2013), 121-128.
- 329. AK Tiwari, P Ghosh, J. Sarkar, "Solar water heating using nanofluids A comprehensive overview and environmental impact analysis", International Journal of Emerging Technology and Advanced Engineering, 3(3) (2013), 221-224.
- 330. J Sarkar, "Tarodiya R. Performance analysis of louvered fin tube automotive radiator using nanofluids as coolants", Int. Journal of Nanomanufacturing, 9(1) (2013), 51-65.
- AK Tiwari, P Ghosh, J. Sarkar, "Heat transfer and pressure drop characteristics of CeO<sub>2</sub>/water nanofluid in plate heat exchanger", Applied Thermal Engineering, 57(1-2) (2013), 24-32.
- AK Tiwari, P Ghosh, J. Sarkar, "Performance comparison of the plate heat exchanger using different nanofluids", Experimental Thermal and Fluid Science, 49 (2013), 141-151.
- S.P. Tewari, "Weldability and Special Characteristics of Mild Steel A Review", Indian Journal of Research Anvikshiki, (2012), 8-23.
- S.P. Tewari, "A Review on Metallurgy of Welding of Cast Iron And Effect of Preheat", Indian Journal of Research Anvikshiki, (2012), 113-118.
- S.P. Tewari, "Effect of welding parameters(Heat Input) on Mechanical Behaviour and microstructure of Submerged Arc Welded HSLA Steel Joints", International Review in Mechanical Engineering, (2012), 1312-1320.
- 336. S.P. Tewari, "Weldability of steels and its alloys under different conditions A Review", International Journal of Science, Engineering and Technology Research, (2013), 539-550.
- S. Kumar & B. Sreenivasulu, "A Generative CAPP System for Tube Hydro Forming", Journal of The Institution of Engineers (India): Series C DOI: 10.1007/s40032-011-0001-1, 2012
- 338. Vivek Roy & Santosh Kumar, "Development of Lathe Attachment for a CNC Machine", Journal of the Institution of Engineers (India): Series C Manuscript Number: IEIC-D-12-00118R2 (in press), 2013
- Y. Kumar and S. Kumar, "Incremental Die-less Forming of sheet metals: A short review", Int. J. of Mechanical Engineering & research, ISSN:2249-0019, 3(1) (2013) 1-4.
- F. Forouhandeh, S. Kumar, S. N. Ojha & T. Omkar, "Modeling of Sheet Hydroforming process of CP Titanium for Semi Spherical Cup shape products", Int. J of Modeling and simulation in Design & Manufacturing, 3(1) (2012), 147-156.

- V. K. Srivastava, "Micro-Structural Characterization of Si-SiC Ceramic Derived from C/C-SiC Composite", American J. Of Materials Science, 2(1) (2012), 1-4.
- S. Singh, V. K. Srivastava and R. Prakash, "Mechanical Properties and Morphological Studies of C/C-SiC Composites", Materials Science & Engg-A, 534 (1) (2012), 707-710. [I.F.-2.226]
- V. K. Srivastava and S. Singh, "A Micro-Mechanical Model for Elastic Modulus of Multi-Walled Carbon Nanotubes/Epoxy Resin Composites", Int. J. Of Composite Materials, SAP, USA, 2(2) (2012), 1-6.
- V. K. Srivastava, "Analysis of Piezoelectric Actuator for Vibration Control of Thin Cylindrical Shells", Int. J. Of Mechanical Engineering, 1(1) (2012), 63-72.
- V. K. Srivastava, "Modeling and Mechanical Performance of Carbon Nanotube / Epoxy Resin Composites", Materials & Design, 39 (2012), 432-435. [I.F.-2.20]
- V. K. Srivastava, "Impact Behaviour of Sandwich GFRP-Foam-GFRP Composites", Int. J. Of Composite Materials, 2(4) (2012), 63-66.
- A. Bansal, A. Gupta, M. Pundir, V. Mishra and V. K. Srivastava, "Dynamic Performance of Particles Loaded Cross-Plied GFRP Composites", Int. J. Of Composite Materials, 2(5) (2012), 67-71.
- A. Mohanty and V. K. Srivastava, "Compressive Failure Analysis of Alumina Nano Particles Dispersed Short Glass/Carbon Fibre Reinforced Epoxy Hybrid Composites", Int. J. Of Scientific And Engineering Research, 3(11) (2012), 1-7. [I.F. = 1.4]
- X. Li, V. K. Srivastava, A. Pizzi, A. Celzard, J. Leban, "Nanotube-Reinforced Tannin/Furanic Rigid Foams", Industrial Crops And Products, 43 (2013), 636-639. [I.F.=2.686].
- A. Mohanty and V.K. Srivastava, "Dielectric breakdown performance of alumina/cpoxy resin nano composites under high voltage application", Machine Design, 47 (2013), 711-716. [I.F.=2.20]
- V.K. Srivastava and W. Krenkel, "Characterization of Silicon-Silicon Carbide Ceramic Derived from Carbon-Carbon Silicon Carbide Composites", Int. J. Of Materials Research, 104(4) (2013), 398-402. [I.F.=1.18]
- V.K. Srivastava and W. Krenkel, "Cover Photograph", Int. J. Of Materials Research, 104(4) (2013). [I.F.= 1.18]
- S. Singh, V.K. Srivastava and R. Prakash, "Characterization of multi-walled carbon nanotube reinforced epoxy resin composites", Materials Science & Technology. [LF.=0.85]
- 354. Debashis Khan, A Bhushan, S. K. Panda, and K. Biswas, "Assessment of Structural Integrity under Dynamic Loading using Path Independent Integral ", 287. Mechanics Based Design of Structures and Machines 41 (4) (2013), ID: 774659 DOI:10.1080/15397734.2013.774659).
- 355. Debashis Khan, S.K. Panda, A Bhushan, and K. Biswas, "Elastic-plastic dynamic

- J. P. Dwivedi, V. P. Singh and Radha Krishna Lal, "Transient behaviour of pile subjected to torsion in transversely isotropic viscoelastic medium", Bulletin of Applied Mechanics, 8(30) (2012), 15-21.
- Anand Swaroop Verma and J.P.Dwivedi, "Parameterisation for mean-value Turbocharger Diesel engine Models", Int. J. Of Applied Research and Sudies, iJARS, I(III) (2012), 266.
- 360. M. Vashista, A. Gaddam, S. Paul, "Study of surface integrity of ground bearing steel using Barkhausen noise measurement", International Journal of Advanced Manufacturing Technology (Springer), (2012). Impact factor 1.103
- M. Vashista, S. Paul, "Correlation between full width at half maximum (FWHM) of XRD peak with residual stress on ground surfaces", Philosophical Magazine, (Taylor and Francis), (2012), Impact factor 1.51
- V. Roy, B. Nahak, M.Z. Khan, M. Vashista, "Assessment of Plastic Deformation Upon Grinding Using X-Ray Diffraction Profiles", International Journal of Engineering Research, (2013).
- Rajnesh Tyagi, Dangsheng Xiong, Jianliang Li, Jihuai Dai, "Dry Sliding Wear Behavior of Silver Containing Ni Based composite-Steel Tribo-Pair", J. of Shanghai Jiotong University (Sci), 17-4 (2012), 470-74.

## Metallurgical Engineering

- G.S.Mahobia, Neeta Paulose and Vakil Singh, "Hot corrosion behavior of superalloy IN718 at 550° and 650°C", Journal of Materials Engineering and performance, 22(4) (2013).
- GS Mahobia, R.G Sudhakar, A Antony, K. Chattopadhyay, N.C. Santhi Srinivas and V. Singh, "Effect of Salt Coatings on low Cycle Fatigue Behavior of Nickel Base Superalloy GTM-SU-718", Procedia Engineering, 55(2013), 830-834.
- Rahul Garg, G Sudhakar Rao, Vikash Bhartia, Vakil Singh, "Fretting Fatigue and Wear Behavior of Ti Alloy IMI 834", Procedia Engineering, 55 (2013), 661–665.
- A. Nagesha, R. Kannan, R. Sandhya, G.V.S. Sastry, M.D. Mathew, K. Bhanu Sankara Rao, Vakil Singh, "Thermomechanical Fatigue Behaviour of a Modified 9Cr-1Mo Ferritic-Martensitic Steel", 55 (2013), 199–203.
- 368. Govinda Kapusetti, Raghvendra Raman Mishra, Swati Srivastava, Nira Misra, Vakil Singh, Partha Roy, Santosh Kumar Singh, Chanchal Chakraborty, Sudip Malik and Pralay Maiti, Layered double hydroxide induced advancement in joint prosthesis using bone cement: the effect of metal substitution, J. Mater. Chem. B, 1 2013, 2275–2288.
- 369. S. Sathyanarayanan, Joysurya Basu, A. Moitra, G. Sasikala, and V. Singh, "Effect of Thermal Aging on Ductile-Brittle Transition Temperature of Modified 9Cr-1Mo Steel Evaluated with Reference Temperature Approach Under Dynamic Loading Condition", Metallurgical and Materials Transactions A, 44A (2013), 2141.
- 370. S.K Saraf, Ravindra P Singh, Vakil Singh, Ashish Verma, "Pullout strength of

- misplaced pedicle screws in the thoracic and lumbar vertebrae A cadaveric study", Indian journal of orthopaedies, 47 (2013), 238-243.
- F. Forouhandeh, S. Kumar, S.N. Ojha and T. Prakash, "Modeling of sheet hydroforming of CP Titanium for semi-hemispherical cup shape products", J. Model. Simul. Manuf., 3, (2012)147-156.
- T.PYadav, N.K. Mukhopadhyay and O.N. Srivastava, "High energy Ball Milling of Al-Cu-Fe-Cr Decagonal Quasicrystalline alloys for formation of nanospinel", Materials and Manufacturing Processes, 27 (2012), 620-625.
- R. Manna, N.K. Mukhopadhyay and G.V.S. Sastry, "On the mechanism of grain refinement during ECAP of Al", Materials Science Forum, 710 (2012), 241-246.
- 374. F. Ali, S. Scudino, G.Liu, V.C. Srivastava, N.K. Mukhopadhyay, K.B. Surreddi, M. Sakaliyska, M. Samadi Khoshkhoo, V. Uhlenwinkl, J. Eckert, "Mechanical behaviour of quasicrystalline-reinforced Al-based metal matrix composites", J. Alloys and Compounds, 536 (2012), S130-S133.
- A.K. Chaubey, S. Scudino I, N.K. Mukhopadhyay, B.K. Mishra and J. Eckert, "Effect of particle dispersion on the mechanical behavior of Al-based metal matrix composites reinforced with nanocrystalline Al-Ca intermetallics", J. Alloys and Compounds, 536 (2012), S134-S137.
- A.K. Chaubey, S. Scudino, K.G. Prashanth, M. Stoica, G. Vaughan, N.K. Mukhopadhyay, B.K. Mishra, J. Eckert, "Phase transitions in Al3Ca8 and Al14Ca13 intermetallic compounds induced by milling and annealing", Materials Letter 79 (2012), 145-147.
- 377. N.K. Mukhopadhyay, "Aperiodic 2012", Current Science, 103 (2012), 1392-94.
- 378. M. Bohra, M.C. de Weerd, V. Fornee, R.K. Mandal, N.K. Mukhopadhyay, R. Chatterjee and G.V.S. Sastry, "Structural, tribological and resistivity studies of Ga substituted (Al71-xGa)Pd21Mn8 icosahedral and other intermetallic phases", Journal of Alloys and compounds, 551 (2013), 274-278.
- 379. A. K. Chaubey, S. Scudino, M. S. Khoshkhoo, N.K. Mukhopadhyay, B. K. Mishra and J. Eckert, "Synthesis and characterization of nanocrystalline Mg<sub>913</sub>Al<sub>67</sub> powders produced by mechanical alloying" Metals, 3 (2013), 58-68.
- F. Ali, S. Scudino, S.M. Gorantla, V.C. Srivastava, H.R. Shahid, V. Uhlenwinkel, M. Stoica, G. Vaughan, N.K. Mukhopadhyay, J. Eckert, "Mechanically-driven phase transformation in single-phase Al<sub>e23</sub>Cu<sub>25</sub>Fe<sub>12.5</sub> quasicrystal: Effect of milling intensity", Acta Materialia 61 (2013), 3819-3830.
- R.K.Gautam, Anita Mohan, and Sunil Mohan "Fabrication and Characterisation of Al-Al<sub>2</sub>O<sub>5</sub> Composite by Mechanical Alloying", *Materials Science Forum*, 736 (2013), 81-97.
- Niraj Nayan, S.V.S. Narayana Murty, Abhay K. Jha, Bhanu Pant, S.C. Sharma, Koshy M. George and G.V.S. Sastry, "Processing and characterization of Al-Cu-Li alloy

- AA2195 undergoing scale-up production through the vacuum induction melting technique", Materials Science and Engineering: A, 576 (2013), 21-28.
- 383. N. K. Prasad, A. Naulakha, N. Jha, S. S. Meena, D. Bahadur, Om Prakash, R. K. Mandal, "Magnetic and electric properties of nanoparticles of Ni-substituted ferrites synthesized using a microwave refluxing process", Int. J. Mater. Res. (formerly Z. Metallkd.), 103 (2012) E, 1–6.
- Amit Chaurasia, K. K. Singh and T. R. Mankhand, "Extraction of Tin and Coppor by Acid Leaching of PCBs", International Journal of Metallurgical Engineering, 2(2) (2013), 243-248.
- T.R.Mankhand "Recovery of Valuable Materials from Aluminium Dross" Journal of Sustainable Planet, 3 (2) (2012), 86-94.
- 386. Abhishek Tripathi, Manoj Kumar, A. Agrawal, D.C.Sahu, S. Chakrvarty, T.R.Mankhand, "Leaching of Gold from Waste Mobile Phone Printed Circuit Boards with Ammonium Thiosulfate" International Journal of Metallurgical Engineering, 1 (2) (2012), 17-21.
- T.R.Mankhand, K.K.Singh., S.K.Gupta and Somnath Das, "Pyrolysis of Printed Circuit Board" International Journal of Metallurgical Engineering, 1 (6) (2012), 72-77.
- 388. Pratima Meshram, Sushanta Kumar Shau, Banshi Dhar Pandey, Vinay Kumar and Tilak Raj Mankhand, "Removal of Chromium(III) from the Waste Solution of an Indian Tannery by Amberlite IR 120 Resin" International Journal of Nonferrous Metallurgy, 1 (2012), 32-41.
- 389. Abhilash, S. C. Pal, K. D. Mehta, B. D. Pandey and T. R. Mankhand, "Bioprocessing of a Low-grade Chalcopyrite Ore by the Isolate of Acidithiobacillus Ferrooxidans" International Journal of Metallurgical Engineering, 1 (5) (2012), 72-77.
- R. Manna, N. K. Mukhopadhyay and G.V.S. Sastry, "Strengthening behavior of bulk ultrafine-grained aluminum alloys", International Conference on Advances in Metallic Materials and Manufacturing Processes for Strategic Sectors, (ICAMPS 2012), January 19-21, 2012, Trivandrum, India, Mater Sci. Forum, 710 (2012), 241-246.
- 391. R. Manna, N. K. Mukhopadhyay and G.V. S. Sastry, "Grain refinement mechanisms operative during equal channel angular pressing of aluminum",16th International Conference on Textures of Materials (ICOTOM 16), December 12-17, 2011, Mumbai, India, Mater Sci. Forum, 702-703(2012), 135-138.

#### Mining Engineering

- Suprakash Gupta and Uday Kumar, "An AHP guided decision model for underground mining method selection", International Journal of Mining, Reclamation and Environment, 26 (4) (2012), 324–336.
- 393. Rajesh Rai and B.K.Shrivastva, "Large In Situ Shear Test Box for Mine Waste Dump"J, Inst, Eng. India Ser. D DOI 10.1007/s40033-012-0008-7, (2012).

- 394. Rajesh Rai, Ashok Jaiswal, Aditya Somani and B.K.Shrivastva, "Sensitivity analysis of internal dragline dump of an open cast mine", Journal of Mines Metal and Fuels, 60(6) (2012), 119-122.
- 395. A. Ahmadi, S Gupta, B Ghodrati and D Galar, "Estimation of Economic Consequences of Aircraft System Failures"; Communications in Dependability and Quality Management, 15(1) (2012), 39-49.
- 396. Rajesh Rai, S. Kalita, T. Gupta and B. K Shrivastva, "Sensitivity Analysis of Internal Dragline Dump stability" Finite Element Analysis Geotech Geol Eng, DOI 10.1007/s10706-012-9541-2, (2012).

#### **Pharmaceutics**

- 397. M.R Vijayakumar, M.S Muthu, S.Singh, "Co-polymers of poly (lactic acid) and D-α-tocopheryl polyethylene glycol 1000 succinate based nanomedicines: versatile multifunctional platforms for cancer diagnosis and therapy", Expert Opinion on Drug Delivery. 10(4) (2013), 529-543.
- 398. M Singh, SK Singh, & MT Chhabria, "A novel QSAR model for evaluation and predicting the inhibition activity of H1-Receptor antagonists: A series of Thienopyrmidine derivatives", Journal of Drug Delivery & Therapeutics, 2(1) (2012), 6-15.
- D Kumar, M Kumar, C Saravanan & SK Singh, "Curcumin: a potential candidate for matrix metalloproteinase inhibitors", Expert Opinion on Therapeutic Targets, 16(10) (2012), 959-72.
- 400. SK Bhattamisra, PN Singh, & SK Singh, "Effect of standardized extract of Marsilea minuta on learning and memory performance in rat amnesic models", Pharmaceutical Biology, 50(6) (2012), 766-72.
- P Jain, C. Sarvanan, & S.K. Singh, "Sulphonamides: Deserving class as MMP inhibitors", Eur J of Med Chem, 60 (2013), 89-100.
- 402. D. Kumar, B G Harish, M Gangwar, M Kumar, D.K. Kumar, R. Tilak, G Nath, A Kumar, & S K Singh, "Synthesis molecular docking and in vitro antimicrobial studies of new hexahydroindazole derivatives of curcumin", Letters in Drug Design & Discovery,10(2) (2013), 119-28.
- 403. Meenakshi Singh, S K Singh, Mahesh T. Chhabria, Kamala Vasu & Dhaivat Pandya, "CoMFA and Comsia 3D QSAR Models for a series of some condensed Thieno[2,3-d]pyrimidin-4(3H)-ones with antihistaminic(H1) activity", Medicinal Chemistry, 9(3) (2013), 389-401.
- 404. M Gangwar, V C Verma, T D Singh, S K Singh, R K Goel & G. Nath, "In-vitro scollicidal activity of Mallotus philippinensis (lam.) Muell Arg. Fruit glandular hair extracts against hydatid cyst Echinococcus granulosus", Asian Pacific Journal of Tropical Medicine, (2013), 412-20.
- 405. R.Kumar, D.K. Patel, S.K. Prasad, K. Sairam, S. Hemalatha, "Anti diabetic activity of

- alcoholic root extract of *Ceasalpinia digyna* in streptozotocin-nicotinamide induced diabetic rats". Asian Pacific Journal of Tropical Biomedicine, **2** (2012), S934-S940.
- 406. SK Prasad, R Kumar, DK Patel, AN Sahu, S.Hemalatha, "Physicochemical standardization and evaluation of in-vitro antioxidant activity of Aconitum heterophyllum Wall". Asian Pacific Journal of Tropical Biomedicines, 2 (2012), S526-S531.
- S.K. Prasad, A.N. Sahu, S.Hemalatha, "Cytomorphological and physicochemical evaluations of *Cryptocoryne spiralis* (Retzius) Wydler", Journal of Herbs, Spices & Medicinal Plants, 18 (2012), 304-317.
- D.K. Patel, R. Kumar, K.Sairam, S.Hemalatha, "Aldose reductase inhibitory activity of alcoholic extract of *Pedalium murex* Linn fruit". Asian Pacific Journal Tropical Biomedcine, 2 (2012), S265-S269.
- D.K. Patel, R. Kumar, M. Kumar, K. Sairam, S. Hemalatha, "Evaluation of aldose reductase inhibitory potential of different fraction of *Hybanthus enneaspermus* linn f. muell.", Asian Pacific Jornal of Tropical Biomedeine, 2 (2012), 134-139.
- B.S. Bithu, N.R. Reddy, S.K. Prasad, K. Sairam, S. Hemalatha, "Prosopis cineraria (L.) Druce: A potential nootropic agent.", Pharmaceutical Biology, 50 (2012), 1241-1247.
- S.K.Prasad, D. Jain, M. Kumar, S. Hemalatha, "Antioxidant and antibacterial potential of different fractions from rhizomes of *Eriosema chinense* Vogel.", British Journal of Pharmaceutical Research. 3 (2013), 135-146.
- 412. D. Laloo, S.K. Prasad, K. Sairam, S. Hemalatha, "Gastroprotective activity of ethanolic root extract of *Potentilla fulgens* Wall. ex Hook.", Journal of Ethnopharmacology, 148 (2013), 505-514.
- D.K.Patel, R. Kumar, K. Sairam, S. Hemalatha, "Aphrodisiac activity of ethanolic extract of *Pedalium murex* Linn fruit.", Asian Pacific Journal of Tropical Biomedeine, 2 (2012), S1568-S1571.
- 414. D. Laloo, A.N. Sahu, S. Hemalatha, S.D. Dubey, "Pharmacognostical and Phytochemical evaluation of *Cinnamomum wightii* meissn. Flowers.", Indian Journal of Natural Products and Resources, 3 (2012), 33-39.
- D.Laloo, S. Hemalatha, "Ethnomedicinal plants used for diarrhea by tribals of Meghalaya, Northeast India.", Pharmacognosy Reviews, 5 (2012), 164-170.
- 416. D.K. Patel, R. Kumar, D. Laloo, S. Hemalatha, "Natural medicines from plant source used for therapy of diabetes mellitus: An overview of its pharmacological aspects. 2011", Asian Pacific Journal Tropical Disease, 2 (2012), 239-250.
- D.K. Patel, R. Kumar, K. Sairam, S. Hemalatha, "Pharmacologically tested aldose reductase inhibitors isolated from plant sources-A concise report". Chinese Journal of Natural Medicine, 10 2012, 388-400.
- 418. D. Laloo, A.N. Sahu, S. Hemalatha and S.D. Dubey, "Pharmacognostical and

- ethanolic root extract of *Potentiila fulgens* Wall. ex Hook.", Journal of Ethnopharmacology, **148** (2013), 505-514.
- Abinash C. Bharati and Alakh N. Sahu, "Ethnobotany, phytochemistry and pharmacology of *Biophytum sensitivum* DC", *Pharmacognosy Reviews* 6(11) (2012), 68-73
- V. Kumar, "Characterization of anxiolytic and neuropharmacological activities of Silexan", Wien Med Wochenschr. (2013), DOI 10.1007/s10354-012-0164-2.
- K.P.T. Rati, G Omprakash, Senthil Raja A., "Design, synthesis, in vitro MAO-B inhibitory evaluation, and computational studies of some novel 6-Nitrobenzothiazole-derived semicarbazones", ChemMedChem, 8(3) (2013), 462-474.

# Applied Physics

- B.N. Dwivedi, A.K. Srivastava, Mukul Kumar and P. Kumar, "A multi-wavelength study of an M-class flare and the origin of an associated eruption from NOAA AR 11045", New Astronomy, 17 (2012), 542-551.
- 423. P. Chowdhury and B.N. Dwivedi, "Time evolution of short and intermediate term periodicities of electrons at geosynchronous orbit during solar cycle 23 and 24: A wavelet approach", *Planetary and Space Science*, 67 (2012), 92-100.
- 424. K. Wilhelm, H. Wilhelm and B.N. Dwivedi, "An impact model of Newton's law of gravitation", Astrophysics and Space Science, 343 (2013), 135-144.
- K.Wilhelm and B.N. Dwivedi, "Gravity, massive particles, photons and Shapiro delay", Astrophysics and Space Science, 343 (2013), pages 145-151.
- P. Chowdhury, K. Kudela and B.N. Dwivedi, "Heliospheric Modulation of Galactic Cosmic Rays during Solar Cycle 23", Solar Physics, 286 (2013), 577-591.
- 427. A.K. Srivastava, B.N. Dwivedi and Mukul Kumar, "Observations of Intensity Oscillations in a Prominence-like Cool Loop System as Observed by SDO/AIA: Evidence of Multiple Harmonics of Fast Magnetoacoustic Waves", Astrophysics and Space Science, 345 (2013), 25-32.
- K.Wilhelm and B.N. Dwivedi, "Increase of the Mean Sun-Earth Distance Caused by a Secular Mass Accumulation", Astrophysics and Space Science, (2013). DOI: 10.1007/s10509-013-1487-1.
- A.K. Mishra, D. Kumar, and O.N. Singh II, "Effect of helix pitch angle on the modal dispersion characteristic of step-index optical fiber", JEMAA (USA), 04 (2012), 275-278.
- A.K. Mishra, P.C. Pandey, D. Kumar, and O.N. Singh II, "An analytical study of modal dispersion characteristics of helically clad crystal-cored optical fiber", OPTIK (Germany), DOI: 10.1016/j.ijleo.2012.07.042 (2012).
- 431. AK Tripathi, R P Singhal, K P Singh, O.N. Singh II, "Electron pitch angle diffusion by ECH waves in Earth and Jupiter's Magnetospheres: Contribution to diffuse auroral precipitation", Earth Moon & Planets, 110 (2013), 11-27.

- AK Tripathi, R P Singhal, K P Singh, O.N. Singh II, "Diffuse auroral precipitation by resonant interaction with electron cyclotron harmonic and whistler mode waves", JATP, 97(2013), 125-134.
- A K Tripathi, R P Singhal, K P Singh, O.N. Singh II, "Pitch angle diffusion by whistler mode waves in the jovian magnetosphere and diffuse auroral precipitation", ICARUS, 225(2013), 424-431.
- A.K. Mishra, M. Kumar, D. Kumar, and O.N. Singh II, "Modal study of plasma cladded cylindrical optical fiber", Journal of Electromagnetic Waves and Application (Taylor & Francis), 27(2013), 868-876.
- 435. Prabhakar Singh, Bheeshma Pratap Singh, Raghvendra, "Dispersion in AC conductivity of fragile glass melts near glass transition temperature", Solid State Ionics 227(2012), 39.
- 436. Avadhesh Kumar Yadav, Chandkiram Gautam, Prabhakar Singh, "Crystallization Kinematics and Dielectric Behavior of (Ba,Sr)TiO<sub>3</sub> Borosilicate Glass Ceramics", New Journal of Glass and Ceramics, 2 (2012), 126.
- 437. C.R. Gautam, D. Kumar, Prabhakar Singh, O. Parkash, "Study of Impedance Spectroscopy of Ferroelectric (Pb Sr)TiO<sub>3</sub> Glass Ceramic System with Addition of La.O.", ISRN Spectroscopy, 1 (2012).
- 438. C.R. Gautam, Prabhakar Singh, O.P. Thakur, D. Kumar, O. Parkash, "Synthesis, structure and impedance spectroscopic analysis of [(Pb,Sr<sub>12</sub>.) OTiO<sub>2</sub>] [(2SiO<sub>2</sub>\_B<sub>2</sub>O<sub>3</sub>)] [BaO] [K<sub>2</sub>O], glass ceramic system doped with La<sub>2</sub>O<sub>4</sub>", Journal of Materials Science 47(2012), 6652.
- Pravin Kumar, Rajesh Kumar Singh and Prabhakar Singh, "Structural and Electrical Characterizations of Lanthanum Chromite: Effect of Synthesis Routes", Transactions of Indian Ceramic Society 71(2012), 239.
- Nitish Kumar Singh, Prabhakar Singh, Devendra Kumar and Om Parkash, "Electrical conductivity of undoped, singly doped, and co-doped ceria", Ionics, 18(2012), 127.
- 441. Pravin Kumar, Rajesh Kumar Singh, A.S.K. Sinha and Prabhakar Singh, "Effect of isovalent ion substitution on electrical and dielectric properties of LaCrO,", Journal of Alloys and Compounds, 576 (2013), 154.
- 442. B.P. Singh, A. K. Parchur, R. K. Singh, A. A. Ansari, P. Singh and S. B. Rai, "Structural and up-conversion properties of Er" and Yb" co-doped Y<sub>2</sub>Ti<sub>2</sub>O<sub>7</sub> phosphors, Physical Chemistry Chemical Physics, 15(2013), 3480.
- Brijesh Kumar, Gagandeep Kaur, P. Singh, S.B. Rai, "Synthesis, structural, optical and electrical properties of metal nanoparticle—rare earth ion dispersed in polymer film", Applied Physics B, 110(2013), 345.
- 444. Raghvendra, Prabhakar Singh, Rajesh Kumar Singh, "Structural characterization,

- electrical and dielectric relaxations in Dy-doped zirconia", Journal of Alloys and Compounds 549(2013), 238.
- 445. Indra Sen Ram, Rajesh Kumar Singh, Prabhakar Singh, Kedar Singh, "Effect of Pb addition on dielectric relaxation in Se<sub>50</sub>In<sub>20</sub> glassy system", Journal of Alloys and Compounds 552(2013), 480.
- 446. Chandkiram Gautam, Avadhesh Kumar Yadav, Prabhakar Singh, "Synthesis, crystallisation and microstructural study of perovskite (Ba, Sr)TiO, borosilicate glass ceramic doped with La,O,", Material Research Innovations 17 (2013), 148.
- 447. Rajesh Kumar Singh, T. Sadhasivam, G. I. Sheeja, P. Singh and O. N. Srivastava, "Effect of Different Sized of CeO<sub>1</sub> Nano Particles on Decomposition and Hydrogen Sorption Kinetics of Magnesium Hydride", International Journal of Hydrogen Energy 38(2013), 6621.
- 448. A. Pandey, R. Prasad, V. P. Singh, S. K. Jha, and K. K. Shukla, "Crop Parameters Estimation by Fuzzy Inference System Using X-band Scatterometer Data", International Journal of Advances in Space Research 51 (2013), 905–911.
- 449. Bipin K. Singh, Khem B. Thapa, Praveen C. Pandey. "Optical Reflectance and Omnidirectional Bandgaps in Fibonacci Quasicrystals Type 1-D Multilayer Structures Containing Exponentially Graded Material", Optics Communications (U.S.A), 297 (2013), 65-73.
- 450. A. K. Ghosh, H. Kevin, B. Chatterjee, G. D. Dwivedi, A. Barman, H.D. Yang, and S. Chatterjee,: "Effect of Sr-doping on multiferroic properties of Bi<sub>0.8</sub>La<sub>0.2</sub>Fe<sub>0.9</sub>Mn<sub>0.1</sub>O<sub>3</sub>" Solid State Commun. 152 (2012), 557.
- 451. G. D. Dwivedi, Amish G. Joshi, H. Kevin, P. Shahi, A. Kumar, A. K. Ghosh, H. D. Yang and S. Chatterjee, "Existence of Multiferroic Property at Room Temperature in Ti doped CoFe<sub>2</sub>O<sub>4</sub>", Solid State Commun. 152 (2012), 360.
- Shiv Kumar, S. Chatterjee, K.K. ChattopadhyayandAnup. K. Ghosh: "Sol-gel derived ZnO: Mnnanocrystals: Study of structural, Raman and optical properties", J. Phys. Chem. C 116 (2012), 16700.
- 453. G. D. Dwivedi, K. K. Shukla, P. Shahi, A. K. Ghosh, A. K. Nigam and S. Chatterjee: "Effect of Y-doping on the transport and magnetic properties of La<sub>0.5</sub>Sr<sub>0.5</sub>CoO<sub>3</sub> and La<sub>0.7</sub>Sr<sub>0.5</sub>CoO<sub>3</sub>", J. Mat Sc. 48 (2013), 1997.
- A.Kumar, P.Shahi, S.Kumar, K.K. Shukla, Ranjan Kr Singh, A.K. Ghosh, A.K. Nigam and S. Chatterjee, "Raman effect and magnetic properties of doped TbMnO<sub>3</sub>", J Phys D: Appl. Phys. 46(2013), 125001.
- 455. A.K. Ghosh, G.D. Dwivedi, B. Chatterjee, B. Rana, A. Barman, S. Chatterjee, and H.D. Yang: "Role of codoping on multiferroic properties at room temperature in BiFeO<sub>3</sub> ceramic", Solid State Commun., 166 (2013), 22.
- 456. S. K. Singh, Dong Gi Lee, Soung Soo Yi, Kiwan Jang, Dong-Soo Shin, Jung Hyun

- Jeong, "Probing dual mode emission of Eu" in garnet phosphor", J. of Applied Phys. 113 (2013), 173504.
- Nandini Jaiswal, Shail Upadhayay, Devendra Kumar and Om Prakash, Journal of Power Sources 222 (2013), 230-236.
- R. K. Gautam, Anita Mohan and Sunil Mohan Fabrication and Characterisation of Al-Al<sub>2</sub>O<sub>4</sub> Composite by Mechanical Alloying Materials Science Forum, 736 (2013), 81-97.

## School of Bio-Chemical Engineering

- Agarwa I P.; Mishra P.-K.; Srivastava P. Stastical optimization of the electrospinning process for chitosan/ Polylactide nanolabrication using response surface methodology, Journal of Material Science, 47, 2012, 4262-4269
- 460. Kamal K. Gupta, Akshay Kundan. Pradcep K. Mishra, Pradcep Srivastava, SujataMohanty, Narendra K, Singh, Abhinay Mishra, Pralay Maiti, Polycaprolactonecomposites with TiO, for Potential Nano biomaterials: Tunable propert ies using different phases, Physical Chemistry Chemical Physics, 20 12, 14, 12844–12853 (Impact Factor: 03.659)
- Kamal K. Gupta, Pradeep K. Mishra, Pradeep Srivast ava, Mayank Gangwar. Gopal Nath, Pralay Maiti, Hydrothermal In-situ preparation of Ti02 particles onto poly(lacticeid) electrospun nano fibres Applies Surface Science, 2013, 264, 378-382( Impact Factor: 02.1)
- 462. K. K. Gupta, N. L. Singh, A. Pandey, S. Shukla, S. N. Upadayay, P. Srivastava, N. P. Lalla, P. K. Mishra, Effect of Anatase/Rutile TiO, Phase Composition on Arsenic Adsorption Accepted, Journal of Dispersion Science and echnology (Impact Factor: 00.61)
- Somprakas Basu, Rupesh Priya, Tej Bali Singh, Pradeep Srivastava, Pradeep K. Mishra, ijay K. Shukla, Journal of Digestive Diseases, 2012; 13; 536-540 (Impact Factor:1.589)
- 464. Dixit R, Srivastava P, Basu S, Srivastava P, Mishra P K, Shukla VK., Association of Mustard Oil as Cooking Media with Carcinoma of the Gallbladder, J Gastrointest Cancer, 2012Nov 23.
- 465. Ruchi Di xit, Piyush Srivastava, Somprakas Basu, Pr~ d ee p Srivast ava, Pradeep Kumar Mishra, Vijay Kumar Shukla, Association of Mustard 10il as Cooking Media with Carcinoma of the Gallbladder, Journal of Gastrointest Cancer, 2012, 00110.1007/s12029-012-9458-2.
- 466. Technology Commercialization: Indian University perspective in Journal of Technology Management and Innovation. (JOTMI), Vol 7, 4, 2012 Evaluation of strategies for the growth of human chondrocytes cells, in J of Biot echnology, 12, 2012
- 467. Evaluation of strategies for the growth of human chondrocytes cells, inJ of Biot echnology, 12, 2012

- Extraction of natural dye from Dahlia variables using ultrasound, Indian Journal of Fibre & Textile Research, Vol. 37, March 2012, 83-86
- D.K. Verma, S.H. Hasan, D. Ranjan, R.M. Banik, Modified biomass of *Phanerochaete chrysosporium* immobilized on luffa sponge for biosorption of hexavalent chromium, Int. J. Environ. Sci. Techno\. (2013), DOI: 10.1007/513762-013-0345-6.
- 470. 2. Priyanka Singh, Shailendra Singh Shera, Jaba Banik, Rathindra Mohan Banik, Optimization of cultural conditions using response surface methodology versus artificial neural network and 11)0deling of L-glutaminase production by *Bacillus* cereus MTCC 1305, Bioresource Technology 137 (2013) 261-269.
- Multy Sinha, Rathindra M. Banik, Chandana Haldar, Pralay Maiti, Development of ciprofloxacin hydrochloride loaded poly(ethylene glycol)/chitosan scaffold as wound dressing, Journal of Porous Materials, DOI 10.1 007/s1 0934-012-9655-1, 2012.
- D.K. Pandey, Tabarak Malik, R.M. Banik, Quantitative estimation of barbaloin in *Aloevera* and its commercial formulations by using HPTLC, Int. J. Med. Arom. Plants, 2. (3), 420-427, 2012.
- Singh P., Banik RM, Partitioning studies of L-glutaminase production by Bacillus cereus MTCC 1305 in different PEG-salt/dextran. Bioresource Technology. 114:730-4.2012.
- 474. Devendra Kumar Verma, Rathindra Mohan Banik, Decolorization of triphenylmethane dyes using immobilized fun gal biomass, Proc. of International Conference on "Bioscience and bioengineering: A collaborative approach" July 06-07, 2012.
- 475. Priyanka Singh, Rathindra Mohan Banik Optimization of fermentor parameter and kinetic modeling of L- Glutaminase, Bacillus cereus MTCC 1305, Proc. of International Conference on "Bioscience and bioengineering: A collaborative approach" July, 06-07, 2012.
- 476. Shraddha Sahu, Ankita Srivastava, Rathindra Mohan Banik, Microbial Cholesterol and its application. Proc. of International Conference on "Bioscience and bioengineering: A collaborative approach" July 06-07, 2012.

### School of Bio-Medical Engineering

- 477. Govinda Kapusetti, Nira Misra, Vakil Singh, R. K. Kushwaha, Pralay Maiti, "Bone cement/layered double hydroxide nanocomposites as potential biomaterials for joint implant", Journal of Biomed Material Research Part A, 100A:3363, (2012). (Impact-3.2)
- 478. Nira Misra, Arnab Sarkar, Akkala Srinivas, Govinda Kapusetti. Study of Blood Viscosity at Low Shear Rate and Its Flowthrough Viscoelastic Tubes and Ducts. Indian Journal of Physics 86 (2) (2012), 89. (Impact-0.7)
- K. Ramesh, Avnish Kumar Mishra, Vijay Kumar Patel, Niraj Kumar Vishwakarma, Chandra Sekhar Biswas. Tapas Kumar Paira Tarun Kumar Mandal, Pralay Maiti, Nira

- Misra, Biswajit Ray. Synthesis of well-defined amphiphilic poly(D,L-lactide)bpoly(N-vinylpyrrolidone) block copolymers using ROP and xanthate-mediated RAFT polymerization. Polymer, 53(25) (2012), 5743. (Impact-3.6)
- 480. Govinda Kapusetti, Raghvendra Raman Mishra, Swati Srivastava, Nira Misra, Vakil Singh, Partha Roy, Santosh Kumar Singh, Chanchal Chakraborty, Sudip Malik, Pralay Maiti. Layered double hydroxide induced advancement in joint prosthesis using bone cement: the effect of metal substitution. Journal of Material Chemistry B, 1 (2013), 2275. (Impact-6.0)
- 481. Anuj Srivastava, Md.K.Chowdhury, S.Sharma, N.Sharma, "Optical clearance effect determination of glucose by near infrared technique: an experimental study using an Intralipid based tissue phantom", International Journal of Advances in Engineering & Technology (IJAET) (Accepted).
- 482. Anuj Srivastava, Md Koushik Chowdhury, Dr. Shiru Sharma, Dr. Neeraj Sharma, 'Blood Glucose Monitoring Using Non Invasive Optical Method: Design Limitations and Challenges', International Journal of Advanced Research in Electrical, Electronics and Instrumentation Engineering, 2(1) January 2013, 615-620.
- 483. Md. Koushik Chowdhury, Anuj Srivastava, Dr. Neeraj Sharma, Dr. Shiru Sharma, "The influence of blood glucose level upon the transport of light in diabetic and non-diabetic subjects" International Journal of Biomedical And Advance Research, 04(05) (2013), 306-316.
- 484. Md. Koushik Chowdhury, Anuj Srivastava, Dr. Neeraj Sharma, Dr. Shiru Sharma, "Challenges And Countermeasures In Optical Non Invasive Blood Glucose Detection", International Journal of Innovative Research in Science, Engineering and Technology, 2(1) January 2013. 329-334.
- 485. Sanjay Saxena, Dr. Neeraj Sharma, Dr. Shiru Sharma, "Image Processing Tasks using Parallel computing in Multicore Architecture and Its application in Medical Imaging" International Journal of Advance Research in Computer and Communication Engineering, 2(4) April 2013, 1896–1900.
- 486. S. Srivastava, Rajeev Srivastava, N. Sharma, S.K Singh, and S. Sharma, "A nonlinear complex diffusion based filter adapted to Rayleigh's speckle noise for de-speckling ultrasound images", *International Journal of Biomedical Engineering and Technology (IJBET)*, Inderscience Publications, UK., 10(2) (2012), 101–117.
- 487. S. Srivastava, Rajeev Srivastava, N. Sharma ,S.K Singh ,and S.Sharma, "A Fourth-order PDE based Nonlinear Filter for Speckle Reduction from Optical Coherence Tomography (OCT) Images", *International Journal of Biomedical Engineering and Technology (IJBET)*, Inderscience Publications, UK., 10(1) (2012), 55–69.
- 488. S. Srivastava, N. Sharma, R. Srivastava and S.K. Singh, "Restoration of digital mammographic images corrupted with quantum noise using an adaptive Total Variation (TV) based nonlinear filter", In Proc. 2012 IEEE International Conference

- on Communications, Devices and Intelligent Systems (CODIS-12), Jadavpur University, Kolkata, Dec'2012, 125-128.
- 489. Subodh Srivastava, Neeraj Sharma, and S.K. Singh, "Image analysis and understanding techniques for breast cancer detection from digital mammograms," in Research Developments in Computer Vision and Image Processing: Methodologies and Applications, R. Srivastava, S. K. Singh, K. K. Shukla (Indian Istitute of Technology, (BHU), India) Eds. IGI Global, USA, Feb'2013 (Accepted)
- 490. Neeraj Sharma, and Shiru Sharma, "Bio-inspired optimization techniques and their application to biomedical engineering", Indian journal of industrial and applied mathematics, 3(1)(2012), 114-127.
- 491. Mousumi Dhara, K.K.Shukla, and Neeraj Sharma, "A critical Comparison of Graph Clustering Algorithms Using the K-clique Percolation Technique", *International Journal of Engineering Research and Development*, 3(7) (September 2012), 15-19.
- 492. Subodh Srivastava, Rajeev Srivastava, Neeraj Sharma, Sanjay Kumar Singh, Shiru Sharma, "A non-linear complex diffusion based filter adapted to Rayleigh's speckle noise for de-speckling ultrasound images", Int. J. of Biomedical Engineering and Technology, 1-17(In press).
- 493. Subodh Srivastava, Rajeev Srivastava, Neeraj Sharma, Sanjay Kumar Singh, Shiru Sharma, 'A fourth order PDE based nonlinear filterfor speckle reduction from optical coherence tomography images', Int. J. of Biomedical Engineering and Technology, 1-15(In press).
- 494. Yogendra Narain Singh, Sanjay Kumar Singh and Amit Kumar Ray., Bioelectric Signals as Emerging Biometrics: Issues and Challenges. ISRN Signal Processing, Published 2012
- 495. Anand Kumar Pandey, Sharad Verma, Pallab Bhattacharya, Sudip Paul, Abha Mishra, Ranjana Patnaik, An in-silico strategy to explore neuroprotection by Quercetin in cerebral ischemia: A novel hypothesis based on inhibition of Matrix metalloproteinase (MMPs) and acid sensing ion channel 1a (ASIC1a), Medical Hypotheses 79 (2012), 76-81. (Impact-1.389)
- 496. Anand Kumar Pandey, Ranjana Patnaik, Dafin F Muresanu, Aruna Sharma, Hari S.Sharma, Quercetin in hypoxia induced oxidative stress: Novel target for neuroprotection, International Review of Neurobiology 102 (2012), 107-146. (Impact-4.02)
- 497. Pallab Bhattacharya, Anand Kr. Pandey, Sudip Paul, Ranjana Patnaik, Neuroprotective potential of Piroxicam in cerebral ischemia: An in-silico evaluation of the hypothesis to explore its therapeutic efficacy by inhibition of Aquaporin-4 and Acid Sensing Ion Channel 1a, Medical Hypotheses, 79(2012), 352-357. (Impact-1.389)
- 498. Pallab Bhattacharya, Anand Kr. Pandey, Sudip Paul, Ranjana Patnaik, Cognitive

- effects of NSAIDs in cerebral ischemia: A hypothesis exploring mechanical action mediated pharmacotherapy, Medical Hypotheses, 79(2012), 393-395. (Impact-1.389)
- 499. S. Paul, P. Bhattacharya, A. K. Pandey, N. Sharma, J. P. Tiwari and R. Patnaik, "A Strategic Application of Fast Fourier transform as a Novel Tool to Evaluate the Extent of Neuronal Insult in Rat Model of Focal Cerebral Ischemia, Bangladesh Journal of Medical Physics. (Accepted 27 June 2012)
- 500. Anand Kumar Pandey, Puja Panwar Hazari, Ranjana Patnaik, Anil Kumar Mishra, "The role of ASIC1a in neuroprotection elicited by querectin in focal cerebral ischemia", Brain Research 1383(289-299) (Impact-2.623).
- 501. Praveen Kumar Gupta, Jitendra Singh, K.N. Rai, S.K. Rai, Solution of the heat transfer problem in tissues during hyperthermia by Finite –difference- decomposition method, Applied mathematics and computation, 219 (12) (2013), 6882-6892.

### School of Material Science and Technology

- 502. S. Bhattacharjee, A. Senyshyn, H. Fuess, Hartmut, D. Pandey, "Morin-type spin-reorientation transition below the Neel transition in the monoclinic compositions of (1-x) BiFeO<sub>3-2</sub>PbTiO<sub>3</sub> (x=0.25 and 0.27): A combined de magnetization and x-ray and neutron powder diffraction study". Phys. Rev. B87 (2013), 054417.
- 503. R.S. Solanki, S.K. Mishra, A. Senyshyn, Anatoliy, D. Pandey, "Confirmation of the monoclinic Cc space group for the ground state phase of Pb(Zr<sub>0.325</sub>Ti<sub>0.475</sub>)O<sub>3</sub>: A combined synchrotron X-ray and neutron powder diffraction study". Appl. Phys. Lett., 102 (2013), 052903.
- 504. R.S. Solanki, S.K. Mishra, A. Senyshyn, Anatoliy; D. Pandey, "Antiferrodistortive phase transition in pseudorhombohedral (Pb<sub>0.94</sub>Sr<sub>0.06</sub>) ( Zr<sub>0.596</sub>Ti<sub>0.450</sub>)O<sub>3</sub>: A combined synchrotron x-ray and neutron powder diffraction study", Phys. Rev. B 86 (2012), 174117.
- I. K. Jeong, Dhananjai Pandey, "Local structure of lead-containing mixed-ion perovskite ferroelectrics studiedsing neutron total scattering analysis" J. Kor. Phys. Soc., 61 (2012), 80.
- 506. A. Singh, C. Moriyoshi, Y. Kuroiwa, D. Pandey, "Evidence for diffuse ferroelectric phase transition and cooperative tricritical freezing of random-site dipoles due to off-centered Bi<sup>3</sup> ions in the average cubic lattice of (Ba<sub>1.x</sub>Bi<sub>x</sub>) (Ti<sub>.x</sub>Fe<sub>x</sub>)O<sub>3</sub>", Phys. Rev. B 85 (2012), 064116.
- 507. A.K. Singh, R. Prakash, D. Pandey, "Evidence for in situ graft copolymer formation and compatibilization of PC and PMMA during reactive extrusion processing in the presence of the novel organometallic transesterification catalyst tin(II) 2ethylhexanoate", RSC Advances, 2 (2012), 10316.
- Shashi Tiwari, Arun Kumar Singh, Leela Joshi, P. Chakrabarti, W. Takashima, Keiichi Kaneto and Rajiv Prakash, "Poly-3-hexylthiophene based organic field-effect

- transistor: Detection of low concentration of ammonia", Sensors and Actuators B: 171–172 (2012), 962–968.
- 509. Gopal Ji, Sudhish Kumar Shukla, Priyanka Dwivedi, Shanthi Sundaram, Eno E. Ebenso, Rajiv Prakash, "Parthenium hysterophorus Plant Extract as an Efficient Green Corrosion Inhibitor for Mild Steel in Acidic Environment", International J. Electrochemical Science, 7 (2012), 9933-9945.
- 510. Gopal ji, Sudhish Kumar Shukla, Priyanka Dwivedi, Shanthi Sundaram, Eno E. Ebenso and Rajiv Prakash, "Green Capsicum annuum Fruit Extract for Inhibition of Mild Steel Corrosion in Hydrochloric acid solution", International J. Electrochemical Science, 7 (2012), 12146-12158.
- 511. Leela Joshi, Arun Kumar Singh and Rajiv Prakash, "Polyindole/ carboxylated-multiwall carbon nanotube composites produced by in-situ and interfacial polymerization", Materials Chemistry and Physics, 135 (2012), 80-87.
- P. C. Pandey, Dheeraj S. Chauhan, Rajiv Prakash, "Calcium Ion-Sensor Based on Polyindole-Camphorsulfonic Acid Composite", J. Applied Polymer Science, 125 (2012), 2993–2999.
- 513. Priyanka Singh, Rajiv Prakash, Kavita Shah, "Effect of organic solvents on peroxidases from rice and horseradish: Prospects for enzyme based applications", Talanta, 97 (2012), 204-210.
- 514. Satyendra Singh, Nidhi Verma, B. C. Yadava, Rajiv Prakash, "A comparative study on surface morphological investigations of ferric oxide for LPG and opto-electronic humidity sensors", Applied Surface Science, 258 (2012), 8780-8789.
- 515. Kamal K. Gupta, Pradeep K. Mishra, Pradeep Srivastava, Mayank Gangwar, Gopal Nath, Pralay Maiti, "Hydrothermal in-situ preparation of TiO<sub>2</sub> particles onto poly(lactic acid) electrospun nanofibres", Applied Surface Science, 264 (2013), 375–382.
- Vimal K. Tiwari, Narendra K. Singh, Devesh K. Avasthi, Manjusri Misra, and Pralay Maiti, "Swift Heavy Ions Induced Controlled Biodegradation of Poly(s-caprolactone) Nanohybrids". Radiation Physics and Chemistry, 82 (2013), 92–99.
- 517. K. Ramesh, Avnish Kumar Mishra, Vijay Kumar Patel, Niraj Kumar Vishwakarma, Chandra Sekhar Biswas, Tapas Kumar Paira, Tarun Kumar Mandal, Pralay Maiti, Nira Misra, Biswajit Ray, "Synthesis of well-defined amphiphilic poly(D,L-lactide)-bpoly(N- vinylpyrrolidone) block copolymers using ROP and xanthate-mediated -RAFT polymerization", Polymer, 53 (2012), 5743-5753.
- Kamal K. Gupta, Akshay Kundan, Narendra K. Singh, Abhinay Mishra, Pralay Maiti, "Polycaprolactone composites with TiO2 for Potential Nanobiomaterials: Tunable properties using different phases", Physical Chemistry Chemical Physics 14 (2012), 12844–12853.
- Pradeep K. Mishra, Pradeep Srivastava, Sujata Mohanty, Narendra K. Singh, Sunil K. Singh, Debabrata Dash, Biswa Pratim Das Purkayastha, Jagat K. Roy, and Pralay

- Maiti, "Nanostructure Controlled Anti-Cancer drug delivery using Poly (ε-caprolactone) based Nanohybrids", Journal of Materials Chemistry, 22 (2012), 17853-17863.
- 520. Govinda Kapusetti, Nira Misra, Vakil Singh, R.K. Kushwaha, Pralay Maiti, "Bone cement / layered double hydroxide nanocomposites as potential biomaterials for joint implant", Journal of Biomedical Materials Research: Part A, 100A (2012), 3363–3373.
- Jay Sheth, Devendra Kumar, Vimal K. Tiwari, Pralay Maiti, "Silicon carbide-induced piezoelectric b-phase in poly (vinylidene fluoride) and its properties", Journal of Materials Research, 27 (2012), 1838-1845.
- 522. Abhinay Mishra, Biswa Pratim Das Purkayastha, Jagat K. Roy, Vinod K. Aswal, and Pralay Maiti, "Nanoparticle Controlled Self-Assembly in Varying Chain Extended Polyurethanes as Potential Nanobiomaterials", Journal of Physical Chemistry: C. 116 (2012), 2260-2270.
- 523. Karun Kumar Jana, Biswajit Ray, Devesh K. Avasthi and Pralay Maiti, "Conducting Nano-channels in Induced Piezoelectric Polymeric Matrix Using Swift Heavy Ions and Subsequent Functionalization", Journal of Materials Chemistry, 22 (2012), 3955-3964.
- Vimal K. Tiwari, T. Shripathi, N. P. Lalla and Pralay Maiti, "Nanoparticle Induced Piezoelectric, Super Toughened, Radiation Resistant, Multi-functional Nanohybrids", Nanoscale, 4 (2012), 167-175.
- V.P. Singh, R.K. Singh, D. Das and Chandana Rath, "Defects in Zn<sub>1-x-y</sub>Co<sub>x</sub>Mg<sub>y</sub>O Nanoparticles: Probed by XRD, RAMAN and PAS Techniques", Materials Science in Semiconductor Processing, 16 (2013) 659-666.
- 526. P. Mohanty, S Saravanakumar, R Saravanan and Chandana Rath, "TiO<sub>2</sub> Nanowires Grown from Nanoparticles: Structure and Charge Density Study", J. Nanoscience and Nanotechnology, 13 (2013) 1-7.
- 527. P Mohanty, V.Ganeshan, and Chandana Rath, "Room Temperature Ferromagnetism in Ti<sub>u.sas</sub>Co<sub>o.sas</sub>O<sub>o.sa</sub> Laser Deposition Technique", Materials Science Forum, 760 (2013) 1-7.
- V.P. Singh, D. Das and Chandana Rath, "Hydrogen related defect complexes in ZnO nanoparticles examined through FTIR, Raman and PAS measurements", Materials Research Bulletin, 48 (2013) 682-686.
- V.P. Singh, R.K. Singh, D. Das and Chandana Rath, "Studies on Defects in Co and Mg co-doped ZnO Nanoparticles Using XRD, RAMAN and PAS Techniques", Nanoscience and Nanotechnology, 2(5) 2012.
- 530. P. Mohanty, N.C. Mishra, R. Choudhury, A. Banerjee, T. Shripathy, N.P. Lalla, S Annapoorni and Chandana Rath, "Oxygen vacancy induced phase formation and room temperature ferromagnetism in TiO<sub>2</sub> and Cobalt doped TiO<sub>2</sub> thin films", J. Physics D: Applied Physics, 45 (2012), 325301-8.

- 531. P. Mallick, D.C. Agarwal, Chandana Rath, D.Behera, D.K. Avasthi, D. Kanjilal and N.C. Mishra, "Evolution of microstructure and crack pattern in NiO thin films under 200 MeV Au ion irradiation", Radiation Physics and Chemistry, 81 (2012), 647-651.
- 532. A.K. Singh, Akhilesh Kumar Singh, "Low temperature phase transition studies on Pb(Mg<sub>0.5</sub>W<sub>0.5</sub>)O<sub>1</sub> ceramic", J. Solid State Science **14**, (2012) 100-105.
- 533. Rishikesh Pandey, Ravi Kiran Pillutla, Uma Shankar and Akhilesh Kumar Singh, "Absence of Tetragonal Distortion in (1-x) SrTiO<sub>3x</sub>Bi(Zn<sub>1/2</sub>Ti<sub>1/2</sub>)O<sub>x</sub> Solid Solution", J. Appl. Phys. 13 (2013), 184109.
- 534. Jean-Marie R. Génin, O. Guérin, A. J. Herbillon, E. Kuzmann, S. J. Mills, G. Morin, G. Ona-Nguema, C. Ruby, Chandan Upadhyay, Redox topotactic reactions in FeII-III (oxy)hydroxycarbonate new minerals related to fougèrite in gleysols: "trébeurdenite and mössbauerite", Hyperfine Interaction, 204 (2012), 71.

#### 24.3 PAPERS PRESENTED IN SEMINARS/CONFERENCES/WORKSHOPS/SYMPOSIA

## Ceramic Engineering

- V. K. Mishra, B. N. Bhattacharjee, S. B. Rai, O. Parkash, D. Kumar, "Structural and characterization of nano hydroxyapatite synthesized via microwave route", poster presentation in CWEM 2012, Dept. of Metallurgical Engg., IIT BHU, 6-8 Dec, 2012.
- Pallav Gupta, Devendra Kumar, Om Parkash and A. K. Jha "Potential of using Iron Based Metal Matrix Composites (MMCs) for Industrial Competitiveness", abstract published in the Proceeding of "National Conference on Achieving Excellence for Industrial Competitiveness" AEIC-2013, Department of Mechanical Engg., GLA University, Mathura (Uttar Pradesh), 19-20 January, 2013.
- Pallav Gupta, Devendra Kumar, Om Parkash and A. K. Jha "Microstructural Studies on Weared Surfaces of Al<sub>2</sub>O<sub>3</sub> Reinforced Iron Metal Matrix Composites", Proc. "International Workshop on Surface Science and Engineering" SSEW-2013, I.I.T.-Indore, Indore (Madhya Pradesh), 4-5 March, 2013.

### Chemical Engineering

- Jazie Ali A., Pramanik H., Sinha A.S.K., "Egg shell waste-catalyzed transesterification of mustard oil: optimization using response surface methodology (RSM)", 2nd International Conference on Power and Energy Systems (ICPES 2012), DOI: 10.7763/IPCSIT.2012.V56.10, IPCSIT vol. 56 (2012) © IACSIT Press, Singapore, 2012.
- Jyoti Prakash, Bhawna Verma, Raisul Hasan, Rajesh Singh, "Preparation of Alumina-Zirconia composite by slurry method", Proc. 4<sup>nt</sup> International conference ON Recent Advances in Composite Materials, Goa India, Feb 18-21, 2013.

### Applied Chemistry

V. Jaiswal, R.B. Rastogi and R. Kumar, "Tribological study of CaCu<sub>200</sub>Zn<sub>0.18</sub>Ti<sub>4</sub>O<sub>12</sub>

- nanoparticles as an additive in paraffin oil", 8<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Industrial Tribology (ICIT-2012), Westin Koregaon, Pune, December 7-9.
- V. Jaiswal, R.B. Rastogi and R. Kumar, "Tribological study of ashless Schiff base 4-AAPB as antiwear additive in paraffin oil", World Congress on Frontiers of Mechanical, Aeronautical and Automobile Engineering (WCFMAAE-2013), IIT-Delhi, February 2-3, 2013.
- V. Jaiswal, J.L. Maurya and R.B. Rastogi, "Synthesis and structural studies of lanthanum(III) dithiocarbamates", 15th CRSI National Symposium in Chemistry, Department of Chemistry, Faculty of Science, Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi, 1-3 February 2013.

## Civil Engineering

- Singh P. K. and Khatri Vikash, "Prestressed steel Concrete Composite Bridge" Australia and South East Asia Structural Engineering and Construction Conference (ASEA-SEC), 28 Nov-02 Dec 2012.
- D.Mohan, "National seminar on plains of the river Ganga: Problems and Prospects". Department of Geography, Faculty of Science, Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi, Jan. 28-30, 2013.
- D. Mohan, "International BHU alumni meet & seminar on Mahamana's vision of nation building", Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi, 23-24 Dec. 2012.
- Sabita Madhvi Singh and P. R. Maiti, "Flow Characteristics around a circular bluff body", International Conference on Emerging Trends in Engineering and Technology, College of Engineering, Teerthankar Mahaveer University, Moradabad. ISBN 978-93-8137804-5, 6-7 April, 2012.
- S. M. Singh, K. Narayan and P. R. Maiti, "Response of a slender Structure in fluid medium", 2nd National Conference on Emerging Trends in Engineering and Technology (ETEAT-2013), Vishveshwarya Group of Institutions, Noida, 16-17 March, 2013.
- Arun Prasad, Bala Ramudu Paramkusam, and Priyamvada, "Suitability of Flyash admixed with local soil for raising Ash Dykes", Proc. of International conference on Emerging Trends in Engineering and Technology, ISBN- 978-93-8137804-5, College of Engineering Teerthankar Mahaveer University, Moradabad, April, 6-7, 2012.
- K. Narayan, S.M. Singh and P. K. S. Dixit, "Application of GIS and Remote sensing techniques for effective Watershed management", National Conference on Emerging Trends in Engineering and Technology, (ETEAT-2013), Vishveshwarya group of institutions, Noida, India, 16-17 March, 2013.
- Sajjan Kumar Ram, Bala Ramudu Paramkusam, Rakesh Kumar Srivastava, "The study on physicio-chemical behaviour of expansive soil with addition of lime and fly ash", Proceedings Indian Geotechnical Conference-2012, New Delhi, 2012.
- 17. Arun Prasad, Bala Ramudu Paramkusam, and Priyamvada, "Use of Flyash admixed

- admixed with local soil for raising Ash Dykes", Proc. of International conference on Emerging Trends in Engineering and Technology, ISBN- 978-93-8137804-5, College of Engineering Teerthankar Mahaveer University, Moradabad, April, 6-7, 2012.
- S. Mandal, and D. Kumar, "Estimation of ESWL using modifications proposed by Prem Krishna (2002)" Proc. of 6th National Conf on Wind Engineering, CRRI, New Delhi, pp. 227-236, 14-15 Dec, 2012.
- M. Jaiswal, and S. Mandal, "A parametric study of ESWL on RC chimneys" Proc. of 6th National Conf on Wind Engineering, CRRI, New Delhi, pp. 215–226, 14-15 Dec, 2012.
- Y. K. Jain, and S. Mandal, "A case study on shear lag phenomenon in tubular structures under wind load" Proc. 6th National Conf on Wind Engineering, CRRI, New Delhi, pp. 237-248, 14-15 Dec. 2012.
- A. Sarkar, N. Kumar, and S. Mandal, "Specification of design wind speed due to monsoon gale." Proc. of 6th National Conf on Wind Engineering, CRRI, New Delhi, pp. 415-426, 14-15 Dec, 2012.
- A. Singh, and S. Mandal, "A state of the art review on interference effect of structures subjected to wind loads", Proc. 6th National Conf on Wind Engineering, CRRI, New Delhi, pp. 313 - 323, 14-15 Dec, 2012.
- S. Mandal, "Uncertainties in prediction and evaluation of carbonation propagation: recent developments", Proc. of the International UKIERI Concrete Congress, Jalandhar, India, pp. 134, 5-8 March, 2013.
- G. Banerjee, "Wastewater Treatment By Aquatic Plants In Pond System: Performance And Economy Evaluation in Indian Perspective", Presented in Intl. Conf. on Waste Management, organized by WIT, New Forest, UK, 4 - 6 July, 2012.
- Rajesh Kumar and Anirudh Vashisth, "Finite Element Modeling for Sinter Powder Metallurgy", National Seminar on "Design and Development of Materials for Advanced Technologies", Department of Metallurgical Engineering, Indian Institute of Technology (BHU), Varanasi, 2012.

#### Computer Engineering

- Marwan M. Akeel, R. B. Mishra "Word Reorder and Agreement in ANN and Rule Based English into Arabic Machine Translation System", Internatinal conference AISC-2012,IIT(BHU), Varanasi. 7-9 Dec. 2012.
- Hatem Al-Dois, A.K. Jha, R.B. Mishra, "Inverse Kinematics for an Industrial Robot Manipulator using ANN", Internatinal conference AISC-2012, IIT(BHU), Varanasi. 7-9 Dec. 2012.
- Sudhakar Tripathi, Arvind Kumar Tiwari, R.B.Mishra, "Rule Based Model for Clustering Gene Expression Data", Internatinal conference AISC-2012, IIT(BHU), Varanasi. 7-9 Dec. 2012.
- 29. Sami Ahmed Mohammed Al-Radaei, R.B.Mishra, "Ontology-Based For Learners'

- BabitaPandey and R.B. Mishra, "An integrated intelligent computing model for the interpretation of EEG based psychiatric diseases", Internatinal conference AISC-2012, IIT(BHU), Varanasi, 7-9 Dec. 2012.
- Mohit Gangwar, R. B. Mishra, R. S. Yadav, "Intelligent Computing Method For The Interpretation Of FMRI And EEG Based Neuropsychiatric Diseases", Internatinal conference AISC-2012, IIT(BHU), Varanasi. 7-9 Dec. 2012.
- Mohit Gangwar, R.S. Yadav and R.B. Mishra, "Semantic Web Services for Medical Health Planning", Proc. 1st International Conference on Recent Advances In Information Technology (RAIT'2012), ISM, Dhanbad, India, 2012.
- Akash Dutt Dubey, R.B.Mishra, A.K.Jha., "Cognition of a Robot Using Situation Operator Model", Internatinal conference AISC-2012, IIT(BHU), Varanasi. 7-9 Dec. 2012.
- Shahnawaz, R.B. Mishra, "Statistical Machine Translation Model for English to Urdu Machine Translation", Internatinal conference AISC-2012, IIT(BHU), Varanasi. 7-9 Dec. 2012.
- A.D. Dubey, R. B. Mishra, A.K. Jha, "Optimization of the task time of a robot manipulator using artificial neural network", The 2012 International Computer Science and Engineering Conference, Pattaya, Bangkok, October 18-19, 2012.
- Shahnawaz and R.B.Mishra, "Machine Translation system: English to Urdu/Hindi", 12<sup>th</sup> International conference of science and technology on development and justice, STIDJ-012, Feb-2012.
- Babita Pandey and R.B.Mishra, B.D.Mazumdar, "Expert in Medicine", National Conference on Emerging Trends in Information technology (NCETIT-2012) ,IMS Ghaziabad, India, November 24, 2012.
- A.D. Dubey, R.B. Mishra, "Designing of vision based Pick and Place task oriented mobile robot manipulator", National conference FRDCS, MGKVP, Varanasi, U.P., India, March 2012.
- Al-Radaei, S.A.M. & R.B. Mishra, "Semantic web services and multi agent systems for course content in e-learning", National conference FRDCS, MGKVP, Varanasi, U.P., India, pp. 24-27, March 2012.
- Shahnawaz and R.B.Mishra, "English to Hindi statistical machine translation model", National conference FRDCS, MGKVP, Varanasi, U.P., India, March 2012.
- Sudhakar Tripathi and R.B. Mishra, "Data Mining Methods for Clustering of DNA Sequences", National conference FRDCS, MGKVP, Varanasi, U.P., India, March 2012.
- H.A. Al-Dois, A.K.Jha, R.B.Mishra, "Time and Path Location Optimization for a Robot manipulator in a Foundary Work Cell", National Conference on Advances In Manufacturing Technology, NITTTR, Chandigarh, March 15-16, 2012.
- 43. Ajay Chhatwal, K.K. Shukla, Animesh Pathak, "Application Development for the

- Internet of Things: Observations and Challenges", IEEE iThings 2012, Besancon, France, 20-23 Nov 2012.
- Saket Jalan, Pinaki Roy Chowdhury, and K.K. Shukla, "Syntactic Representation of Shape of Object Using Regular Grammar", Proc. ICAdC, AISC, Springer, 174, pp. 229–236, 2012.

## Electrical Engineering

- S.K. Singh, F. Gu'edon, and R.A. McMahon, "Half-bridge SiC Inverter for Hybrid Electric Vehicles: Design, Development and Testing at Higher Operating Temperature", accepted for the 6th IET International Conference on Power Electronics, Machines and Drives (PEMD), March 2012.
- R.K. Singh, Nitin Singh Chauhan, and Santanu Mishra: "A Novel Average Current-Mode Controller Based Optimal Battery Charger for Automotive Applications," in IEEE-ICDCS 2012, Coimbatore, India, pp. 135-139, 15-16 March 2012.
- R.K. Singh and Santanu Mishra: "A Versatile Control Modulator for Optimal Bidirectional Battery Charging," IET Power Electronics, Machines and Drives Conference (PEMD 2012), Bristol, U.K., pp. 1-5, March 2012.
- R.K. Singh, Makarand Mijar, Ankur Mishra, and Santanu Mishra: "Digital Synthetic Ripple Modulator for Point-of-Load Converters," IET Power Electronics, Machines and Drives Conference (PEMD 2012), Bristol, U.K., pp. 1-6, March 2012.
- R.K. Singh and Santanu Mishra, "A Novel Carrier Generation Based Fully Digital Hysteretic Modulator for Point-of-load Converters," in IEEE-ECCE 2012, Raleigh, NC, pp 364-371, Sep.16-20.
- R.K. Singh and Santanu Mishra: "A Digital Feedback Clamped Synthetic Ripple Based Hysteretic Modulator for Optimal Battery Charging," in IEEE IECON 2012, ÉTS, Montréal, Canada, pp 62-67, 25 - 28 October 2012.
- R.K. Singh and Santanu Mishra: "A digital optimal battery charger with the inbuilt fault detection property," in IEEE PEDES 2012, Banglore, India, pp 1-6, 16 19 Dec. 2012.
- Aman Bansal, Brijesh Singh and S. P. Singh, "Maximization of Social Welfare and Economic Power Generations Schedule Based on DCOPF in Day Ahead Wholesale Power Market", Proc. of National Conference on "Recent Trends in Energy Systems (NCRTES-2013)" Deptt. of Electrical Engineering, KNIT, Sultanpur, April 05-06, 2013.
- S. Kesharvani, Satendra Pratap Singh and S.P. Singh, "Voltage Stability Assessment using Phasor Measurement Units in Power Network with Full System Observability", accepted for presentation in the conference ICPCES-2012, MNNIT, Allahabad, Dec. 17-19, 2012.
- R K Srivastava, S K Singh, Ankita Dwivedi, Srikanth Gollapudi, "Operation of BLAC motor using PM enhanced Sensing of Internal EMF variation", ICST-2012, 6<sup>th</sup>

- International Conference of sensing technology, Kolkata (India), Published in Conference CD and available in IEEE Xplore, pp 336-340, 18-21 Dec. 2012.
- Lokesh Varshney and R.K. Saket, "Power Estimation of MWW based Generation System Using SEIG," IEEE Students International Conference on Electrical, Electronics and Computer Sciences (IEEE SCEECS 2012), Maulana Azad National Institute of Technology, Bhopal (Madhya Pradesh), India, pp. 130-134, March 01-02, 2012.
- 56. Lokesh Varshney, Vikas Varshney, , R.K. Saket, "Squirrel Cage Rotor Design for Safety and Reliability Improvement of a Three Phase Induction Machine", Proc. Third International Conference on Trends in Information, Telecommunication and Computing, Series Title: Lecture Notes in Electrical Engineering, Volume 150, pp 267-273, 2012. DOI: 10.1007/978-1-4614-3363-7\_29. Print ISBN: 978-1-4614-3362-0, Online ISBN: 978-1-4614-3363-7, Series ISSN: 1876-1100, Series Publisher: Springer New York, Copyright: 2013, Copyright Holder: Springer Science and Business Media, New York.
- Sachin Kumar Gupta, Rohit Sharma, Ravi Prakash Dwivedi and R. K. Saket, "Simulation and Analysis of Reactive Protocol around default values of route maintenance parameters via NS-3", Proc. International Conference on Information Systems and Computer Networks: 2013. GLA University, Mathura (UP), Indexed in IEEExplore, ISSN: 978-1-4673-5986-3/13/\$31.00, pp. 155-160, 09-10 March 2013.
- Sobhita Mcher, "Speed Variation of D.C. Motor with Variable Resistance in Series with he Field to Obtain Variable Speed Actuator", Workshop on Variable stiffness actuators moving the robots of tomorrow, International Conference in Robotics and Automation, 2012.
- Devarapalli Ramesh and R. K. Pandey, "Performance Evaluation of HVDC System with ESCR Variation", IEEE SCES-2012, NIT Allahabad, pp. 1-6, March. 16-18, 2012.
- Rajendram Muthu Samy and R. K. Pandey, "Multi Agent Control for Two Area Power System Network", IEEE International Conference on Computing, Electronics and Electrical Technologies (ICCEET-2012), pp. 134-137, March 21-22, 2012.
- Devarapalli Ramesh and R.K. Pandey, "Analysis of Weak AC System Interface with Multi-Infeed HVDC", IEEE International Conference on Computing, Electronics and Electrical Technologies (ICCEET-2012), pp. 138-144, March 21-22, 2012.
- Devarapalli Ramesh and R. K. Pandey, "HVDC Converter Control Performance during Faults", IEEE ICAESM-2012, pp 386-392, March 30-31, 2012.
- R.K. Pandey and Ramesh Devarapalli, "Stabilization of Multi-Infeed HVDC Control Connected to Weak AC System with STATCOM" 2012GM0691, IEEE PES General Meeting, San Diego, California, USA, July 2012.
- 64. R.K. Pandcy and D.V.S.B. Chaitanya, "Enhancement of Available Transfer Capability

- using FACTS Controllers-A Case study", 2012GM0697, IEEE PES General Meeting, San Diego, California, USA, July 2012.
- R.K. Pandey and D. V. S. B. Chaitanya, "An Effective Approach for ATC Enhancement with FACTS Device", Paper ID P1001242, IEEE APCET-2012, Mylavaram, AP, India, Aug. 2-4, 2012.
- Muthusamy Rajendram and R. K. Pandey, "Algorithm and Implementation of Intelligent based Controller for Three Area Network", Paper ID P1002488, IEEE APCET-2012, Mylavaram, AP, India, Aug. 2-4, 2012.
- Muthusamy Rajendram and R. K. Pandey, "Implementation of Agent based Controller for Effective Load Shedding in Micro Grid- A Case Study", Paper ID 1, IEEE ICCPCT 2013.
- Hitesh Choudhary, Ankur Patel, Archana Sharma, R. K. Pandey and D. P. Chakravarthy, "Analysis and Simulation of Fourth Order LLCC Resonant Converter for HV CCPS", Proc. IEEE 12<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Electromagnetic Interference and Compatibility (INCEMIC 2012), Bangalore Dec. 4-7, 2012.
- Sandeep Pandey and R. K. Pandey, "Performance Evaluation of Anti-Windup FOC with Set-Point Tracking", IEEE SCES 2013, Paper ID 57, NIT Allahabad, April 2013.
- Rohit Kumar Digra and R. K. Pandey, "Multi-Agent Control Coordination of Microgrid", IEEE SCES 2013, Paper ID 56, NIT Allahabad, April 2013.
- Toshi Nayak and R.K. Pandey, "Analysis and Design of Intelligent Missile Controller for Maneuverable Target", National Conference on Recent Developments in Control, Automation and Power Engineering-2013, pp.61-66, 2013
- R.K. Pandey, "Operational Constraints of Large Interconnected Grid-Security with HVDC & FACTS", Water and Energy International, Special Focus on Grid Disturbances in Power Systems, Vol. 70, no. 3, pp. 22-23, March 2013.
- R.K. Pandey and A. Siddarthan: "Planning Considerations of HVDC Link in Power Network", 2013GM0374, Accepted for IEEE PES General Meeting, Vancouver, Canada, July 2013.

## **Electronics Engineering**

- Hari Shankar Singh, Pradutt Kumar Bharti, Gaurav Kumar Pandey and Manoj Kumar Meshram, "A compact dual band MIMO/Diversity antenna for WLAN applications," Student conference on Engineering and Systems (SCES 2013), 2013.
- Hari Shankar Singh, Pradutt Kumar Bharti, Gaurav Kumar Pandey and Manoj Kumar Meshram, "A Compact Tri-Band MIMO/Diversity Antenna for Mobile Handsets," IEEE International Conference on Electronics, Computing and Communication Technologies (CONECCT-2013), Bangalore, INDIA, Jan 17-19, 2013.
- Gaurav K. Pandey, Hari S. Singh, Pradutt K. Bharti, and Manoj K. Meshram, "Design of Stepped Monopole UWB Antenna with WLAN Band Notched Using Modified Mushroom Type EBG Structure," IEEE International Conference on Electronics,

- Computing and Communication Technologies (CONECCT-2013), Bangalore, INDIA, Jan 17-19, 2013.
- Hari Shankar Singh, P. K. Bharti, G. K. Pandey, and M. K. Meshram, "A Novel MIMO/Diversity Antenna for GSM1800 and WiMAX Applications," 8th International Conference on Microwaves Antenna Propagation & Remote Sensing (ICMARS-2012), Jodhpur, INDIA, December 11-15, 2012.
- Pradutt K. Bharti, Hari S. Singh, G. K. Pandey, and Manoj K. Meshram, "Fork-Shaped Slot Loaded Microstrip Antenna for ISM and WiMAX applications," Souvenir of the 8<sup>st</sup> International Conference on Microwaves Antenna Propagation & Remote Sensing (ICMARS-2012), Jodhpur, INDIA, December 11-15, 2012.
- Gaurav K, Pandey, Hari S, Singh, Pradutt K, Bharti, and Manoj K, Meshram, "Design of Dual Band Notched UWB Elliptical Monopole Antenna Using Mushroom Type EBG Structure," Souvenir of the 8th International Conference on Microwaves Antenna Propagation & Remote Sensing (ICMARS-2012), Jodhpur, INDIA, December 11-15, 2012.
- Rajesh Singh, Mayank Agarwal, and Manoj K Meshram, "A novel planar UWB antenna with WLAN band notched characteristics," Souvenir of the 8<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Microwaves Antenna Propagation & Remote Sensing (ICMARS-2012), Jodhpur, INDIA, December 11-15, 2012.
- Rahul Agrawal, Girish Awadhwal, M.K. Meshram, and S.P. Singh, "A Novel Reconfigurable Multiband Patch Antenna", IEEE Students' Conference on Electrical, Electronics and Computer Sciences, MANIT Bhopal, pp. 277-280, March 1-2, 2012.
- Girish Awadhwal, Pawan Mahicha, P. K. Bharti, and M. K. Meshram, "Antenna for Ultrawideband Applications with WLAN Band Notched Characteristics", IEEE Students' Conference on Electrical, Electronics and Computer Sciences, MANIT Bhopal, pp. 285-289, March 1-2, 2012.
- Yifan Zhang, Ankur Pimpale, Manoj K. Meshram, and Natalia K. Nikolova, "Printed Antenna Design using Sensitivity Analysis based on Method of Moment Solutions", IEEE Radio and Wireless Symposium (RWS-2012), Santa Clara, CA, USA, 15-19 Jan, 2012.
- Ashutosh and P. K. Jain, "Eigenmode analysis of metal photonic band gap cavity for Gyrotron operating in higher order mode," Proceedings of Progress in Electromagnetics Research Symposium (PIERS), Malaysia, pp. 1734-1738, Mar. 2012.
- R. K. Singh, Ashutosh, and P. K. Jain, "Investigation of a Disc-Loaded Gyro-TWT using Particle-In-Cell Simulation," Proceedings of Progress in Electromagnetics Research Symposium (PIERS), Malaysia, pp. 1712-1716, Mar. 2012.
- 86. M. S. Chauhan and P. K. Jain, "Study of stagger-tuning in the gyroklystrons,"

- Proceedings of Progress in Electromagnetics Research Symposium (PIERS), Malaysia, pp. 1720-1724, Mar. 2012.
- Rajeev Sharma, Smrity Dwivedi, R. P. Gupta, and P. K. Jain, "Swarm Optimization of Raised Cosine Non-linear Cylindrical Waveguide Taper for High-power Applications," Proceedings of Progress in Electromagnetics Research Symposium (PIERS), Malaysia, pp. 1729-1733, Mar. 2012.
- Surya Prakash Singh, Gaurav Singh Baghel, M. Thottappan, and P. K. Jain, "Modeling and Simulation of a 250 GHz Metal PBG Waveguide for Gyrotron Amplifier", IEEE International Conference on Computing, Electronics and Electrical Technologies [ICCEET], pp. 828-831, March 2012.
- Lalit Gathre, M. Thottappan, and P. K. Jain, "Analysis of PBG Structures using FDTD Algorithm", IEEE International Conference on Computing, Electronics and Electrical Technologies [ICCEET], pp. 825-827, March 2012.
- M. S. Chauhan, M. V. Swati and P. K. Jain, "Beam-wave Interaction study of threecavity gyroklystron," National Conference on Recent Trends on Microwave Techniques and Applications (Microwave-2012), Jaipur, India, 30 July to 1 August 2012.
- M. Thottappan, and P. K. Jain, "Beam-wave Interaction simulation of gyro-TWT amplifier," National Conference on Recent Trends on Microwave Techniques and Applications (Microwave-2012), Jaipur, India, 30 July to 1 August 2012.
- Ashutosh, Priti Gautam, and P. K. Jain, "Performance Investigation of a Gyrotron using Metal PBG Cavity," National Conference on Recent Trends on Microwave Technique and Applications, Jaipur, July 30 – August 1, 2012.
- Smrity Dwivedi, and P. K. Jain, "Optimization of Magnetically Insulated Line Oscillator (MILO) RF Interaction Structure for its Performance Improvement," National Conference on Recent Trends on Microwave Techniques and Applications (Microwave-2012), Jaipur, India, 30 July to 1 August 2012.
- Gargi Dixit, and P. K. Jain, "3D Simulation of Magnetically Insulated Line Oscillator," National Conference on Recent Trends on Microwave Techniques and Applications (Microwave-2012), Jaipur, India, 30 July to 1 August 2012.
- Rajeev Sharma, R.L. Dua, and P.K. Jain, "Performance Optimization of Nonlinear Cylindrical Waveguide Taper," National Conference on Recent Trends on Microwave Techniques and Applications (Microwave-2012), Jaipur, India, 30 July to 1 August 2012.
- Ashutosh and P.K. Jain, "RF Behavior of a 35GHz PBG Cavity Gyrotron," Proc. National Workshop on Vacuum Electronic Devices and Applications, VEDA-2012, CEERI, Pilani, 21-24 Sep. 2012.
- M.S. Chauhan, M.V. Swati and P.K. Jain, "PIC simulation of 35 GHz three cavity gyroklystron," National Conference on Vacuum Electron Devices & its Applications (VEDA-2012), Pilani, India, 21-24 September 2012.

- M. Thottappan and P. K. Jain, "Design and Simulation Metal Photonic Band Gap Waveguide for Gyro-TWT amplifier," National Conference on Vacuum Electron Devices & its Applications (VEDA-2012), Pilani, India, 21-24 September 2012.
- Gargi Dixit, and P. K. Jain, "Beam Wave Interaction study of a S Band MILO through PIC Simulation using Particle Studio Code," National Conference on Vacuum Electron Devices & its Applications (VEDA-2012), Pilani, India, 21-24 September 2012.
- 100. M Wasim, and P. K. Jain, "Reltron-A High Power HPM Source: A Review," National Conference on Vacuum Electron Devices & its Applications (VEDA-2012), Pilani, India, 21-24 September 2012.
- 101. Smrity Dwivedi and P. K. Jain. "Optimization of Magnetically Insulated Line Oscillator (MILO) Beam Parameters for its Performance Improvement," National Conference on Vacuum Electron Devices & its Applications (VEDA-2012), Pilani, India, 21-24 September 2012.
- 102. Rajeev Sharma, R. L. Dua and P. K. Jain, "Design, Simulation and Characterization of a Nonlinear Cylindrical Waveguide taper for 200 kW 42 GHz Gyrotron" National Conference on Vacuum Electron Devices & its Applications (VEDA-2012), Pilani, India, 21-24 September 2012.
- 103. Shivendra Maurya, VVP Singh and PK Jain, "PIC Simulation of Partially Dielectric Loaded A6 Relativistic Magnetron using MAGIC-3D", National conference, Vacuum Devices and Application (VEDA), held at CSIR-CEERI, Pilani, 21" -24th September -2012.
- 104. V. Nallasamy, Amit Kumar, S. K. Dutta, S.U.M Reddy, P. K. Jain, and Lalit Kumar, "Simulation Investigation of L band Magnetically Insulated Line Oscillator (MILO) using CST Particle Studio-2011," National Conference on Vacuum Electron Devices & its Applications (VEDA-2012), Pilani, India, 21-24 September 2012.
- 105. M. S. Chauhan and P. K. Jain, "Analytical and simulation studies of a 35 GHz gyroklystron," International Conference on Microwaves, Antenna, Propagation & Remote Sensing (ICMARS-2012), Jodhpur, India, 11-15 December 2012.
- 106. M. V. Swati, M. S. Chauhan and P. K. Jain, "Analytical Study of a Four-Cavity Gyroklystron Amplifier," International Conference on Microwaves, Antenna, Propagation & Remote Sensing (ICMARS-2012), Jodhpur, India, 11-15 December 2012.
- 107. M. Thottappan and P. K. Jain, "Particle-in-Cell Simulation of 35 GHz Gyro-TWT Amplifier", 8th International Conference on Microwaves, Antenna, Propagation & Remote Sensing, ICMARS-2012, Jodhpur, INDIA, pp. 876-880, Dec. 11-15, 2012.
- 108. Sukwinder Singh, M. Thottappan and P. K. Jain, "Numerical Simulations Gyro-TWT Amplifier Using Metal PBG Waveguide", 8th International Conference on Microwaves, Antenna, Propagation & Remote Sensing, ICMARS-2012, Jodhpur, INDIA, pp. 863-867, Dec. 11 15, 2012.

- 109. Pardeep Singh, M. Thottappan and P. K. Jain, "Design and Simulation Metal Photonic Band Gap Waveguide for Ka-Band Gyro-TWT amplifier", 8th International Conference on Microwaves, Antenna, Propagation & Remote Sensing, ICMARS-2012, Jodhpur, INDIA, pp. 860-862, Dec. 11 – 15, 2012.
- 110. Rajeev Sharma, R. L. Dua, and P K Jain, "Analysis, Design and Development of a Nonlinear Taper for 200kW 42GHz Gyrotron," 8<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Microwaves, Antenna, Propagation & Remote Sensing, ICMARS-2012, Jodhpur, INDIA, pp. 860-862, Dec. 11 – 15, 2012.
- 111. Mohd. Wasim and P. K. Jain, "PIC Simulation of a Reltron Oscillator," 8th International Conference on Microwaves, Antenna, Propagation & Remote Sensing, ICMARS-2012, Jodhpur, INDIA, pp. 860-862, Dec. 11 – 15, 2012.
- 112. Gargi Dixit and P. K. Jain, "Parametric Analysis and Design Methodology of MILO," 8<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Microwaves, Antenna, Propagation & Remote Sensing, ICMARS-2012, Jodhpur, INDIA, pp. 860-862, Dec. 11 – 15, 2012.
- 113. Yogesh Kumar, Shubham Paliwal, Chandan Kumar Rai and S K Balasubramanian, "a novel ground bounce reduction techniques using four step power gating" 2<sup>nc</sup> student's conference on Engineering and Systems(SCES-2013), MNNIT Allahabad, April 12-14, 2013.
- 114. Divya Somvanshi and S. Jit, "Catalyst free growth of ZnO nanorods by thermal evaporation method," International Conference on Recent trends in Applied Physics and Material science (RAM-2013), Govt. college of Engg. and Technology, Bikaner, Feb 01-02, 2013 (will be published in the AIP proceeding).
- 115. Divya Somvanshi and S. Jit, "Synthesis and characterization of tin catalyzed ZnO nanoparticles grown on n-Si substrate by thermal evaporation method," Proc. SPIE 8760, International Conference on Communication and Electronics System Design, 87600G; <a href="doi:10.1117/12.2010345">doi:10.1117/12.2010345</a> (International Conference on Communication and Electronic System Design (ICCESD-2013) in NIT Jaipur), January 28, 2013
- 116. Divya Somvanshi and S. Jit, "Fabrication and characterization of ZnO nanowires by thermal oxidation method," International Conference on Advance in Materials Processing: Challenges and Opportunities (AMPCO-2012), IIT Roorkee, India, (Published in the Advanced Materials Research, 585, pp 124-128, November 02-04, 2012. (10.4028/www.scientific.net/AMR,585,124)
- 117. Divya Somvanshi, P. Chakrabarti and S. Jit, "Tin catalyzed growth of ZnO nanoparticles," International conference on Material Science and Technology (ICMST-2012), Kottayam Pala, June 10-14, 2012 (will be published in IOP proceeding).
- 118. Meenakshi Choudhary, V.N. Mishra, R. Dwivedi, "Synthesis, Characterization And Gas Sensing Properties Of Tin Oxide Nanopowder", Recent Trends in Applied Physics and Materials, RAM-2013, Govt. College of Engineering and technology, Bikaner, AIP

- Conference Proc., (AIP Conf. Proc. 1536, doi: http://dx.doi.org/10.1063/1.4810127), pp. 115-116, Feb 1-2, 2013.
- 119. Meenakshi Choudhary, V. N. Mishra, R. Dwivedi, Platinum and Palladium doped Tin Oxide, "Thick film sensors for sensing Methane and Hydrogen", International Conference On Communication and Electronics System Design (ICCESD-2013), SPIE Digital Library (SPIE 8760, doi: 10.1117/12.2012345), Jan 28-30, 2013.
- 120. Meenakshi Choudhary, V. N. Mishra, R. Dwivedi, "Influence of Firing Temperature on the properties of Palladium-doped SnO<sub>2</sub> based Thick Film Gas Sensor", International Symposium on Recent Trends in Electronics & Communication (ISRTEC), Department of Electronics Engineering, Kamla Nehru Institute of Technology (An Autonomous Government Engineering Institute) Sultanpur-228118 (U.P.) India, p. 34, Nov 8-9, 2012.
- 121. Meenakshi Choudhary, V. N. Mishra, R. Dwivedi, "Solid State Synthesis of Tin Oxide Nanoparticles", International Conference On Advances in Materials and Processing Challenges and Opportunities (AMPCO 2012), Department of Metallurgical and Materials Engineering, Indian Institute of Technology Roorkee, Roorkee-247667, (U.K.) India, p. 35 Nov 2-4, 2012.
- 122. Gaurav K Pandey, H S Singh, Pradutt K Bharti, and Manoj K Meshram, "Design of Corrugated Vivaldi Antenna for IJWB Applications" National Conference on Recent Trends on Microwave Techniques and Applications (Microwave - 2012), Jaipur, India, July 30-Aug 1, 2012.
- 123. Kranti Kumar Katarc and S.P. Singh, "Dual-band modified cross-coupler with large power division ratios," Proc. SPIE 8760, International Conference on Communication and Electronics System Design, 876009 (January 28-30, 2013, MNIT Jaipur); doi:10.1117/12.2010086. Presented by Mr. Kranti Kumar Katare.
- 124. Akanksha Garg, Kranti Kumar Katare, Soni Singh, and S. P. Singh, "A Novel Tri-Band C-Shaped Slot Loaded Microstrip Antenna," Students' conference on Engineering and Systems (SCES 2013), MNNIT Allahabad, April 12-14, 2013.
- 125. Situ Rani Patre, Soni Singh and S.P. Singh, "Effect of Dielectric Substrate on performance of Planar Trapezoidal Toothed Log-Periodic Antenna," Students' conference on Engineering and Systems (SCES 2013), MNNIT Allahabad, April 12-14, 2013.
- 126. Soni Singh, Kranti Kumar Katare, and S.P. Singh, "SAR Distribution in a Phantom Bio-medium due to TiO2 Loaded Metal Diagonal Horn," Students' conference on Engineering and Systems (SCES 2013), MNNIT Allahabad, April 12-14, 2013.
- 127. Ravi Kumar Gangwar, S.P. Singh, "A low profile wideband slotted square dielectric resonator antenna", 7<sup>th</sup> European Conference on Antennas and Propagation (EuCAP 2013), Gothenberg, Sweden, Proc. pp. 901-905, April 8-12, 2013.

#### Applied Mathematics

 S.K. Upadhyay, R.S. Pandey and Alok Tripathi, "Some Properties of Bessel wavelet convolution product", Proc. of Jammu Mathematical Society, 2012.

## Mechanical Engineering

- Dewangan, R. and M.Z.K. Yusufzai, "Development of Submerged Arc Welding flux using Red Mud", International conference on Agile Manufacturing. I.I.T.(BHU), Varanasi (INDIA), 2012.
- 130. Ali A. F. Al-Hamadani, S. K. Shukla and Alok K.Dwivedi, "CFD Application in Passive Building Designs" National Conference on Trends and Advances in Mechanical Engineering, YMCA University of Science and Technology, Faridabad, pp. 120-128, 19-20 October 2012.
- 131. Ali A. F. Al-Hamadani, S.K. Shukla and Alok K. Dwivedi, "Experimental Performance Analysis of a Solar Distillation System with PCM Storage", International Conference on Aerospace, Automotive and Mechanical Engineering (IAAME-2012), Pattaya, Thailand, pp. 80-92, December 8-9, 2012.
- 132. S.D.Pandey and S.K.Shukla, "Experimental Investigation On Convective Heat Transfer And Friction Factor In Corrugated Heat Exchanger Using Al2o3 / Water Nanofluid", Proc. ASME Turbo Expo, GT-2013, San Antonio, Texas, USA, July 3-7, 2013.
- 133. S.K.Shukla and S.K.Tiwari, "Performance of New Design of Solar Still with PCM Storage System", Proc. National Seminar on Energy and Environment for Sustainabilty, BIT Sindri, Ranchi, pp. 190-194, March 16-17, 2013.
- 134. S.P. Tewari, "Needs and future of today's welding industry-An overview", International conference on Agile Manufacturing, I.I.T.(BHU), Varanasi (INDIA), 2012.
- 135. S. P. Tewari, "Introduction of robust design (Taguchi method) concept in fabrication of diesel electric locomotive components", International conference on Agile Manufacturing. I.I.T.(BHU), Varanasi (INDIA), 2012.
- 136. V. Jaiswal, R.B. Rastogi and R. Kumar, "Tribological study of CaCu<sub>100</sub>Zn<sub>0.00</sub>Ti<sub>4</sub>O<sub>12</sub> nanoparticles as an additive in paraffin oil" 8"Int. Conference on Industrial Tribology (ICIT-2012), Westin Koregaon, Pune, December 7-9, (2012).
- S. Kumar & B. Sreenivasulu "A Generative CAPP System for Tube Hydro Forming" Journal of The Institution of Engineers (India); Series C, Vol. 93 (1), pp 1-2, 2012
- 138. Vivek Roy & Santosh Kumar, "Development of Lathe Attachment for a CNC Machine" Journal of the Institution of Engineers (India): Series C, Vol. 94 (2), pp 187-19, 2013.
- 139. Y. Kumar & S. Kumar "Incremental Dieless Forming of Sheet Metals: A Short Review" International Journal of Mechanical Engineering & Research, ISSN: 2249-0019, Volume 03, Number 01, pp. 1-4, 2013.

- 140. Forouhandeh F., Kumar S., Ojha S. N. & Omkar T. "Modeling of Sheet Hydroforming process of CP Titanium for Semi Spherical Cup shape products" Int. J of Modeling and simulation in Design & Manufacturing, Vol. 3(No 1) pp. 147-156, 2012.
- 141. Forouhandeh F., Kumar S., Ojha S. N. & Nahak B. 2012 "Development of a Sheet Hydro forming Setup and Product Characterization" Proc. of 25th AIMTDR Conference 2012, Jadavpur University (14-16 Dec. 2012) Vol II, pp 696-700.

## Metallurgical Engineering

- 142. F. Forouhandeh, S. Kumar and S.N. Ojha, "Modeling of sheet hydroforming of CP Titanium for semi-hemispherical cup shape products". Recent development of hydroforming: a Review ICAM: International Conference on Agile Manufacturing Systems, Vol. 2, pp. 6-12, 2012.
- 143. F. Forouhandeh, S. Kumar, S.N. Ojha and B. Nahak, "Development of a sheet hydroforming set-up and product characterization", AIMTDR: 25th All India Manufacturing Technology, Design and Research Conference, Kolkata, pp. 696-700, Dec 14-16, 2012.
- 144. N.K. Mukhopadhyay, "Electron Microscopy: CWEM-2012", Current Science, Volume 104, pp. 692-694, 2013.
- 145. Rajpal Singh, N. K. Mukhopadhyay, G.V. S. Sastry, R. Manna, "Development of Bulk Ultrafine-grained Cold Reducible Grade Low Carbon Steel produced by Equalchannel Angular Pressing", in Thermomechanical Simulation and Processing of Steels, (eds) B.K. Jha et al. (Viva Book Publisher, India, 2013) pp. 93-101, 2013.
- 146. Prvan Kumar Katiyar, N. S. Randhawa, J. Hait, K. K. Singh and T. R. Mankhand, "Anodic Dissolution Behaviour of Tungsten Carbide Scrap in Ammonical Media", Proc. 17th International conference of Non-Ferrous Minerals and Metals, Ranchi, July 5-6, 2013.
- 147. Himanshu R. Verma, S.K. Shau, Pratima Meshram, B.D. Pandey and T.R. Mankhand, "Hydrometallurgical extraction of lanthanides from waste phosphor powder", Proc. 17th International conference of Non-Ferrous Minerals and Metals, Ranchi, July 5-6, 2013.
- 148. Rajpal Singh, Santosh Kumar, N.K. Mukhopadhyay, G.V.S. Sastry, R. Manna, "Development of Bulk Ultrafine-grained Cold Reducible Grade Low Carbon Steel produced by Equal-channel Angular Pressing, Proc. 3<sup>rd</sup> International Conference on Thermo-mechanical Simulation and Processing of Steels, Ispat Bhawan, Ranchi, India, pp. 93-103, December 12-14, 2012.
- 149. Deepa Verma, G.V.S. Sastry and R. Manna, "Ultra high strength interstitial free steel through equal channel angular pressing followed by cryo-rolling and flash annealing, Proc. International Conference on Rolling and Finishing Technology of Steel, Ispat Bhawan, Ranchi, India pp. 1-10, October 4-6, 2012.
- 150. Nitin Kumar Sharma, Sandeep Fonia, Santhoshi Sushma Buddhiraju, Deepa Verma, R.

K. Mandal, G.V. S. Sastry and R. Manna, "Development of ultrafine-grained interstitial-free steels produced by cryorolling followed by flash annealing", Proc. International Conference on Rolling and Finishing Technology of Steel, Ispat Bhawan, Ranchi, India, pp. 1-10, October 4-6, 2012.

#### Mining Engineering

- 151. Rabindra Sethi, N.C. Karmakar and Suprakash Gupta, "Effect of polymeric flocculants on settling behavior of real life coal washery effluents", Proc. Present Technology and Safety Scenario in Mining and Allied Industries, Varanasi, India, pp. 229-234, February 25-27, 2013.
- 152. Vishal Kumar, J. Maiti and S Gupta, "A decision support system to combat underground mine fire using Bayesian networks" Proc. Present Technology and Safety Scenario in Mining and Allied Industries, Varanasi, India, pp. 415-424, February 25-27, 2013.
- 153. Ashok Jaiswal and Ashwarya Mishra, "Estimation of tensile strength of coal measuring roof strata for Indian underground coal mines", Proc. Present Technology and afety Scenario in Mining and Allied Industries, Varanasi, India, pp. 75-82, February 25-27, 2013.
- 154. Akash Srivastava, Alok Rai, Amit Tiwari & N.C.Karmakar, "Application of absorption spectroscopy for real-time gas monitoring in underground mines", Proc. Present Technology and Safety Scenario in Mining and Allied Industries, Varanasi, India, pp-145-150, February 25-27, 2013.
- 155. Raj K Sharmal, A. Jamaland N.C. Karmakar, "Characterisations of suspended particulate matter for safety in opencast coal mines", Proc. Present Technology and Safety Scenario in Mining and Allied Industries, Varanasi, India, pp. 253-256, February 25-27, 2013.
- Mousa Mohammadi, S. Gupta & P. Rai, "Environmental and Health Hazards of Mining and Processing of Chromite Ores", Proc. Present Technology and Safety Scenario in Mining and Allied Industries, Varanasi, India, pp-263-270, February 25-27, 2013.
- 157. Nikhil Jain, Khushboo Garg and N.C. Karmakar & S.K. Palei, "Guar gum in hydraulic fracturing in Indian shale mines", Proc. Present Technology and Safety Scenario in Mining and Allied Industries, Varanasi, India, pp. 301-314, February 25-27, 2013.
- 158. A. Jamal, Abhay K. Ranjan and Raj K Sharma, "Water quality prediction and suggestive environmental mangement approach for Opencast coal mine", Proc. Present Technology and Safety Scenario in Mining and Allied Industries, Varanasi, India, pp-315-322, February 25-27, 2013.
- 159. Akash Srivastave, Alok Rai & G.S.P.Singh, "Application of radio frequency identification in underground mines for real time location monitoring and integration with GPS and other possible endeavors", Proc. Present Technology and Safety Scenario in Mining and Allied Industries, Varanasi, India, pp. 345-354, February 25-27, 2013.

- 160. Bhardwaj Pandit, Deepak Kumar Singh, Rajesh Rai & B.K. Shrivastva, "Prediction of roof fall by fuzzy logic", Proc. Present Technology and Safety Scenario in Mining and Allied Industries, Varanasi, India, pp. 379-386, February 25-27, 2013.
- 161. Suprakash Gupta, Rakesh Patri, Mudit Agrawal, Promod Kumar & N.C. Karmakar, "Human error rate assessment in different underground coal mining activities using fuzzy modeling", Proc. Present Technology and Safety Scenario in Mining and Allied Industries, Varanasi, India, pp. 403-414, February 25-27, 2013.

#### **Pharmaceutics**

- 162. M.R. Vijayakumar, K Priyanka, S. Singh, "Various strategies to overcome tumor drug resistance using nanoparticles". 3<sup>rd</sup> International conference on Stem Cells and Cancer (ICSCC-2012): Proliferation, Differentiation and Apoptosis (ICSCC-2012), PGIMER Auditorium, Dr Ram Manohar Lohia Hospital, New Delhi, India, October 27-30, 2012.
- 163. Sanjay Kumar Singh, M.R. Vijayakumar, S. Singh, "D-α-tocopheryl polyethylene glycol 1000 succinate (TPGS): A versatile molecule playing crucial role in cancer nanotechnology", 3<sup>rd</sup> International conference on Stem Cells and Cancer (ICSCC-2012): Proliferation, Differentiation and Apoptosis (ICSCC-2012), PGIMER Auditorium, Dr Ram Manohar Lohia Hospital, New Delhi, India, October 27-30, 2012.
- 164. S. Singh, A. Mishra, "Investigations on the effect of binary lipid matrix on physicochemical properties of praziquantel loaded solid lipid nanoparticles", International Conference on Materials for Advanced Technologies, Suntec Singapore, P-113, 2012.
- 165. S. Singh, P.R. Vuddanda, Gopal Nath, Amit Mishra, "In-vitro protoscolicidal activity of Praziquantel Loaded Solid Lipid Nanoparticles against hydatid cyst Echinococcus granulosus", Drug Delivery Australia 2012, Monash Institute of Pharmaceutical Sciences, Melbourne, Australia. P-145, 2012.
- 166. P.R. Vuddanda, Amit Mishra, Radhey Shyam Srivastava, S. Singh, "Investigation on agglomeration and haemocompatibility of berberine chloride loaded nanoparticles", Drug Delivery Australia 2012, Monash Institute of Pharmaceutical Sciences, Melbourne, Australia, P-141, 26-27, November, 2012.
- 167. Y. Lakshmi Singh, P.R. Vuddanda, S. Singh, "Development and characterization of satranidazole loaded polymeric nanoparticles", Indian Pharmaceutical Congress, Chennai, A-586, Dec 2012.
- 168. MK Hidau, KK Patel, PR Vuddanda, S. Singh, "Development and Characterization of Paliperidone Loaded Poly-(ε)-Caprolactone nanoparticle", Indian Pharmaceutical Congress, Chennai, A – 591, Dec 2012.
- 169. M.R. Vijayakumar, Anand Kumar Kushwaha, Parameswara Rao V, Sanjay Kumar Singh, S. Singh, "Formulation and optimization of raloxifene hydrochloride solid lipid nanoparticles: an attempt for enhancing bioavailability", 13th International symposium

- of Controlled Release Society, Indian chapter on Advances in technology and business potential of New Drug Delivery Systems. J.W.Marriott Hotels Mumbai, Santacruz. Mumbai, January 22-23, 2013.
- 170. Sanjay Kumar Singh, Achint Jain, Parameswara Rao Vuddanda, S. Singh, "Development and validation of RP-HPLC method for newly approved antipsychotic drug", 5th International symposium on current trend in drug discovery and research. (5th CTDDR-2013) at Central Drug Research Institute, Lucknow, India, February 26 28, 2013.
- 171. "Development and optimization of polymeric nanoparticles of antitubercular drugs using central composite factorial design", International Conference on Nanotechnology in Medicine, University College London, London, United Kingdom, Nov. 2012.
- 172. "Formulation and Optimization of Pyrazinamide Loaded Polymeric Nanoparticles by Modified Emulsification Technique", poster presentation at 64th IPC, Chennai, Dec 2012.
- 173. Alakh N Sahu, S Hemalatha and K Sairam, "Acute toxicity study and gastric-ulcer protective activity screening of Mesua ferrea flowers 408-409", ISBN: 978-81-920934-1-3, Proceedings of the International conference on 'Global Scenario of Traditional System of Medicine, Ayurveda, Agriculture and Education', Rajiv Gandhi South Campus, Barkachha, BHU, Varanasi, India, January 21-22, 2013.
- 174. Damiki Laloo, Alakh N Sahu, S Hemalatha and S.D.Dubey, "Standardization of some commercially available nagakesar: A comparative pharmacognostical study 239-240", ISBN: 978-81-920934-1-3, Proceedings of the International conference on 'Global Scenario of Traditional System of Medicine, Ayurveda, Agriculture and Education', Rajiv Gandhi South Campus, Barkachha, BHU, Varanasi, India, January 21-22 2013.

#### Applied Physics

- 175. B. P. Singh, A. K. Parchur, S. B. Rai and P. Singh, "Luminescence and Electrical Behavior of Lead Molybdate Nanoparticles", AIP Conf. Proc. 1512, 248 (2013).
- 176. Raghvendra, Rajesh Kumar Singh and P. Singh, "Electrical Properties of Ba doped LSGM as Electrolyte Material for Solid Oxide Fuel Cells", AIP Conf. Proc. 1512, 976 (2013).
- 177. B. K. Singh, K. B. Thapa and P. C. Pandey, "Optical Reflection of Photonic Fibonacci Quasicrystals Containing Normal, Linear and Exponential Graded Materials", Int. Academy of Phy. Sciences, INDIA (CONIAPS XV), (2012).
- 178. G.D. Dwivedi, K. K. Shukla, P. Shahi, O. K. Jha, A. K. Ghosh, A. K. Nigam, and S. Chatterjee, "Effect of Y doping on magnetic and transport properties of La<sub>0.7</sub>Sr<sub>0.7</sub>CoO<sub>1</sub>", AIP Conf. Proc. 1512, 942-943 (2013). "57th DAE Solid State Physics Symposium (DAE-SSPS-2012)" held at Indian Institute of Technology- Bombay, Mumbai during Dec 03-07, 2012.

- 179. "Effects of Cr doping on structural and optical properties of ZnO nanoparticles", Shiv Kumar, S. Chatterjee and A. K. Ghosh, AIP Conf. Proc. 1512, 254-255 (2013) "57th DAE Solid State Physics Symposium (DAE-SSPS-2012)" held at Indian Institute of Technology-Bombay, Mumbai during Dec 03-07, 2012.
- 180. "Neutron Diffraction Study of Multiferroic CoFe1.8Mo0.2O4", G. D. Dwivedi, Poonam Kumari, A. Das, P. Shahi, H. D. Yang, A. K. Ghosh, and S. Chatterjee. "International Symposium on Neutron Scattering (ISNS-2013)" held at Bhabha Atomic Research Centre, Mumbai during Jan 14-17, 2013.
- 181. Manvandra Kumar Singh, R.K. Gautam, Anita Mohan & Sunil Mohan, "Tribological and Mechanical properties of Copper Based Tungsten Carbide (WC) Composites", 8th International Conference on Industrial Tribology, (ICIT-12), The Westin Koregaon Park, Pune, India, Published in conference proceedings, 7–9 December, 2012.
- 182. R. K. Gautam, Manvandra Kumar Singh, Anita Mohan & Sunil Mohan, "Development of Copper Based Tungsten Carbide (WC) Nano Composite and their, Mechanical and Tribological Properties", 4<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Recent Advances in Composite Materials (ICRACM), International Centre, Goa, India. Published in conference proceedings, February 18-21, 2013.

## School of Bio-Chemical Engineering

- 183. Enhancement of D amino acid oxidase by Trigonopsis variabilis, Neeraj Gupta, R.K. Gundampati, Debnath M. in 3'd International Conference on Biotechnology and Food Science" held on 7-8 Apri 1, 2012 (IBCFS-2012), Bangkok, Thailand and published in the APCBEES Procedia Journal under Elsevi er.
- 184. Swet Chand Shukla, Abha Mishra, Optimization of Process Parameters for e-Polylysine production from mixed carbon source using "one factor at a time" technique, ICI3 FS, 2012; April 7-8, 2012, Bankok, Thailand.
- 185. Sudhir Kumar & Abha Mishra, Molecular characterization and Phylogenetic studies of laccilse producing 'strain of White rot fungus (WRF-I), National seminar on current status and new horizons of Ecological Sciences and Environmental Biotechnology(ESEBJ3). I3HU, March 1-3,2013.

#### School of Bio-Medical Engineering

- Monika R. R. Misra, S. Jaiswal, G. Kapusetti and Nira Misra, "Chemical Modification of Poly (vinyl chloride) Sheet with Thiourea for Cell Study", International Conference on Recent Applied Physics & Material Science (RAM 2013), 2-4 Feb 2013.
- 187. Monika R. R. Misra, S. Jaiswal, G. Kapusetti and Nira Misra, "Modification of poly (vinyl chloride) film and resin for biomedical application", 4<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Recent Advances in Composite Material (ICRAM 2013), 18-21 Feb 2013.
- 188. Shilpa Jaiswal, Nira Misra, "Effect of mangiferin on fenton's initiated aqueous

- polymerization MMA", Advanced material research, ICRAM-2012, Feb 2012.
- M. Saha, A.K. Ray and S.K. Basu, "3D CA model of tumor-induced angiogenesis", International Conference on Modeling and Simulation of Diffusive Processes and Applications (ICMSDPA12), pp. 70-74, 9-12 October 2012.
- 190. Pallab Bhattacharya, Anand Kr. Pandey, Sudip Paul, Ranjana Patnaik, "Cyclooxygenase-2 as a biomarker in cerebral ischemia: A possible neuroprotective role of Piroxicam", National conference on Biomarkers for disease-Prospects and challenges, JNIAS Hydrabad, 24-25 Fcb 2012.
- 191. Anand Kr. Pandey, Pallab Bhattacharya, Sudip Paul, Ranjana Patnaik, "Attenuation of oxidative stress and matrix metalloproteinase in ischemic stroke by rhamnetin: the evaluation of biomarker for antioxidant therapy in stroke", National conference on Biomarkers for disease-Prospects and challenges, JNIAS Hydrabad, 24-25 Feb 2012.

## School of Material Science and Technology

- Jyoti Sharma, Rishikesh Pandey, and Akhilesh Kumar Singh, "Synthesis and structural characterization of highly tetragonal (1-x) Bi(Zn<sub>12</sub>Ti<sub>12</sub>)O<sub>3,x</sub>PbTiO<sub>3</sub> piezoceramics", AIP Conf. Proc. 1512, pp. 92-93, 2013.
- V.P. Singh, R.K. Singh, D. Das, and Chandana Rath, "Detection of Defects in ZnO Nanoparticles by Spectroscopic Measurements", AIP conference Proceeding, 1461, p. 205, 2012.p

#### 24.4 INVITED TALKS/ LECTURES DELIVERED

#### Ceramic Engineering

- Saumen Mandal, "Inkjet Printed Flexible Electronics afiliation of Materials Science and Engineering", Indian Institute of Technology Kanpur, November 10, 2012.
- Ajoy Kumar Saha, "Quantum Dots for Fluorescent and Magnetic Bimodal Imaging afiliation of Materials Science and Engineering", University of Florida, USA, September 20, 2012.

# Applied Chemistry

- I.Sinha, Session Chair for session on "Polymer Nanocomposites", at Third International Multicomponent Polymer Conference, Kottayam, Kerala, India, 23-25 March 2012.
- I.Sinha, Invited Lecture on "Synthesis and characterization of silver nanoparticle sols in presence of different polymeric stabilizers" at Third International Multicomponent Polymer Conference, Kottayam, Kerala, India, 23-25 March 2012.
- 3. M. A. Quraishi, National Corrosion conference lecture, Kolkata, 16th, Aug 2012.

# Computer Engineering

- K.K.Shukla, Invited Lecture "Creative Teaching using Internet", Refresher course for In service teachers on Computer use in higher education, KVP, Varanasi, 27 Jan 2012.
- K.K.Shukla, Invited Lecture" Information Security Need for practical formalism" National Conference on Mathematical Modeling and Computer Simulation (MMCS – 2012), BHU, March 23-25, 2012.
- K.K.Shukla, Invited Lecture "Creative Teaching using Internet", Refresher course for In service teachers on Computer use in higher education", KVP, Varanasi, 27 Jan 2012.
- K.K.Shukla, Invited Lecture" Information Security Need for practical formalism" National Conf. on Mathematical Modeling and Computer Simulation (MMCS – 2012), BHU, March 23-25, 2012.
- R.B.Mishra, "Data Mining methods for EEG/EMG based diseases", National Seminar on Data Mining in Health Care, June 1-2, 2013.
- R.B.Mishra. "AI methods in Database Systems", National Conference on Recent Advances Database Systems & Applications (NCRADSA-2013), sponsored by TEQIP, May 04-05, 2013.
- R.B.Mishra, "Exert Systems & AI" Govt. Engg. College Ghasidas Central University, 2012.
- R.B.Mishra, "AI & Applications" Lovely Profeessional University, Phagwara, 2012.
- A.K.Agrawal, Two keynote addresses at National Conference are at Jaipur, other at Bhopal.

#### Electrical Engineering

1. R.K.Pandey, Invited as Member of Indian Delegation by Ministry of Science and

- Technology to deliberate on "Smart Energy Grids and Energy Storage Research Challenges" in RCUK-DST Interaction Meeting, Bath, UK, June 2012.
- S. P. Singh and Prof. R. Mahanty, Congestion Management under Deregulation, National Conference on "Recent Trends in Energy Systems (NCRTES-2013)" Department of Electrical Engineering, KNIT, Sultanpur, April 05-06, 2013.
- R.K.Pandey, Invited IEEE Lecture on "Power System Operation Improvements using HVDC and FACTS", IEEE PES/IAS Chapter, NIT Allahabad, Feb 17, 2012.
- R.K.Pandey, Invited Talk on, "System Operation: Complexities and Challenges", SIET, Allahabad, March 18, 2012.
- R.K.Pandey, Key Note Speaker on "Power System Operational Challenges in Open Access Regime", National Conference on Emerging Vistas of Technology in 21<sup>st</sup> Century, Gujarat Technological University, Ahmedabad, April 14-15, 2012.
- R.K.Pandey, Interaction Meeting on "Power Oscillations Damping" at Western Regional Load Despatch Centre (WRLDC), Mumbai, Aug. 21, 2012.
- R.K. Pandey, Invited Talk on "Grid Security-An Overview", Central Board of Irrigation & Power (CBIP), New Delhi, Jan. 30, 2013.
- R.K. Pandey, Invited as Expert Member by British High Commission to deliberate on "Smart Power Solutions" at Taj Hotel, New Delhi, Jan. 2013.
- R.K.Pandey, Professional Recognition as Member India Smart Grid Forum (an initiative of Ministry of Power, Gol): (1) Working Group 1- Advanced Transmission (2) Working Group 6-Policy and Regulations (including tariffs, finance etc).
- R.K.Pandey, Interaction Meeting on "Tuning of TCSC and HVDC Performance Evaluation" at Western Regional Load Despatch Centre (WRLDC), Mumbai, Feb. 14,2013.
- R.K. Pandey, Invited Expert Member at Maharashtra Smart Grid Coordination Meeting at Maharashtra Electricity Regulatory Commission (MERC), Feb 15, 2013.
- R.K. Pandey, Special Invitee and Invited Expert Talk on "Operational Constraints of Large Interconnected Grid-Security with HVDC and FACTS", Workshop on Grid Disturbance including Protection and Control Measures, Central Board of Irrigation and Power, New Delhi, Feb 19-20, 2013.
- R.K. Pandey, Guest of Honour and Invited Expert Talk on "Smart Grid, Smart Power Generation and Grid Interface-Advance Power Technology", Workshop on Smart Power Generation and Renewable Energy Systems (SPGRES-2013), AUCE, Andhra University, March 22-23, 2013.
- R.K. Pandey, Invited Expert Talk on "Smart Grid", Central Board of Irrigation & Power (CBIP), New Delhi, May 7, 2013.
- R.K. Pandey, Invited Expert for Workshop on Course Curriculum Development, MNNIT Allahabad, May 17, 2013.

## Electronics Engineering

- "Non-Classical CMOS Technology: An Overview" delivered at the "Student's Conference on Engineering and Systems (SCES 2013)", MNNIT, Allahabad, April 12-14, 2013.
- "A Journey from BJT to Multi-Gate CMOS Technology", Dept. of Electronics & Communication Engineering, NIT Agartala, Tripura, January 11, 2013.
- "Advances in MOSFET Technology: An Overview", Student's Conference on Engineering and Systems (SCES 2012), MNNIT, Allahabad, March 16-18, 2012.
- "Modeling and Simulation of Some Advanced Non-Classical CMOS Devices", nanoMASTD-12, Institute of Radio Physics & Electronics, Kolkata, July 07, 2012.

#### Applied Mathematics

- K.N.Rai, Invited talk on "Mathematical Modeling", DST-CIMS BHU, Varanasi, March 2013.
- K.N.Rai, Invited talk on "Mathematical Modeling", Chitrakoot U.P., Dec. 2012.
- K.N.Rai, Invited talk on "Wavelet and its Application", DST-CIMS BHU, Varanasi, Jan. 2013.
- T Som, Invited talk on "Fixed point results for semi compatible mappings under t-weak reciprocal continuity" at "The International Conference on the Theory, Methods and Applications of Nonlinear Equations" held at the Department of Mathematics, Texas A&M University, Kingsville (USA) during Dec 17-21, 2012.
- T. Som, Invited talk on "Data clustering: An overview from soft computing perspective" at the National Conference on Fuzzy Soft Computing Mathematical Analysis-2012 held at Department of Mathematics, Pondicherry University, Pondicherry, during Oct 4-5, 2012.
- T. Som, Invited talk on "Fixed points for r-weakly commuting maps and weakly compatible maps on metric spaces" at the National Conference on "Advances in Mathematical Sciences" at Department of Mathematics, MNNIT, Allahabad during October 05-07, 2012.
- Shri Ram delivered three invited talks.
- L.P. Singh, Invited talk in 28th Annual Conference of Mathematical Society BHU at BIT Patna Dec. 03-04, 2012.
- Santwana Mukhopadhyay, Invited talk on "Dual phase-lag heat conduction and thermoelasticity with dual phase-lags" on 78th Annual Conference of the Indian Mathematical Society, January 22-25, 2013.
- S.K. Upadhyay, Invited talk in UGC sponsored National Seminar of Teaching in Applications in other subject, R.P.S, College, BRA Bihar University, Muzaffarpur, April 14-15, 2012.
- S.K. Upadhyay, Invited talk on "Properties of Watson Wavelet Transform in the international conference of Special function and Their Applications", SVNIT

- (Surat), India, June27-29, 2012.
- S.K. Upadhyay, Invited talk on "Introduction to Pseudo- differential operators in the Training program of Integral Transform, Wavelets and Distribution Theory", DST (CIMS), July 12-21, 2012.
- S.K. Upadhyay, Invited talk on "Watson Wavelet Transform in the Symposia of Wavelets and their Applications", 78th Annual Conference of Indian Mathematical Society, January 22-25, 2013.
- S. Das, Invited Talk in conference on Mathematical Modelling and Computer simulation MMCS-2012 held in the Department of Applied Mathematics, IT, BHU, Varanasi, March 23-25, 2012.
- S. Das, Delivered two lectures in the areas of Fractional Calculus and Fracture Mechanics in University of Malaya, Malaysia, June 15-July 14, 2012.
- S. Das, Delivered two lectures in Tokyo University of Science, Japan, June 8 17, 2013.

## Mechanical Engineering

- R. Tyagi, "Materials Tribology: History, Advancements and Future Issues" in International Conference on Advancements and Futuristic Issues in Mechanical and Materials engineering held at Punjab Tec. University (PTU) Jullundhar, 5-7 Oct, 2012.
- R. Tyagi, "Wear of Dual Phase Steels and Aluminum based composites" in a Short Term Course on "Recent Development in Mechanical Engineering held at Dept. of Mechanical Engineering, PEC University of Technology, Chandigarh, 11-22 June, 2012.
- R. Tyagi, Invited talk on "Fracture mechanisms in Dual Phase Steels" as an expert member from Indian Side at INDO-UK Seminar held International Centre, Panjim, Goa, India, Feb 20-22, 2013.
- R. Tyagi, Delivered expert lectures on "Friction and Wear of Materials and Composites" in Short term Course entitled "Recent Advances in Tribology and Materials for Tribological Applications" held at NERIST, Nirjuli, Itanagar (AP) India, 10th—14th April, 2013.
- S.K. Shukla, Invited Speaker and Conference Chair on topic "Green Packaging" at First Indo- US International Conference on Polymers for Packaging Applications (ICPPA 2012), M.G.University, Kottayam, Kerala, India, 31st March – 2nd April 2012.
- S.K. Shukla, Invited Speaker on "Water Distillation Using Solar Energy System Using Lauric Acid as Storage Medium" at International Conference on Re-Newable Energy. Eternal University, Baru Sahib, Himachal Pradesh, India, 5th – 6th May 2012.
- S.K. Shukla, Invited Speaker in International Conference on Aerospace, Automotive and Mechanical Engineering (IAAME-2012), held at Pattaya, Thailand, pp. 80-92, December 8-9, 2012.
- S.P. Tewari, Selection of Best Welding Techniques, weldability of Ferrous and Nonferrous Metals, Diesel Locomotive Works, Varanasi, 2012.

- S.P. Tewari, Latest Welding and Cutting Techniques used in Indian Railways and Other industries, Diesel Locomotive Works, Varanasi, 2012.
- S. Kumar, Micro-Nano Technology in Service of Rural India, Department of Mechanical Engineering, Walchand College of Engineering, Sangli, Jan. 5, 2013.
- S. Kumar, Workshop on Advances in Energy Engineering & Technology, at Department of Mechanical Engineering IIT (BHU) Varanasi. June 28-30, 2013.
- S.Kumar, IE (I) Local Centre, Varanasi and IIFT, Bhadohi, 'Various Aspects of Solar Energy Utilization Including Recent Applications' (2012).
- V.K. Srivastava, Presented invited talk, Institute of Polymer and Composites, TUHH, Harburg-Hamburg, Germany, 7th June, 2012.
- V.K. Srivastava, Invited talk, MPA, University of Stuttgart, Stuttgart, Germany, 11th June, 2012.
- V.K. Srivastava, Visited and discussed research for future, Institute of Ceramic Engineering, University of Bayreuth, Bayreuth, Germany, 12th June, 2012.
- V.K. Srivastava, Visiting Professor, under DFG-INSA scheme, Institute Mechanics, Otto-von-Guericke University, Magdeburg, Germany, 14th May to 14th June 2012.
- V.K. Srivastava, Visiting Professor, Department of Polymers & Composites Technology and Mechanical Engineering, Ecole Des Mines De Douai, Douai, France, 14th June to 13th July 2012.
- V.K. Srivastava, Presented invited talk and visited Frontier Materials Research Institute, Deakin University, Geelong, Melbourne, Australia, 20-6th May, 2013.
- V.K. Srivastava, Visited Faculty of Engineering and Industrial Sciences, Swinburne University of Technology, Hawthorn, Victoria, Australia, 26th May to 15th June 2013.
- V.K. Srivastava, Presented invited talk, Department of Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering, Monash University, Layton, Australia, 12th June 2013.
- R.K. Gautam, National Workshop on "Recent Advances in Materials Science" (NWRAMS-13), Department of Physics, University of Lucknow, Lucknow-226007 (India), March 15-16, 2013.
- R.K. Gautam, Indo UK Scientific Seminar on "Damage and Fracture in Advanced Composite", International Centre, Goa, February, 20-22, 2013.
- R.K. Gautam, National seminar on 'Recent Trends in Nanotechnology and Materials Characterization "RTNMC-2012', Prasad Institute of Management and Technology "PIMT", Kanpur Road, Banthara, Lucknow-227101, January 12-13, 2012.
- R. Kumar, Invited talks on the topic "An Overview of DoE" in College of Engineering Science & Technology, Mohanlal Ganj, Lucknow, 12<sup>th</sup> March 2013.
- R. Kumar, Invited talks on the topic "Lubricated Wear Measurement" in College of Engineering Science & Technology, Mohanlal Ganj, Lucknow, 12<sup>th</sup> March 2013.

## Metallurgical Engineering

- V. Singh, Delivered keynote lecture on Fatigue resistance of structural alloys, in 3rd International conference on Thermo Mechanical Simulation and Processing of Steel, Organized by RDCIS, SAIL Ranchi, Dec 12-14, 2012.
- V. Singh, Delivered a talk on Enhancement of fatigue resistance of structural steel, in Summer school on development & characterization of advanced materials (under UGC Networking Programme), Department of Physics, Banaras Hindu University, Feb 22 - March 14 2013.
- S.N. Ojha, Delivered an invited lecture and Chaired a technical session in the International Conference on Solidification Science and Processing, (ICSSP-12) Bhubaneswar, Nov. 19-22, 2012.
- S.N. Ojha, Delivered Invited Lecture and chaired a technical session in 3rd International conference on "Simulation of thermo-mechanical processing (Simpro-12), Ranchi, Dec 12-14, 2012.
- G. V. S. Sastry, "Preparation of Ayurvedic Bhasmas: The Metallurgical Aspects", Invited talk at National Symposium on "Ayurvedic Rasayana and Nanomedicine", molecular Biology Unit, Inst. Of Medical Sciences, BHU, Feb. 7, 2013.
- G. V. S. Sastry, "Electron Microscopy In Materials Characterisation- New Developments", Inaugural Address at Summer School on 'Development and Characterisation of Advanced Materials (SSDCAM-2013)', UGC Networking Programme, Dept. of Physics, BHU, Feb. 22, 2013.
- R. Manna, Bulk ultra high strength metals by severe plastic deformation, DMRL Hyderabad 26<sup>th</sup> Dec, 2012.
- R. Manna, Bulk nanostructured superbainite for armour application, DMRL Hyderabad 27<sup>th</sup> Dec. 2012.
- R. Manna, Mitigation of residual stress in submarine hulls, DMRL Hyderabad, 27<sup>th</sup> Dec, 2012.
- 10. R. Manna, Martensitic Transformation, JNTU, Hyderabad, Dec. 2012.
- R. Manna, Bainitic Transformation, JNTU, Hyderabad, Dec. 2012.
- R. Manna, Microstructural Development by Equal Channel Angular Pressing of aluminum, aluminum alloys and steels, National Seminar on Microstructure and Difraction, 2013, IIT-Bobay, Mumbai, 19-20th April, 2013.

#### Pharmaceutics

 Sanjay Singh, delivered an invited talk on On "Nanotechnology: A solution for bioavailability problems" in AICTE sponsored QIP at BIT, Mesra, Ranchi.

## Applied Physics

 B. N. Dwivedi, Invited Lecture on "That Physics Laboratory in the Sky" under the Department of Science and Technology, Govt. of India, innovative scheme called INSPIRE, IIT, Delhi, May 21, 2012.

- B. N. Dwivedi, Guest Lecture on "How does the Sun shine" at the Central University of Mizoram, Aizawl, June 4, 2012.
- B. N. Dwivedi, Invited Lectures on (i) "Physics of the Sunshine"; (ii) "Electromagnetic Waves"; (iii) "The Physics Laboratory in the Sky" under the Department of Science and Technology, Govt. of India, innovative scheme called INSPIRE, Central University of Mizoram, Aizawl, November 6-10, 2012.
- B. N. Dwivedi, Invited Lecture on "Solar Plasma Line Diagnostics and Coronal Seismology" in the Indo-UK Seminar, Indian Institute of Astrophysics, Bangalore, January 21-23, 2013.
- B. N. Dwivedi, "Aditya Science Meeting", IIA, Bangalore, 19-20 May 2013.
- B. N. Dwivedi, Invitation by European Space Agency to attend the IAU Symposium 300 on "Nature of Prominences and their Role in Space Weather", Paris and present a paper on "Estimation of Plasma Properties and Magnetic Field in a Prominence-like Structure as Observed by AIA/SDO", 10-14 June 2013.
- Prabhakar Singh, Invited talk entitled "How to learn Ion Dynamics from Scaling Behaviour of amorphous and Crystalline Materials" in conference on advances in laser and spectroscopy, ISM, Dhanbad, November 1-3, 2012.
- Prabhakar Singh, Participated and delivered an Invited talk entitled "Dynamics of ions in fragile glass melts probed by conductivity spectroscopy" at National Workshop on Recent Advances in Materials Science (NWRAMS), Lucknow University, 15-16 March 2013.
- Prabhakar Singh, Delivered a lecture in Summer School on development and Characterization of Advanced Materials at Department of Physics, BHU, Varanasi, March 5, 2013.
- S. Chatterjee, Delivered lecture on "One-dimensional Heisenberg spin ½-chain system", Workshop on Advanced Functional Materials, Dept. of Physics, BHU, Varanasi, 19-24 March, 2012.
- S. Chatterjee, Invited talk on "The Variation of Magnetic Behavior with Dimension of Spin-systems", UGC-Academic Staff College, BHU, Feb. 2012.
- S.K. Singh, Invited lecture delivered in the international workshop "Indo-US Workshop on Spectroscopy: Application to National Security" organised by Dept. of Physics, BHU, Jan 18-20, 2013.

# School of Bio-Medical Engineering

 Nira Misra "Modification of PVC", Department of Chemistry, Mahila Maha Vidhyalay, Banaras Hindu University, Nov 2012.p